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DEPARTMENT OF LABOR EMPLOYMENT AND
TRAINING PROGRAMS, AND H.R. 4087

Wednesday, April 25, 1990

HoOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES,
SuBcoMMITTEE ON EDUCATION, TRAINING
AND EMPLOYMENT,
CoMMITTEE ON VETERANS' AFFAIRS,
Washington, DC.

The subcommittee met, pursuant to notice, at 1:30 p.m., in room
334, Cannon House Office Building, Hon. Tim Penny (chairman of
the subcommittee) presiding.

Present: Representatives Penny, Patterson, Evans, Long, Smith
of New Jersey, and Ridge.

OPENING STATEMENT OF CHAIRMAN PENNY

Mr. Penny. The subcommittee will come to order.

I want to welcome those of you here this afternoon. We are meet-
ing to review certain employment and training 1'gr-ogmms in the De-
partment of Labor, programs which affect our Nation’s veterans, to
gee if those programs are serving the needs of veterans as intended
by Congress. Additionally, we will review H.R. 4087, a bill to
amend title 38, U.S. Code, with respect to employment and training
prograins for veterans. A summary of the measure is included in
each member’s folder.

We have a large number of witnesses today, and there will cer-
tainly be questions for every witness. Accordingly, I request unani-
mous consent that members of the subcommittee be allowed to
submit written questions to witnesses following the hearing, and
that the guestions and responses be included in the record.

I would also request that our witnesses limit their statements to
5 minutes. As always, your written statements will, of course, be
included in the printed record.

It is possible tat we could be called away for votes. If that hap-
pens, we would ask for your indulgence. We will take as little time
as ible, and we would like to conclude this hearing by 3:30.

fore we hear from our first witness, I want to recognize our
ranking minority member, Chris Smith of New Jersey, for any
statement he may have.

OPENING STATEMENT OF HON. CHRIS SMITH OF NEW JERSEY

Mr. SMITH OF NEwW JERSEY. | thank you, Mr. Chairman.
First of all, I appreciate you scheduling this hearing to review
veterans employment and training programs administered by the

th
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Department of Labcr and H.R. 4087, a bill to amend certain aspects
of these programs.

Mr. Chairman, as you know, we are all well aware that because
of certain current reductions in forces, many service people will
soon be leaving the military and seeking employment. For many of
these individuals, it will be their first job search and they will very
likely need guidance and assistance in securing gainful employ-
ment. We need to ensure that the job service system can accommo-
date these individuals and is equipped to deal with the special
needs of our veterans.

H.R. 4087 aims to make employment counseling available to vet-
erans by enabling DVOPs to provide the service and by extending
eligibility for Vietnam-era veterans. Mr. Chairman, like you, I am
looking forward to the array of witnesses. I do want to welcome
Mr. Collins, who will be testifying.

I would just point out that at one point I'm going to have to
leave for another hearing in which I will be testifying, but I will
come back and join in the questioning.

Mr. PENNY. k you, Chris.

We are very pleased to welcome our first witness, the Honorable
Tom Collins, Assistant Secretary of Labor for Veterans’ Employ-
ment and Training. Tom, this is your first appearance before our
subcommittee and I want to welcome you. I understand you also
have some staff assistants who you would want to join you at the
table. You're certainly welcome to have them come forward be-
cguse there may be some questions you would want to refer to
them.

With that, please feel free to begin. Again, your statement, in its
entirety, will be included in the record.

STATEMENT OF HON. THOMAS E. COLLINS, ASSISTANT SECRE-
TARY OF LABOR FOR VETERANS' EMPLOYMENT AND TRAIN-
ING, U.8, DEPARTMENT OF LABOR

Mr. CoLLINS. Thank you, Mr. Chairman, and other distinguished
members of the commmittee. It is an honor for me to come before
the committee today and address the topics in House Resolution
4087 as they pertain to the employment needs of our country’s vet-
erans. | will also discuss the Federal contractor program and the
Job Trainirg Partnership Act as they pertain to veterans.

I am pl:ased to have with me today executives from the Veter-
ans’ Em‘rloyment and Training Service in the Department of Labor
in an advisory capacity. I would like to ask them to come to the
table now in case I need their advice, because this is a very impor-
tant hearing.

We have Mr. Jeff Crandall, our Director of Field Operations; Mr.
George Bailey from our Department of Labor Office of Budget;
Rich Larson, our office manager for budget information; and Mr.
Hary Duany, who is programs director, Office of Veterans’ Employ-
ment and Reemployment and Training.

With your permission, Mr. Chairman, 1 would like to open with
just a brief statement.

The Disabled Veterans’ Outreach Program, DVOP, is one of the
most valuable programs that has served our disabled veterans and

7
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Vietnam-era veterans during this past decade. The DVOP p

still has a lot of work to do when we analyze the remaining Viet-
nam era and disabled veterans who continue to have employment
problems. However, as we look to the future and the ahead,
we are recommending that a thorough examination of the DVOP
program take place, to examine the delivery of services to other
mpa of veterans in need, considering the dynamics of both the

r market and the veterans community.

I am particularly concerned for the increasing number of veter-
ans who will be leaving the military service in the next several
years, as the military services will apparently reduce in size. The
existing DVOP program is a program which could be used to serve
the needs of the veterans. We feel that the single extension of the
present DVOP program through 1996, although well intentioned
and appreciated, is not the total answer. We wholeheartedly sup-
port revising the eligibility of veterans to be served by DVOP staff
to include members of the armed services before discharge to allow
DVOPs to serve these soon-to-be-veterans as proposed in H.R. 4087.
Also, thank you, Chairman Penny, for introducing the Administra-
tion’s proposed bill, which would serve the same purpose.

H.R. 4087 would also create a new Advisory Committee on Veter-
ans Employment and Training. However, there already exists the
Secretary’'s Committee on Veterans’ Employment which serves a
very valuable purpose by bringing representatives of the various
constituency groups who -epresent the veterans of this country to-
gether with the expertise of representatives of various departments
of the Federal Government which are involved in veterans employ-
ment issues. Although we appreciate the intent to enlarge the
advice given to the Secretary on veterans employment issues, we
feel that the current committee does an excellent job, especially in
light of the fact that it was just expanded last year, and combined
with the fact that we have recently adopted some rather simpie but
effective procedures in the operation of the committee. Further, we
are in the process of formulating a subcommittee to advise the Sec-
retary on national veterans employment policy mattz-s.

We feel that the provisions of this bill would cri.ate redundancy
and duplication of the functions of the office of the Assistant Secre-
tary for Veterans’ Employment and Training and would be very
costly with the provisions for per diem and travel and the addition-
al e:i:)m for separate assessment and report writing.

I wish to comment today on the Federal contractor program
which provides for affirmative action in veterans employment. We
plan to place far greater emphasis on the Federal contractor pro-
gram, as authorized under section 2012, title 38, of the U.S. Code,
which pertains to affirmative action for Vietnam era and special
disabled veterans having Federal contracts over $10,000.

The $10,000 threshold is not effective for two reasons: one, a
$10,000 contract is often not large erough to create new jobs, and
secondly, the existing $10,000 threshold is not consistent with the
other affirmative action thresholds established at $50,000 by regu-
lation. For these two reasons, our efforts to promote employment
opportunities for veterans with Federal contractors are not maxi-
m
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We recommend providing authority for the Secretarﬁ to establish
by lation the-ap te threshold for data collection. This
would enable us to coordinate data collection and enforcement ef-
forts with the Department of Labor’s Office of Federal Contract
Com ce Programs as recommanded by U.S. Code, 2012. This
would give us a much better listing of employers and allow us to
market veterans employment on a much broader scale.

Now, we are involved with the Job Training Partnership Act and
Jjob training activities for veterans in addition to our title IV-C ad-
ministration under which only veterans are served. There are
other important sections of the Job Training Partnership Act that
serve veterans. As we focus our title IV-C funds only on veterans, I
would like to note that both the title II-A and title III funds are
available and are being used to serve veterans in job tmm It is
estimated that approximately $150 million per year is directly uti-
lized by veterans from both title II-A, which serves the disadvan-
taged and hard to serve, and title III, which serves dislocated work-
ers. I will continue to engage in efforts aimed at increasing veter-
ans’ participation in these programs, especially the eligible soon to
be veterans separating from the military.

In conclusion, the DVOP program is very valuable to veterans as
it was originally designed to serve. It now has the potential for
long-range use. *‘hls' could be determined after thorough study. We
further feel that we should be able to provide services to present
members of the Armed Forces, the soon to be veterans, so that they
can make an orderl& and smooth transition bac. into the economy
and labor market. We feel that the present stri. ..e of the Secre-
tary’s Committee on Veterans Employment works well in bringi
to the attention of the Secretary problems and concerns regm
veterans employment and training issues.

I thank you for this opportunity to come before you today with
my views, and I would be Pﬁ' to answer any questions.

Lll‘he repared statement of Mr. Collins appears at p. 42.]

r. PENNY. Thank you. Tom.

Can you tell me, of the 1,600 LVER itions and the 1,893
DVOP positions mandated by Congress, how many are actually
funded this year?

Mr. CoLLINs. The LVER and DVOP positions are fully funded for
the remainder of this year, fiscal 93retar 1990.
¢ MI?)Q II’ENNY. And how about 1991? How about the budget request

or ?

Mr. CoLuins. The request for fiscal year 1991, due to budgetary
constraints as Eresented to the Congress, does not fully fund the
DVOP and LVER programs.

Mr. Penny. Do you know how many positions will be sacrificed
due to those budget limitations?

Mr. CoLLINS. I would be happy to give you the count in writing,
but we estimate it woul< be approximately 100 per category.

Mr. PENNY. Per category.

I don’t recall that you mentioned the LVER program in your
statement. Do you assign a lesser importance to that programn as
compared to DVOP?

r. CoLLINS. No, sir, I do not. The DVOP and LVER programs
are bc*h very valuable to our employment services. The issue that

Qi
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is coming uf) is the impact that the sunsetting of Vietnam era leg-
islation will have on the DVOP program. That’s why I chose to
focus my comments today primarily on DVOP, by no means intend-
ing to slight the value of our LVER program.

r. PENNY. I8 it your personal view that the Bush budget sub-
missign for the LVER category and the DVOP category is insuffi-
cient? .

Mr. CorLins. Of course they will be sufficient to maintain the

prgfram, but based upon——

Mr. PENNY. You did indicate in your testimony that you have
considerable workload, et cetera, et cetera. The indication to me is
that, at present staffing levels, you're stressed. With a lower staff-
ing level, it seems to me that creates a real dilemma. It will result
in less availability to the veteran population. You know, I know
you have to live with the budget, but your testimony runs contrary
to the budget recommendation.

Mr. CoLLing. Well, we do fully utilize and value very highly both
the DVOP and LVER prog.ams. As | mentioned earlier, it was the
budgetary constraints that have simply not provided enough funds
in the budget this year, or in 1991.

I might point out that there is a slight increase in funding, but
the slight increase, I believe, of $1.4 million, the increase in funds
for the 1991 programs, is simply not sufficient to make ap for the
projected additional costs that we've derived from state reports.

Mr. PenNy. We will hear testimony later today from witnesses
whr 3 t the DVOP program be made permanent. In your opin-
io.,, is there a justification for doing that and would you be person-
alll{i supportive of that legislative change?

r. CoLLins. Mr. Chairman, the question of long-range stabiliza-
tion of the DVOP program is one I think we should carefully study.
I can see a very critical future need for DVOPs well into the
fpture,das I indicated earlier. So, based upon that, we should stabi-
ize and——

Mr. PENNY. You see no reason to keep it on the shorter time
frame, that we should stabilize the program?

Mr. CoLLINS. Yes, as we perhaps broaden and define the mission
of the DVOP programs, to continue to serve those hard-to-serve
groups of veterans, beginning with those unserved Vietnam era
and disabled veterans who still need our services, and going to
other subgroups of veterans who are in need of specialized employ-
ment services.

Mr. Penny. The Interstate Conference of Employment Security
Agencies recommends that DVOPs and L.VERs should be able to
perform basic unemployment insurance activities for veterans
where there is a single, unified, consolidated service delivery point.
Do you agree that that would enhance service to veterans and
would you support such a change?

Mr. CoLLins. Mr. Chairmap, the issue of DVOPs and LVERs
serving in unemployment insurance offices is an unsettled issue. I
have no direct statement to make on it today. I have allowed a
pilot test in two States, New York and New Hampshire, to give us
some information that we might base a future decision on. That is
strictly a pilot or demonstration.

10
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Mr;’ PeENNY. Do you have authority to go beyond the pilot pro-
gram?

Mr. CoLuins. No, sir.

Mr. PEnNY. Do you have to have legislative approval for that?

Mr. CoLLINS. I consider that I do not have the authority to allow
veterans employment representatives to serve in the Ul offices, as |
have explained to the ICESA on occasion. They have traditionally
been two separate functions, both under the Department o' Labor,
but providing case management of unemplggment insurance is
ve'? vien not related to getting a veteran a job. So there are great
differences that I will continue to study, and perhaps we will come
to a resolution.

The facts that bring pressure upon the issue are the problems
that the state managers are having in simply manning offices and
doing all of the other duties that are required.

Mr. Penny. ICESA also suggests that LVERs and DVOPs be
funded on a program year rather than a Federal fiscal year basis.
We do that with JTPA. Would it make sense to make this change-
over in the DVOP and LVER programs?

Mr. CoLLins. Yes. I could perhaps make a more detailed response
in writing, after having this question thoroughly reviewed. But on
the surface, I have heard of this matter before and I do agree with
it. It would simply make management for myself and my agency
and the state managers much easier. So I do agree.

Mr. PEnNY. I have one last question and then will defer to my
mnkinﬁ member.

In the Administration’s budget request, funding for NVTI is
short of the amount that you would need to comply with a 3-year
contract that you have signed with the University of Colorado for
the services provided by this center. How do you cover those costs
}n g_ !Z:,éy’ear contract when the budget doesn’t include sufficient

unding?

Mr. CoLLins. Of course, ¢ach contract will be paid for at NVTI
annually, and in fiscal year 1991, the Administration request is
short of funds to fully fund that year’s contract. There are options
which I am examining, but final decisions have been made. We're
looking at a traditivna! assistance program for outside people
coming to NVTI and various other options that will allow me to
meet that contract.

Mr. PENNY. | guess that's all we can expect today, but it did
jump out, that we entered into a multiyear contract and we cer-
tainly need the services of that center for training purposes. If you
can't get enough money to honor the contract, it would certainly
cause this committee some concern.

With that, 1 will turn it over to my ranking member for any
questions he might have.

Mr. SmitH or NEw JERsEY. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Collins, you mentioned in your testimony on page 4 that the
mission of the DVOP program needs to be evaluated. I wonder if
you can elaborate on what your assessment is of the appropriate
mission of the DVOP program.

Mr. CoLLins. I believe the appropriate mission of the DVOP pro-
gram is basically as it has been. As mentioned in my opening com-
ments, we still have groups of Vietnam-era veterans and disabled

'l

-



7

veterans, for which the DVOP program was originally designed,
that are still being served. So that should still be their basic mis-
sion.

We have other groups of veterans who are in need in our coun-
try. For example, and running the risk of leaving someone out, we
have older veterans who are needed back in the economy as we
look toward the year 2000. That's perhaps an area that needs
study. We have women veterans who experience very particular
employment problems. And, of course, we have minority veterans
who tend to be the last hired, and we need to focus our attention
on those, as we are now. Also, other groups including Native Amer-
icans, and certainly a problem I'n- very appalled about, those veter-
ans of the military service who are homeless, which we have fairly
reliable estimates that could be one-third of the homeless popula-
ticn. I think we need to do something about reversing this trend.

Those are examples of what the future and continuing use of
DVOPs might be.

Mr. Smits oF NEw JERSEY. | take it from your answer that use of
DVOPS is under active review right now. W%xen do you think some-
thing tangible might be forthcoming from that review?

Mr. CoLLINS. We are very aware that the DVOP program would
be severely impacted if the sunset should occur next year. So it will
become vergesoon, within the Administration, a budgetary matter,
so we will lanning our budget. At that time, of course, it will
be necessary that we address or come forward with a plan, what-
ever the dpl.sm might be, permanent stabilization, redirection of mis-
sion, and the other things I'm alluding to when 1 say we should
study the issues.

Mr. SMiTH oF NEw JERsey. In his testimony, Mr. Lowe makes a
suggestion that the DVOP and LVER positions might be combined
into a single position. I wonder if that might be part of your exami-
nation and whether or not you have any response to that.

Mr. CoLrins. That could very well be part of the plan. On the
one hand, combining the DVOP and LVER programs would, in a
way, make management much easier. On the other hand, I would
not at this point, until we’ve completed our study, advocate taki
DVOPs away from that particular mission that they were original-
l{. created for—outreach. The difference betweern, the DVOP and
the LVER programs is basically that DVOPs were designed just to
serve the disabled and Vietnam-era veterans on an outreach basis.

Mr. SMiTH oF NEw JERSEY. One final question, if I could, Mr.
Chairman.

Many veterans groups maintain that the current makeup cf the
Advisory Committee on Veterans Employment and Training ren-
ders it somewhat ineffective due to occasicnal conflicts between the
committee’s proposals and some of its members’ positions within
the Administration.

Do you believe this situation creates a conflict that weakens the
work and impact of the committee?

Mr. CoLLins. The value of the present Secretary's Committee on
Veterans Employment and Training is good. Now, your comments
about some conflictt have perhaps recently been resolved. As I
mentioned in my opening statement, there seemed to be a need, as
I became the new Assistant Secretary and vice-chairman of the

12
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committee, more or less in charfe of the administration of the com-
mittee, that we needed to establish some very simple rules of oper-
ation, rules of meetingbgrooedure. That having been dene, I think
the commi‘tee is now better prepared to rot have internal organi-
zational pushing and shoving and truly bring forth veterans em-
ployment issues to the Secretary. So I feel very comfortable whan I
say that I view the present structure of the committee as adeqnate,
{xl:nctional. and has and will continue to do a better job in serving

e .

Mr. Surra oF NEw Jemsey. I thank you for your testimony and
for your response to the questions.

r. PeNNy. If 1 might follow up on that question, the cther
aspect of the legislation, H.R. 4087, is the reach out w0 veteraus
prior to discharge. The bill that you uested to be introduced
speaks to 90 days, and our legislation for 180 days. I den't
recall in your testimony a specific reference of support for that
longer period of time, although you did say some nice things about
4087 '~ ilat .

I there a reason for the shorter time frame in your legislation
aiud would you have a problem with the proposal that we have put
forward in this committee?

Mr. CoLLiNg. No, Mr. Chairman. The differences in time, 180
days versus 90 days, are to me no issue.

r. PENNY. The :ain thing is to get this kind of service out
there ahea? of the honorable discharge.

Mr. CoLLins. Yes. The final planning of the services to be deliv-
ered and the timing of that gets much more complicated than what
we're dealing with here. Whether it started at 180 days or 90 days,
to me, is ly not an issue.

Mr. PennY. Thank you. I appreciate that clarification.

Unless Mrs. Patterson has any questions, we have concluded our
line of questioning for this panel. However, if there are other ques-
tions that come to mind, we may submit them and ask that you
return responses in writing for the committee record.

Thank you for your presentation this merning, Mr. Collins, and
thanks as well to those who have joined you at the table.

Mr. CoLLins, Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. PENNY. Next is {dr. Jim Lowe, who chairs the Veterans Af-
fairs Committee of the Interstate Conference of Employment Secu-
rity Agencies. Jim, we call you forward to the witness table. We
thark you for being with us. As with all other witnesses, your
entire testimony wli‘l? be included in the record. We would ask that
you summarize as best you can, and we will certainly have some
questions for you upon completion of your presentation.

STATEMENT OF JAMES A. LOWE, CHAIR, VETERANS’ AFFAIRS
COMMITTEE, INTERSTATE CONFERENCE OF EMPLOYMENT SE.
CURITY AGENCIES, AND DEPUTY COMMISSIONER, GEORGIA
DEPARTMENT OF LABOR; ACCOMPANIED BY EMILY DEROCCO,
VICE PRESIDENT, ICESA

Mr. Lowg. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. With me today is Miss
Emlily DeRocco, who is the vice president for ICESA, if that's all
right. ’
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Mr. PEnNY. Fine.

Mr. Lowz. Thank you.

Mr. Chairman, other members of the subcommittee, my name is
James Lowe. I am chair of the Veterans' Affairs Committee of the
Interstate Conference of Employment Security ncies, or ICESA,
as we're more commonly known. I serve in a full-time capacity as
Deputy Commissioner of the Georgia Department of Labor.

CEgA, the organization I am representing today, is an organiza-
tion of State officials who administer the Employment Service, the
uncmployment insurance, and labor market information p
in our 60 States, the District of Cnlumbia, fuerto Rico, and the

irgin Islands. We are pleased to participate in these proc. dings
and to present our views and concerns on the im employment
and training programs administered by the U.S. Department of
Labor have on veterans.

ICESA, through its member agencies, is committed to glroviding
efficient services to America’s workers and employers. However,
achieving efficiency may be somewhat akin to dieting. It has to be
done sensibly, balancing all the proper elements to ensure long-
term success, n%. just short-term reduction.

With this anal in mind, Mr. Chairman, I would like to ad-
dress several spe:ig: veteran issues, but first, I need to share with
the subcommittee my thoughts on the status and condition of our
Nation’s primary delivery system for veterans employment, and
that is, the State Emplogment Service, or ES agencies. As a foun-
dation for veterans employment arid training services, the ES pro-
vides veteran staff with facilities, services, and the technology nec-
essary to egerform their jobs. However, the ES system was financial-
ly drained in the 19808, and the trend appears to be continuing
into the 1990s. Without adequate resources, the Fmployment Serv-
ice innovation, which is really the key to efficiency, will not occur.

ES, as you are well aware, is funded by a FUTA tax, a dedicated

tax paid mostly by private, for-groﬁt employers. The account for
funding the ES programs—and this also includes the veterans' pro-
Frama—will exceed its eeilinﬁ by $640 million at the end of this
iscal year according to the U.S. Department of Labor. The prob-
lem, as we view it, the Administration has continually sought re-
duced ES funding, and the Congress, while funding more than the
Administration request, certainly feels constrained by the deficit
and, thus, does not appropriate sufficient funds. As a result, States
have been forced to appropriate millions in order to continue and
maintain even the most basic ES services.

Since 1982, 16,000 Employment Service staffers, and over 700 full
service offices, have been lost ir: our system. Automation, in some
States, is simply archaic or nonexistent. Adequate funding and au-
tomation are to the ES system what proper nutrients and exercise
are to sensible dieters and good health.

Now, the statutory and administrative adjustments to 38 U.S.C.
41 will, unfortunately, not totally resolve the current problema.
The quality of a basic ES system will have the greatest positive
impact.

n this regard, ICESA has requested $850 million for State Em-
ployment Service operations for fiscal year 1991. This is $71 million
greater than the 1990 appropriation, and $127.4 million greater

-4
V<N




10

than the Administration’s request. We are also requesting $25 mil.
lion for State ES automation needs.

Now, turning to specific veterans issues, Mr. Chairman, we
thank you for introducing H.R. 4087. We certainly support the pro-
visions to assist members of the Armed Forces who are within 180
days of separation. Especially that is important today in light of
the proposed downsizing of our armed services. However, we are
concerned that the ES system has the ability to deliver ansistance
because the Administration's budget would reduce the number of
LVERs and DVOPs by more than 200 staff. In this -ein, we also
believe consideration should be %iven to assistins' family members
to make the transition, not just the service members.

We support the extension of ‘" e definition of veterans of the
Vietnam eras because many of .aese veterans still need Employ-
ment Service assistance.

We would, in concert with the Secretalg, recommend a formal
consolidation and certainly a study of the DVOP positions into one
position because, whether we like it or not, the skills are similar,
and there’s a duplication of services in many areas which can be
eliminated.

We also support a restructuring of the SCOVE to make it a more
efficient body. We would recommend, however, there be the inclu-
sion of a business representative, and also the Assistant Secretary
for the Employment and Training Administration, along with the
Director of the United States Employment Servic~. should be non-
voting members.

We recommend that item (dX10) be expanded to allow national-
based organizations with an interest in veterans employment and
training,pand certainly, we would be less than honest in saying we
think ICESA should be a member of the SCOVE.

We believe the LVER/DVOP responsibilities should be changed
to authorize the handling of UI claims for veterans, because it will
prevent veterans who come into our offices from being at a disad-
vantage when we have a single point of contact. Also, the expan-
sion of these duties in processing Ul claims would create a case
management aBg,roach to servinﬁaveterans and it would also help
veterans, the OPs and LVERs, by broadening their skills in
making them eligible for the other positions in their system.

We believe there needs to be a clarification in the term “appoint-
ment” versus “assignment”’ of DVOPs and LVERs, because we are
at odds with the Veterans Employment and Training Service.

We also think the ASVET staff needs to devote more time to en-
suring veterans receive priority services in the JTPA programs. As
{)ndicabed. we think their funding should be on a program year

asis,

One last item. We are concerned about the trend toward micro
management by the ASVET. As an example, a recent di: .ctive on
DVOP and LVER travel goes beyond what we think is the normal
oversight anticipated in a grantor/grantee relationship and im-
properly used our name as an example in this particular draft.

ank you, Mr. Chairman, for this opportunity. I would be most
pleased to respond to any questions.

The prepared statement of Mr. Lowe appears at p. 47.]

Mr. PENNY. Thank you for your testimony.
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Mr. Collins indicated that they are still reviewing this idea of al-
lowing DVOP and LVER personnel to be involved in unemploy-
ment insurance processing. You gave a couple of arguments in
favor of doing that.

What number of veterans might fall into a category where they
would be in need of both services?

Mr. Lowe. Sir, I couldn’t really give you an idea without doing
some research. But the problem we have, quite honestly, is a veter-
an coming into our offices seeking to file a claim will not be afford-
ed any kind of preference. They will wait in line just as anyone
else will have to. However, if we combine it, then we can give pri-
o]ri'_;y services to veterans by letting the LVERs and DVOPs take
claims,

Mr. PENNY. Your point is that if they come in for unemelo ent
insurance needs, they may be stuck waiting, whereas a DVO.
cialist might be able to take them more quickly?

Mr. Lowe. Yes, sir, that’s correct.

Mr. PenNY. However, the flip side of this coin is, if you have a
DVOP specialist who has this ability to process unemployment in-
surance claims, he is going to get saddled with everybody walking
in the door, too, isn’t he?

Mr. Lowe. No, sir. He would on}l)y serve veterans.

Mr. PENNY. Only veterans who fall into that category. So this
would then keep the priority on servicing veterans.

Mr. Lowe. That’s correct.

Mr. PENNY. So we're not going to get that person in a sense
plugged into the rest of the unemployment insurance staff?

r. Lowe. No, sir. Only veterans.

Mr. PENNY. Okay. That's helpful. I wasn't clear on that point.

You indicated that you wanted statutory staffing levcls to be
horored. What is your reading of the workload for these individ-
uals? Is the statutory staffing level sufficient? You haven’t recom-
mended going beyond that. I'm just wondering whether there is a
reason that you have stopped at current staffing levels.

Mr. Lowk. I really think this whole thing needs t: be studied,
because the mere fact there is a statutory reference that there
should be so many LVERs, so many DVOPs, does not really take
into consideration the fact that—For example, in my State, we
have a goodly number of veterans in either Augusta or in Savan-
nah or in Columbus who are not in the labor market. I mean,
theﬁ"re retired or they have other jobs. I think there has to be a
look at how a formula could be developed that would be fair to all
of us. That doesn’t make any ditference on whether it's Georgia or
South Carolina, Minnesota or wherever.

Mr. Penny. I am curious if you know the percentage of those
trained at NVTI that have been ES staff. You stressed very strons-
l{; in your testimony that particul.-;\x'l[\.'l managerial staff ought to go
through that Rfogram Do you know how many-——

Mr. Lowe. No, sir, I don’t in my State. But generally, I see the
names of those who have been selected to go to NVTI, and most of
those are LVERs or DVOPs. That's because of the turnover we
have in those particular categories.

The reason | suggest there be more supervisors or managers is
that the training that is received at NVTI falls on the shoulders of
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the people it should. However, the supervisors or managers don't
have necessarily any idea of what has been said. That's why it is
important that those folks have the same opportunity to hear that,
because they're the ones who are going to say yes or no as to what
will be implemented.

Mr. PenNY. Okay. I have no further questions.

Mr. Ridge.

Mr. RinGe. Thank you.

It is my understanding that you would arprove broadening the
authority to permit the provision of employment assistance b
LVERs or DVOPs to other family members otytfl.;e primary individ-
ual being served. Is there a strict prohibition for you providing that
assistance presently to other than the primary member?

Mr. Lowe. I think what we are addressing there, sir, is that part
for the transition. It is only intended that the service member be
given that assistance, whether it be an orientation or provided spe-
cific information. We think in this day and time, asince most of the
spouses have to work, if you have been in the service for a number
of years, 2 or 3 years, you really don’t know what's on the outside.
It 18 iimportant that both sides of the family hear what'’s being said.
That is not really envisioned at this time. I know that’s not in the
TAP program.

Mr. RipGe. I happen to afree with you. I think the broadening of
authority in that area would be productive and helpful. So I appre-
ciate your support of that.

I know there continues to be concern that we have not satisfacto-
rily reached out to Vietnam-era veterans, and we're going to
extend that definition in this legislation for another several years.
Are you in agreement that it should be done, and could you lgm.e us
an idea of any feeling of those who somehow have fallen through
the cracks that we've missed? Can you quantify it? Do we have any
idea of why we need to extend it?

Mr. Lowk. Well, as chair of the Veterans’ Affairs Committee for
ICESA, one of the things that I have said in support of this—and
this is an example. I'm a Korean veteran. I will always be a
Korean veteran. I don't care of the fact I was under Public Law
550. I think the same thing is going to be for the Vietnam-era vet-
erans. There is a need right now to serve my class.

As one who is an advocate of veterans, it just doesn’t make sense
to me that we don’t do what we can. When you give a part of your
life to the services, you are entitied to certain things. Not forever. |
think there’s a time where you can only go so far. But we're not
anlaﬂhere near having served that group yet.

r. Ripge. That’s good to hear. I guess I'm both a Vietnam-era
veteran and a Vietnam veteran, and you can’t take that away from
me. | don’t want you to take it away from me, either. ] want it
there on the reconi

You're right. I still feel in northwestern Pennsylvania that we
have an underserved Vietnam-era veteran population. The Employ-
ment Service is doing a pretty good job, but from my discussions
with men and women involved, as you are, in trying to reach out
and h2lp and promote them, there is still a substantial number
that need this assistance. So I appreciate your support of the exten-
sion and thank you for your testimony before the subcommittee.
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Mr. PENNY. Mrs. Patterson.

Mrs. PaTrerson. Mr. hairman, I don't really have a lot of ques-
tions, but I tried to reaa over the statements that were given to us.
I'm just interested in the section dealing with priority services for
veterans authorized by JTPA.

I wonder, do you feel as though the veterans are underserved or
are not given priority in many cases for JTPA?

Mr. Lowe. Both. I do not think they’re given priority, nor do 1
g:;nk they are adequately served, nor is there anyone seeing to

t.

Mrs. PartersoN. 1 noticed you did testify before the Education

gnéi Labor Committee, and I'm wcndering if—you or someone
l b v

Mr. Lowe. ICESA did.

Mrs. PaTTERSON. | wonder if that message was strongly stated
and heard. It was strongly stated, I understand, but I'm not sure it
was heard.

How could we make certain that it might be heard, because I
think the JTPA is a very valuable program. It has had weaknesses.
If, in fact, this is one of the weaknesses that we can address and
correct, then maybe it would be a more widely accepted program,
especially in my part of the country.

Mr. Lowe. At the risk of offending the United States Department
of Labor, which I don’t mind doing occasionally, there are two As-
sistant Secretaries—the Assistant Secretary for Veterans' Employ-
ment and Training Services and the Assistant Secretary for the
Employment and Training Administration—who collectively under
the Secretary can handle this, if they choose to do so.

Mrs. PatTerson. I appreciate that. I would certainlv get in touch
with them because I do know in our area JTPA is often criticized.
If we can show that maybe we're reaching some of the goals espe-
cially to serve our veterans, maybe it will do away with some of
that criticism. So I will do my best to communicate——

Mr. RinGge. Would the gentlelady yield?

Mrs. PATTERSON. Yes.

Mr. RinGe. I appreciate very much your yielding.

Has that been your experience in Georgia, or do you think you
are speaking for the Interstate Conference that you represent? Is
it, by and large, nationwide, where people are horribly dissatisfied
with JTPA with regards to veterans preference?

Mr. Lowe. Only those who are really interested in veterans
would be dissatisfied. There would be others who would never say
anything. 1 don’t think that's just Georgia. I think that's far
beyond Georgia.

Mr. Ripce. I thank you for your candor and I think the gentle-
lady for yielding. If you want to write a letter, I'll sign it myself.

Mrs. PaTTERSON. Thank you.

Mr. Penny. I think we will pursue this with the Education and
Labor Committee, and any subcommittee members that want to
join me in recommending this policy change to the committee are

welcome to do so.
Miss Long.

Reiion
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Ms. Long. I have no questions, but I do encourage you to follow
up with the Education and Labor Committee. I thinK this is cer-
tainly something we need to address.

Mr. PENNY. We will look for your support in that letter then.
Thank ﬂ())u very much.

Ms. LonG. And thank you for your testimony and your candor.

Mr. PENNY. Thank you very much, Mr. Lowe, for your testimony
this morning.

Next we will hear from Mr. Thomas Hartnett, Commissioner,
New York State Department of Labor. It is a pleasure w see iou
again, Mr. Hartnett. Your support for the veterans of New York is
well known and we appreciate your testimony before our commit-
tee this morning.

Again, your testimony will be included in the record. You are
free then to summarize your remarks as you wish.

STATEMENT OF THOMAS F. HARTNETT, COMMISSIONER OF
LABOR, STATE OF NEW YORK; ACCOMPANIED BY RICK WEID-
MAN, NEW YORK STATE VETERANS PROGRAM ADMINISTRATOR

Mr. HARTNETT. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

The gentleman to m‘% eft is Rick Weidman, who is my veterans
specialist in Albany. With your permission, I would like to have

ick with me during the testimony.

My name is Tom Hartnett. I serve as the Commissioner of Labor
for the State of New York. I am the first Vietnam-era veteran to
have the honor of serving in this post, having been appointed in
1987 by Governor Cuomo. I aipreciate the opportunity to appear
here this morning to present the views of the New York State De-
partment of Labor in regard to H.R. 4087 and the vital need to
extend and strengthen the Disabled Veterans Outreach Program.

All ¢f us working with and for veterans appreciate your leader-
ship and that of the Chairman of the full committee, the Honora-
ble G.V. “Sonny"’ Montgomery, on behalf of the special needs of
America’s veterans, particularly disabled veterans, for employment
and training assistance. On behalf o¢ all of us in New York, I
thank you and your colleagues for your guidance and support.

It would probably be helpful if I could talk a little bit about the
New York State experience and then get into the specifics of the
pro legislation.

he New York State Department of Labor’s responsibilities
under Federal and State laws are varied. We are responsible for
such things as health and safety for employees in the public sector,
collection of Federal unemployment insurance, trust fund moneys,
ensuring that the minimum wage and child labor laws are both
adequate and enforced, administering the two main components of
the employment security system—unemployment insurance and
Job Service—and, most relevant for today's discussion, the delivery
of employment and training services to veterans, including unem-
ployment insurance, job search, counseling, and access to training
programs.

Over the past decade, all State employment security agencies, in-
cluding the New York State Department of Labor, have faced
severe reductions in funding from the Federal Government. In

9
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1980, for instance, the New York State Department of Labor had
over 11,000 employees. For the past 3 years, we have averaged
slightly over 5,200 employees.

t the same time, changes in demographics and in the work
force have resulted in a constituency with more varied, often more
difficult needs that we are being asked to address. Take, for in-
stance, dislocated workers, displaced homemakers, individuals with
lower skill levels, disabled veterans, and older workers, all present-
ing unique needs.

is situation, coupled with the need to improve the way we
were delivering services to our customers, has brought about some
major changes in the New York State Department of Labor over
the last 3 years. These changes fall under the banner of what we
cali Community Service Centers.

First and foremost, the community service center is “‘one stop”
shopping for all employment-related services. It combines the Job
Service and unempz:}y;‘ment insurance offices into a single, unified
office, where all staff, including LVERs and DVOPs, are cross-
trained to serve the whole person. People are treated as customers
and not clients, with physical surroundings all remodeled in a very
professional looking manner, to show the customers whom we
serve—in this case, veterans—that we care; to show the staff that
are working in those offices that we care about them also and that
they’re involved in a noble endeavor; and to show the business
community, the most important partner we have, that we are a
professional organization that not only wants their business but
will deliver our services in a professional way.

We have a variety of new technologies that we've implemented
in these Centers to address the ever-increasing demands on our
services. We have user-friendly computer technology, what we call
Jobs Plus, a self-search touch computer screen where customers
can seek information about employment opportunities of interest
on their own without going to any of the staff. A veteran, for in-
stance, can enter his or her military occupational specialty code
and be guided through the system to appropriate civilian occupa-
tions and job openings, both f’ocally, statewide, and indeed, nation-
wide. These screens alsc contain information on local and statewide
service such as day care, counseling, veterans services, youth pro-
grams, shelter and surportive services.

We also have ancillary service providers at these centers. The
concept of a Community Service Center talks about a “community”
and a “center’. The community, in essence, is that each Communi-
.y Service Center (CSC) provides services unique to that communi-
ty. In New York State, tﬁe needs of veterans are different. The or-
portunities that are available to veterans are different in Buffalo
than perhaps they are in New York City, than as they are in per-
haps Syracuse or Massena, NY. The community that we serve has
an opportunity to come in, particularly the relevant players in the
human resource area, have an opportunity to come in and locate
with us in our Community Service Centers.

We also have other representatives from the New York State Di-
vigion of Veterans Affairs present with us in the Department of
Labor offices. The Job Training Partnership Council staff is present
with us in our community service centers office.
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A central teret of everything that I have said thus far is that all
our etforts are directed tow the common principle that we can
only deliver quality service to veterans in the context of delivering
quality service to all persons that come into our offices. If we im-
prove the quality of services to all persons, and then put veterans
at the front of the line, then we improve the quality of service te
vetarans,

We have done some other thinqs in New York with respect to
the veterans’ unique needs. Qur New York State Veterans Bill of
Rights for employment services is aimed at enhancing services to
veterans. This is an initiative that was in response to Governor
Cuomo’s 1988 State of the State Address, when he noted that the
ability to obtain and sustain meaningful employment at a decent
living wage lies at the very nexus of the readjustment process for
our veterans.

The ke¥l to the Veterans Bill of Rights is to aiert veterans of the
services they are entitled to in a simple, clear and concise way, and
then to provide a direct accountability mechanism in the form of a
toll-free veterans employment hotline (an 800 telephone number) to
seek redress if a veteran believes that he or she has not been ac-
corded the full services to which they are entitled.

While much of what is contained in the Veterans Bill of Rights
is either contained in chapter 41 of title 53 =f the United States
Code, or is just plain common sense, it is critically important to
fully inform individual veterans about the services that they're en-
titled to. It is our belief that a lack of knowledge of benefits and
entitlements often leads to the effective denial of those benefits
and entitlements. Therefore, each and every Ferson who comes into
a New York State Department of Labor facility is asked, “‘Did you
ever serve on active duty in the United States military?”’ If the
answer i8 in the affirmative, then immediatelznthey are given a
Veterans Bill of Rights “wallet card” so they know that they are
entitled to those basic rights. Further, we have ensured that large
gster-size copies of the Veterans Bill of Rights for Employment

rvices are prominently displayed at each of our facilities.

A particularlly_' imé:ortant point in the New York State Veterans
Bill of Rights for Employment Services is that Governor Cuomo
has declared veterans, particuiarly Vietnam and other combat the-
ater veterans, disabled veterans, and ethnic minority veterans to
be a “special emphasis priority grou "’ for training and other serv-
ices delivered pursuant to the Job g‘raining Partnership Act. We
believe it is vitally important that veterans receive priority in
access to training, and that this will lead to a job in a manner simi-
lar to the prioritgnof service accorded in referrals to actual employ-
ment openings. the 32 Private Industry Councils that we have
around New York State, we have a veteran advocate on every one
of those councils (or “P.1.C.'s"”), a veteran advocate nominated by a
veterans service organization. They assure that veterans receive
special access to training in the deliberations of that private indus-
try council, and we have also gone so far as to train the JTPA staff
around our State to make sure they're cognizant of the special
needs of veterans.

In short, we are doing our best to fulfill both the letter and spirit
of the Federal statutes. We believe the New York State Veterans
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Bill of Rights for Employment Services is helping to improve the
level of service at all our facilities. We know this by the reduced
number of complaints that we have been getting on the toll-free
number that I mentioned.

In June of 1988, we had 56 calls from veterans who complained
about the treatment they received in our offices, which is exactly
the kind of thing we wanted to hear. We didn’t want to hear 56 of
them, but we wanted to haar about it. For the last 6 months, we

have ave less than three complaints per month, out of a total
of about calls per ~onth received. So we think we’re on the
right track with that.

Another major focus of ours has been on the disabled veteran.
We have instituted a number of sFecml' pro;ects‘ to better serve pro-
foundly disabled vewerans. The first of these is Project I-
CAN, an initiative to serve blind and visually-im veterans.
This is a cooperative program, joining with the New York State
DOL and U.S. DOL, the Blinded Veterans Association, the New
York State Division of Veterans Affairs, and the U.S. Department
of Veterans Affairs.

In a 15-month period, we reached over 90 percent of the blind
veterans in New York State, provided reportable services to more
than 800, and were able to assist 32 in obtaining full-time employ-
ment. Now, 32 may not sound like a huge number, but that
number exceeded the total that were placed nationally in the previ-
ous year. So we feel pretty good about that initiative with respect
to blinded veterans.

We are now engaged in Operation VETERAN ASSET, to reach
and serve and place veterans who are less than fully ambulatory.
Three hundred and nineteen veterans are currently porticipating
in this program and over 60 of these veterans have been placed in
jobs in the last 6 months.

Let me now speak specifically to H.R. 4087. I have described
what we're doing in New York to demonstrate that we have only
begun to explore the potential of reaching and Yrorerl serving
those veterans who are still in need. Approximately 100 veter-
ans per year seek our services in New York. This program year we
anticipate that we will see approximately 40,000 Vietnam-era vet-
erans and about 8,000 disabled veterans. We are trying to do a
better job of reaching and serving the disabled veterans, but this
extremely labor-intensive work often requires us to go out, seek
and find these vets in other locations and serve them one by one,
and we are doing this. But the job is by no means finished.

I cannot stress too strongly that the Disabled Veterans Outreach
Program should be continued and, ind2ed, in my judgment, made
permanent. Without House Resolution 4087, we in New York
would lose over 80 percent of the DVOPs that we currently have
working now. We have about 105 right now on staff and we would
lose about 88 percent of them if House Resolution 4087 is not en-
acted. We applaud your effort in terms of the 5-year extension, but
we would urge you to consider that perhaps we ought to make the
Disabled Veterans Outreach Program permanent.

Let me speak specifically to a couple of the sections in the bill.
The intent of section 1 of the bill, “Employment and Training,” is
to make it legal for the State Employment Security Agencies and
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the DVOP specialists to reach members of the Armed Forces who
are about to separate from service within 180 days prior to their
actual departure date.

New York supports this provision. It is our belief that it is both
more efficient and effective to reach persons leaving the Armed
Forces prior to separation.

1t is our understanding that arproximatel 240,000 persons leave
the service each year as a result of norm attrition, and that as
many as an additional 270,000 may be leaving military service as a
result of the force reductions ir. each of the next 3 years. For New
York, this means about 500 return to civilian status each week cur-
rently, and that this figure may double in the near future. We are
determined to do everything we can to reach and properly serve
these persons. In fact, we are already making special efforts to
identify and serve veterans who will be relzased from their duties
due to this reduction in force.

There are two important things to bear in mind here. First of all,
the Workforce 2000 studies an everything that's written in this
area show that our Nation is in desperate need of skilled persons
in order to meet the demands of business. The shortage of skilled
workers is already adversel affecting economic g-owth in man}y re-
gions of New York State. So that’s good news to have these folks
come back, and it's good news to be able to provide them with all
the services that we can provide. We need the absolute earliest pos-
sible notification of that, and we think the time line in the resolu-
tion is a good one.

Second, it is only right and fair that we do everything possible to
asgist those returning vets who are truly “dislocated workers” in
that these men and women are losing their jobs through causes
which are no fault of their own, but due to changes in the interna-
tional situation we face as a Nation.

My only comment on section 2 f the bill is that we believe the
full and frank exchange of information, ideas, and close working
relationships with the organ.zed veteran community, as well as
with organized labor and bu:iness, is a helpful and healthy thing.
We would be in favor of that.

On other issues, I would be remiss if I didn’t at least briefly com-
ment on a few other issues.

First, the Honorable Tom Downey of New York has introduced

.R. 3896, which would provide stable and reasonably adequate
funding to the States to operate the Nation's employment security
system. With some modifications, we support this initiative. |
would draw ycur attention to the fact that this proposed legislation
would also restore a full 26 weeks of unemployment compensation
to separating military personnel, which we believe is only fair and
Jjust.

Second, section 2006 of chapter 41, title 38, requires that the
United States Secretary of Labor request full funding for the carry-
ing out of all provisons of this chapter. We have some cause to be-
lieve that the Office of Management and Budget is preventing the
Department of Labor from carrying out this law. All of us, whether
we serve as a Member of Congress, a DVOP, a local office manager,
a State Commissioner of Labor, or a Director of the Office of Man-
agement and Budget, should be bound to obey the law and not act



19
in a way that would cause others to be in arguable violation of the

w.

Third, I heard several comments that you made about the Na-
tional Veterans Training Institute. We think they do a terrific job.
We don't think they have the resources to do everything that they
need to do, not only for DVOPs and LVERs, but for other local
office personnel who need that training also. Very often, the first
person that a veteran will see when they come into one of our local
offices is an office manager or another person who may not always
be as sensitive as they need to be to those issues. We have had a lot
of difficulty Igettmg people into the NVTI training, other then
DVOPs and LVERs, and we think with some additional funding
NVTI would be able to train other key personnel for us and other
employment security agencies around the country.

ourth, I would like to commend Mr. James Lowe of the Georgia
Department of Labor for his strongoleadership for the past 2 years
as chair of the ICESA Veterans Committee. I particularly would
like to thank Mr. Lowe and the Honorable Tom Collins, the Assist-
ant Secre of Labor for Veterans' Employment and Training, for
roducing ‘‘Veterans: It's All We N To Know”, which we in
ew York are using extensively for outreach and education to busi-
ness groups, veterans groups, community groups, and even in train-
ing of our own staff.
inally, I would like to acknowledge two gentlemen that have
made New York State one of the leaders in providing em&loyment
services to veterans—the gentleman on my lefit, Rick Weidman,
who I introduced when I originally sat down, who is the New York
State Veterans Program Administrator, and Jim Hartman, who is
not with us tod{nrv, the Director of Veterans Employment and
Training for the United States Department of Labor. Not only do |
consider myself fortunate to have these two committed gentlemen
working in New York State, but, more importantly, the veterans
who reside in or return to New York State are lucky to have these
individuals working on their behalf.

Again, I wish to thank you, Mr. Chairman, for your continue.
strong leadership and that of this committee toward improving the
quality and the quantity of employment and training services to
our Nation's veterans. We strongly support House Resolution 4087
and urge 8 y passage by both the House of Representatives and
the United States Senate, so that we can be assured of full and
proper funding in fiscal year 1992.

I would be happy to answer any questions you have at this point.

[The prepared statement of Mr. Hartnett appears at p. 60.]

Mr. PENNY. Thank you, Mr. Hartnett, for your testimony.

First of all, I appreciate your words of support for the provisions
of HR. 4087. We feel strongly about the need for the legislation
and ap‘preciate your indications of support for the various provi-
sions of that bill.

You indicated the virtual impossibility of plugging Employment
Service staff into the training program at (golorado. What is the
limitation there? Is it that you've only received enough funding to
take care of DVOP and L\yER personnel within your State, or is
there some directive from the Department that makes it difficult

¢4
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for you to go beyond the veterans employment personnel into the

Employment Service category?
Lfr. mn'mm. I donsffnow if there's a directive. We have pro-

office managers, regional directors, people who would be ve
important to have their sensitivity on some of these issues rame? )
and we have never been able to——

Mr. PenNy. Proposed them to what, the regional office of DOL?
Is it the regional office that makes the determination?

Mr. HARTNETT. I'm not sure of the mechanics of it.

Mr. WeiDMAN. The applications are on file, Mr. Chairman, with
the NVTI. There are over 200 pending——
yr. HARTNETT. Oh, you've made application to the NVTI direct-

ly?

Mr. WeipMaAN. They mix each class according to gender, ethnic-
ity, et cetera, and veterars status. Then they notify us as to who is
accepted. But we have over 200 pending applications from——

Mr. PENNY. So the allocation 1s not e to New York State, and
no guaranteea are made to you about the number of slots you can
send to the school on a year-to-year basis. You just send applica-
tions for those people in your department that you feel would bene-
fit from the training and then you wait to see which applications
have been approved; is that correct?

Mr. WeiDMAN. That’s correct, Mr. Chairman. They reduced it to
one basic course per month now, one section, which in our view is
not even enough to take care of attrition among DVOPs and
LVERs across the country. If I had to take a guess——

Mr. PeNNY. How Fave you done within New York in terms of
getting the necessary training for your DVOPs and LVERs? Have
you fallen short in terms of plugging enough of them into the pro-
gram? You said nationwide. Do ‘you think the slots available are
not sufficient within New York? Have you found that the slots
available to your State have not been sufficient to train all of your
new personnel in those two categories?

Mr. WeiDMAN. Our folks have to be on 6 months as a DVOP or
LVER before you can apply, Mr. Chairman. Over 90 percent of our
DVOPs and LVERs have been to NVTI. The problem is that there
are many other important people from the veterans priority serv-
ice. Probably the two most important people in the local office in
terms of delivery of priority service is the local office manager, who
sets the tone, and if he or she wants it to happen—than 1t will—
and the other most important person is the first person who talks
to a vet. That can be anybody else in the office, Certainly the em-
ployment counselors.

Mr. PENNY. What success have you had in terms of office mar.ag-
ers being accepted at the Training Institute? Any at all?

Mr. WeIDMAN. | think we've had about a dozen over the last——

Mr. PENNY. About a dozen out of a population of how many that
you have recommended?

Mr. WeipMAN. One-hundred and eighty managers and 160 em-
ployment counselors.

Mr. PennNy. So the percentages are quite low?

Mr. WEIDMAN. Yes, sir.

Mr. PenNNy. Is the solution to this—You know, clearly it takes
more funding to train more people. Our first priority ought to be

.
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DVOPs and LVERs, but we're not placing any priority, it appears
to me, on otrice managers. It seems to me that after you take care
of the people that are most directly involved with the veteran, the
office manager is probably the next category that ought to have
some funding priority.

Mr. WeipMaN. That’s correct.

Mr. PENNY. You're “one stop” service centers, there are lots of
programs that are colocated with you in that situation. Can you ex-
plau‘l? to me again what other types of services are handled at these
sites

Mr. HARTNETT. What we do in a particular area is to go into that
area and find out who the relevant players are in the whole
Human Resource area. For instance, in our Buffalo community
service center, the Niagara Community College offers a whole lot
of different kinds of training, some of it JTPA funded, some of it
funded t.hrou&l; other means.

We found that our local office would often be referring people to
Niagara Community College to participate in some of that training.
So what we did was, when we put up our Community Service
Center, we went out to Niagara Community College and said,
‘“Listen, we’ll try and schedule our people that we think might be
interested in your training for a Wednesday, Thursday and Friday
for visits to our office. Would you be willing to send the person to
be present in our office on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday?”’ So
we provide them with a desk, kind of an office space, telephone and
the like. They come in and are located with us. So when we see
someone who comes on line, one of our lines, although we like to
think that we have really minimized the need for lines—we try
and move people through as quickly as possible—we refer them
riqll'xg over to the Niagara Community College.

e displaced homemaker programs, veterans programs in the
particular community, come in and locate in our premises, in some
cases 5 days a week, in other cases, 2 or 3 days a week. What we
try and do is slot our client load in a way that allows us to have
those people that want to utilize those services (present on those

days.)

Klsr. PENNY. Is this colocation of services primarily tied to em-
rloyment and training programs, or do you have other programs,
ike low income housing——

Mr. HarTNETT. We have a lot of information about other serv-
ices, some of which are present and some where we have Printed
materials. One of the concepts I talked about before the “Touch
Screen” computer information that we have provides a lot of infor-
mation on day care, for instance, because we find that a lot of the
people that we see are very interested in getting back into the job
market but there are certain barriers that they have to get over.
One of them is finding out about the availability of day care. So we
have a lot of information about that.

Mr. Penny. Do your DVOPs handle only veterans as it pertains
to unemployment 1nsurance claims?

Mr. HArTNETT. That's correct.

Mr. PeNny. And following the response of the previous witness
on this question, can you give us examples of the timeliness of serv-
ice for veterans as compared to the time they may have waited if
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they were in line for ~n unemployment insurance rep to take and
process their claim?

Mr. HarrnerT. I'm going to ask Rick to address that. I would
suspect that much of what we have on that would be anecdotal as
ogposed to any hard and fast numbers, We feel like the services
they are receiving they receive in a quicker, more efficient fashion.
The whole concept of ‘“‘one stop” shopping is to minimize the
number of people you have to see #hen you come into one of our
offices. What we do, when a vet comes in and wants to talk about a
particular issue, and if that issue has to do with unemployment in-
surance, they should not have to be pushed, shoved or——

Mr. PENNY. Not go from one office to the next, talking to two or
three different———

Mr. HARTNETT. Or even one desk to the next.

Before I ask Rick to address that, I just want to add that the pri-
ority of service that DVOPs and LVERs deliver to veterans, we
have a computerized system that we can check on a daily basis to
make sure that DVOPs and LVERs are only working on veterans’
activities. So the DVOP would only be working or an unemploy-
ment insurance claim, for instance, of a veteran, as a safeguard to
make sure that people are just working on those issues.

Mr. WEmMAN. In terms of priority service, the heaviest walk-in
traffic—and this is true all around the country, Mr. Chairman—for
both Job Service and unemployment insurance, is generally on
Mondays and on Tuesday mornings. It is not unusual to have a
long wait any place in the country, on those days.

ere we have a consolidated unified service center, or Commu-
nity Service Center, we set up separate veterans lines on those 2
days. You only have to see one person to both register for the Job
Service and file your unemployment insurance claim. It moves
along a lot faster.

If we couldn’t take claims, then the vets would quite literally
have to wait in two lines, which bv definition would not be priority
service, whereas nonvets would not have to wait in two lines.

Mr. PennNy. Thank you. I appreciate that.

I was also intere ~1 in your comments about the project AMER-
I-CAN. Can you refresh my memory as to the number of blinded
vets contacted, the percent of the total population that you feel you
have reached, and 1 think you also gave a statistic as to the
number that enrolled to receive services, and then you ended up
with 32 that were placed in some employment setting.

Can you give me those numbers again?

Mr. HarTNETT. | can give you the last number first, which was
placed in employment, 32—

Mr. PENNY. | pulled it out. The paragraph is on page 6. I found it
now. In the 15-month period, you reached over 90 percent of the
blind veterans in New York State, provided reportable services to
more than 800, and were able to assist 32 in obtaining full-time em-
ployment. But I don't see the number of veterans that you actually
reached.

I assume that the 800 number that received services is less than
the total number that you——

Mr. HARTNETT. The number that we reached?

Mr. PENNY. Yes,
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) 6%6 HarTnETT. Eighteen hundred blinded vets, and we reached

Mr. PENNY. You reached 1,600. Of those 1,600, how many were
al fully employed, do you know?

Mr. WriDMAN. Almost none, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. PENNY. Almost none?

Mr. WEiDMAN. Right.

Mr. Penny. That's shocking, that of 1,600 blinded vets, virtually
none of them were fully empl vzd.

What was it about the --*i that distinguished them from the
other 800 who did not access o -vices from your program?

Mr. WEiDMAN. It was priror iily age, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. PENNY. So vou're talking older vets that were no longer in a
job search mode’

Mr. WriDMAN. Basically, ses. Glaucoma, diabetes, et cetera.

Mr. PenNyY. Now, of the 800 that you provided services for, were
they all interested in job placement?

r. WEIDMAN. Not all of them, no, sir. In fact, we literally had to
go out to people’s houses in many ~ases because they wouldn't
answer the telephone. We personally saw that many people. So it
was a very “hands on” kind of a project. For a lot of folks, it was
the first time that anybody from the Government had ever

actuallg;——

Mr. NY. —suggeswd that they might be able to benefit from
employment training and job placement? Or services period. I
mean, we were able to straighten out ple’s claims for blind an-
nuity programs in the State of New York, get people matched up
with the right person in the VA for the VIST program, or with the
VA regional office to straighten out their payments of service-con-
nected disability or non-service connected pensions, et cetera.

Mr. PEnNY. the 800, how many of them would you estimate
benefited in terms of some additional Government assistance pay-
ment, inc.:ne assistance, due to your intervention?

Mr. WeipmAN. Better than half of those, sir.

Mr. PenNNy. Better than half of those would have seen an im-
proved income support payment from either the State or the na-
tional government based on your intervention?

Mr. WeipMAN. That's correct.

Mr. PENNY. What are the prospects for placing even more of
these veterans in full-time employment?

Mr. WeipmMAN. We placed about 19 last year. In 1988 and the
first part of 1989, we placed 32 in that 15-month period. In the sub-
seT‘xent 12 months we placed 19, as I recall. And it's happening
right along. We work closely with the VA Visually-Impaired Serv-
ice Teams, of which there are five located at VA hospitals around
the State of New York. In continuing to service these blind veter-
ans, we figure we will place somewhere between 15 and 20 a year.

It takes a lot of encouragement, quite bluntly, for folks to reenter
the labor market after such a profound Ehysical disability. But we
regard it as the crux of our mission, Mr. Chairman.

r. PENNY. | appreciate what you've done in that regard. Aﬁin,
it is somewhat disconcerting to me that blinded veterans have been
placed in a situation where these types of job training and job
search efforts were not evidently even considered at the time of
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their initial discharge. And while for many of them maybe the only
alternative is to receive disability payments, and hopefully for
them it's sufficient to live on, but it seems to me that we've really
lost as a society an awful lot of potential here by allowing such a
higher percentage of these blinded vets to draw disability and not
to contribute in the workplace, where I'm sure many of them have
talents that would be quite important to employers and to society
as a whole.

So again, I congratulate you for what you've done. I think it's an
example for us here in the Congress and for other States to follow.

Those buzzers and lights mean that we do have a vote up on the
House floor. I don't know exactly how lonﬁ this will take. But it
would be my intent to dismiss you, Mr. Hartnett, and your col-
1 e. I thank you again for your presence and your testimony. I
will call the last two panels for their presentations as soon as [ am
able to return from this vote.

We will stand in recess.

ereupon, the subcommittee was in recess.)
r. PENNY. The committee is in order.

Our next panel is comprised of Mr. Tom Ryan of the Non Com-
missioned Officers Association; Mr. Robert Manhan of the VFW;
and Mr. Paul Egan of Vietnam Veterans of America. Would the
three of you please come forward. Again, your entire testimony
'\"illlze submitted for the record and you may summarize your re-
marks.

Mr. Ryan, we will begin with you.

STATEMENT OF THOMAS L. RYAN, DIRECTOR OF STATE VETER-
ANS AFFAIRS, NON COMMISSIONED OFFICERS ASSOCIATION
OF THE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

Mr. RyaN. Mr. Chairman, | am Tom Ryan of the Non Commis-
sioned Officers Asanciation. We want to thank you and tl.e other
members of the committee for providing the Non Commissioned Of-
ficers Association this opportunity to come to you today and to dis-
cuss what we contend are issues of primary importance to veterans
and those who will be veterans in the future.

The Non Commissioned Officers Association has been in the fore-
front of providing employment services to veterans for about 16
years. We run job fairs around the world for service members who
are getting out of the service and for veterans, and have employ-
ment workshops for those people at posts, camps and stations
around the world.

It is our belief that, should the Department of Defense undergo
the size reduction we hear them speaking about over the next 5
years, that the current system is ill-prepared to provide the types
of employment assistance that large numbers of exiting service
members wiil need. We are concerned that there are a number of
programs being tested, formulated and developed which may not be
mutually supporting, and that the time line to establish viable pro-
grams to assist these service members is mvch too long.

In view of the above, we are asking you to consider a shortening
of the Department of Labor tests presently being implemented so
that it will be on line and operating at the earliest possible date.
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As currently envisioned, DOL is to run a 2-year test program. We
expect that in the next 2 years as many as ,000 to 300,000 mili-
tary personnel may be separated from active duty. The ASVET is
aware of our concerns in this area and recognizes the urgency of
the situation.

Mr. Chairman, we ask your su;;port in assuring that the Depart-
ment of Labor, the Department of Defense, and the Department of
Veterans Affairs are provided with adequate resources to accom-
plish the development of transition programs which will meet the
needs of exiting service members at the earliest possible date.

We are also concerned that the b(:g:greu continues to develop
employment pmﬁama for veterans on periods of service. It is
our contention that when an individual serves may not be as im-
portant as occupational specialty or whether a particular skill is
transferable to the civilian job market. The current narrow param-
eters under which JTPA and other veterans employment programs
are established makes it extremely difficult for field agencies to op-
erate effectively, since there is little leeway or discretionary lati-
tude in deciding who is eligible for what program.

At times, it appears that when these programs were develo&ed
the issue was who to exclude rather tl!:an who to include. Mr.
Chairman, we urge the committee to seek ways to expand eligibil-
ity in all veterans employment programs where the veteran would
benefit by particiﬁation. Of course, we all agree that programs are
needed to assist those who are rendered physically disabled during
their military service, and we ask that these programs bz contin-
ued and enhanced.

We are pleased to note that DOD, DOL and DVA are all about to
sign on to a cooperative effort to solve some of the problems associ-
ated with veterans employment. We consider that a step in the
right direction. We also applaud the ASVET’s willingness to ex-
plore the development of a national veterans employment policy.
At the same time, we are concerned that appropriate funding
levels for DVOPs and LVERs were not requested by the Secretary
of Labor, and that has been discussed earlier.

While we understand this committee is not responsible for the
laws associated with unemployment compensation, we would agree
with ICESA that veterans are treated differently, that a 4-week
waiting period, when it was established 10 years ago, might have
been the thing today. Today, some 60 percent of the first-termers
coming out of the service are doing so with families. To ask a
family to wait 4 weeks before they can eat or find a place to live is
tragic. We think also that veterans ought to be allowed the same
rights that all other Americans have, and that is, the ability to col-
lect UCX in excess of 13 weeks.

Mr. Chairman, we ask that the members of the committee sup-
port H.R. 3896, which is sponsored by Representative Downy,
which corrects these deficiencies. We support the current move to
expand responsibilities of the LVERs to include UCX processing.
This wil! aggrd the veteran one stop processing and will facilitate
better case management within the employment office itself.

That concludes my oral statement, M{ Chairman, and 1 will
answer any questions that you might have.

[The prepared statement of Mr. Ryan appears at p. 70.]

Sl
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Mr. PeNNy. Thank you, Mr. Ryan.
Mr. Manhan.

STATEMENT OF ROBERT MANHAN, SPECIAL ASSISTANT, NATION.
AL LEGISLATIVE SERVICE, VETERANS OF FOREIGN WARS OF
THE UNITED STATES

Mr. MANHAN. Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman, for asking
the VFW to particirate in your hearing this afternoon.

The VFW strongly supports H.R. 4087. We believe it is absolutely
essential to extend the sunset or the delimiting date by 5 years, to
December, 1996. The second advantage to the bill is that it will
allow active duty personnel who are within 6 months of returni
to civilian life to participate in those programs currently outlin
in chapters 41 and 42 of title 38. We very much like the 180-day
period. U will go into that if it comes up in questions and answers.

We also like the idea that the Secretary of Labor’'s Committee on
Veteran Employment be extended to the new committee that takes
on a training requirement, and we like the idea of that annual as-
sessment report to evaluate the immediate emmyment and train-
ing progress made. We ask the subcommittee chairman to consider
the advantage of also assigning the Assistant Secretary of Labor,
Emgl;yment and Training Administration, as an ex officio member
of this new committee. It would reinforce the second reporting re-
quirement that is outlined in the bill, and I quote: “ . . . an evalua-
tion of the extent to which the programs and activities of the De-
partment of Labor are meeting such needs.” You're asking for an
entire Department of Labor evaluation, and I think this might

help.

l\yow we will discuss only those current programs of chapter 41
that may be adversely affected in fiscal year 1991. Generally s -
ing, we notice that the National Veterans Employment and Train-
ing Service Institute is very much underfunded in the Department
of Labor’s fiscal year 1991 bud%t. We ask Congress to appropriate
the full $2.7 million, with the University of Colorado so a total of
al!‘)proximately 1,800 to 2,000 ple can be trained. The keys to
this ui;!l'aining, of course, are the DVOP and LVER personnel, or
specialists.

Now, in discussingothe DVOPs and LVERs, we would like Con-
gress to fully fund both these authorizations at their present for-
mula levels. That would mean that Congress would have to author-
ize the Department of Labor an additional $6,600,000 to fully fund
the DVOP at 1,883 personnel, and in the LVER field, Congress
would have to appropriate an additional $6,300,000 to allow that
agency to be stafted at 1,600 workers.

Our only comments regarding the Job Training Partnership Act
is that it is not working very well and that it is not really ade-
quately funded, for many of the reasons already discussed in our
submitted statement. However, I will reemphasize four suggestions
that we have to make it a more viable program.

The first is to provide temporary income support during traini_ncg
and/or retraining for veterans engaged or involved in title IV-C.
Second, to mandate preferential services for veterans in all pro-
~rams authorized by the Economic Dislocation and Worker Adjust-

51
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ment Assistance Act. Third, we suggest that participating States
should be required to submit their proposal at the beginning of
each contract program period for what services they will provide to
veterans and what their estimated cost will be, to follow up at
the end of the contracting period with a summary report of what
monies were actualliy;:tpent and what veteran assistance was actu-
ally rendered. And , we urge that the governors of each State
accepting title IV-C funds appoint veteran service organization rep-
resentation on all State Job Coordination Councils and local Pri-
vate Industry Councils.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman. This concludes our statement.

[The g:pamd statement of Mr. Manhan appears at p. 73.]

or. £ NY. Thank you, Mr. Manhan.

aul’

STATEMENT OF PAUL 8. EGAN, LEGISLATIVE DIRECTOR,
VIETNAM VETERANS OF AMERICA, INC.

Mr. EcaN. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

For the most part, I will confine my summary of the Vietnam
Veterans of America to the contents of your legislation, H.R. 4087.

First of all, in authorizing that LVERs and DVOPs be permitted
to provide service to military personnel, it is well that that should
be included in this legislation. It is no mystery to anybody that,
with the imminent demobilization, we're going to see a rather large
hemorrhage from the military services of people who are going to
flood the job market, as well as flooding just about every program
that is available for providing services in efforts to find employ-
ment. However, I think it's important to note that the Job Service
alone and that the DVOPs and LVERs alone are not going to be
sufficient to meet demands. That being so, it seems important that
we begin to look at all the different areas, all the different re-
sources that might be available in assisting these veterans who are
about to be released.

One waﬁ'sto do that might be to revise the formula for DVOPs
and LVERs in a way that, at least for an interint;seriod of time,
takes into account the numbers of recently-separated veterans as a
result of demobilization in local populations. I think that would go
some distance towards helping the Job Service do its job.

Another ible suggestion, which you have already heard
today, would involve targeting not only Vietnam era and disabled
veterans in title Il and elsewhere of the Job Training Partnership
Act, but also targeting recently-separated individuals as well. If by
definition someone is discharged from the military because it's for
the good of the military, it is hard to deny that these individuals
aren't classically dislocated workers.

Another final resource that might be called upon to divert some
of the demand on the Job Service would be to take a look at the
Montgomery GI bill. I have to believe that there are a lot of people
who joined the service responding to the TV ads, “Be all you can
be”, going in the militar use of the advantages of the GI bill,
but who aren’t going to be able to accumulate the full benefit that
would have been accumulated if they stayed in the military as long
as they originally intended.

0Q
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If they’re leaving the military services early because it's for the
good of the service, perhaps we ought to enhance the benefits avail-
able so that they can at least take advan of the full amount of
the benefit—and this, of course, only if were originally en-
rolled—that they would have obtained had they stayed in the mili-
taw for the full period they intended.

ith regard to the statute of limitations on the Vietnam era in
the bill, it is also well that it has been extended fmeau. We
wonld have 5referred to see a way to eliminate the ed “drop
deed” date altogether. But it is also important that in your legisla-
tion you have had the foresight to include not only the DVOPs and
the LVERs but also the prohibition against discrimination by Fed-
eral contractors against Vietnam-era veterans. The Senate legisla-
tion that is currently pending wouldn't include section 2012 of title
38, as yo. bill would.

In this connection, I think it is important to note that provisions
of the law that prevent discrimination against Vietnam veterans
by Fede1al contractors are usually characterized as laws to provide
affirmative action in employment advancement and employment
for veterans. But that really ian’t the case because there isn’t any
enforcement mechanism. Really, all it’s limited to is prevention of
discrimination. Unless and until we rut in place the goals and
timetables with which we can actually score compliance on the
part of Federal contractors, that part of the law isn’t really going
to be anything more than discrimination prevention. But protect-
ing this program under your legislation is important nonetheless,
even if nothing is done to add to the goals and timetables.

Finally, the reconstruction of the Secretary’s Committee on Vet-
erans Employment is very important. At the last meeting of that
committee there was a motion on the table to simpl vise the
Secre that the Department might have been in violation of the
law for having failed to ask for sufficient resources to cover the
statutorily mandated number of LVERs and DVOPs. From there
thi deteriorated precipitously because there were so many
people who would have been forced to cast votes in opposition to
the Administration’s program. Clearly, this committee can’t oper-
ate as an advisory committee if it is hamstrung in that way. So re-
constituting the committee so that it can truly be an sdvisory com-
mittee is very important and certainly will be worthwhile,

Finally, Mr. irman, apart from the bill, the testimony we
have heard this afternoon is very informative, particularly from
Jim Lowe of Georgia. In his testimony there is only one thing that
I can think of that we take strong exception to, and that is the con-
ce;;: of amalgamating DVOPs and L into one kind of position.
I think that would be an invitation to a reduction in personnel and

rhaps an invitation to providing less services, depending on the

tate, for veterans. That being so, I think it's a bit premature to
suggest that the role each of those two positions plays is duplica-
tive, aven if it is a little difficult to manage.

RI". y l:grep:su-ed statement of Mr. Egan appears at p. 79.]

, r. PENNY. Thank you, Mr. Egan. I thank all of you for your tes-
imony.

I don’t have any questions of this panel, but I appreciate your
presentations. To the degree you didn't cover all the items in your
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written remarks, I have reviewed your written remarks as well and
will keep those ideas and suggestions in mind as we develop our
legislation.

Mr. Evans may have some questions, but I'm going to ask that, if
he does, he present his questions to you from the Chairmaa’s loca-
tion. I have an Agriculture subcommittee caucus that I have to
participate in, so I will let Mr. Evans conclude the hearing here
this morning.

Mr. Evans (Presiding). I don’t really have any questions, either,
for the panel.

I would like to say, in response to Mr. Egan’s comments about
these Armed Forces personnel that may be discharged before their
normal enlistment ends because of potential cutbacks in the De-
fense Department budget, the Chairman of the full Committee and
myself are also on the Armed Services Committee and it is some-
thing that we are hearing from other groups. I know, for example,
the Non Commissioned Officers Association testified at their
annual hearing on this same issue.

So, looking at a variety of things, I think some outside of the ju-
risdiction of this committee, in terms of perhaps severance pay for
particularly enlisted people in the Armed Forces—and perhaps
some of them will be NCOs and senior NCOs—as well as redefining
and making people eligible for Montgomery GI bill benefits, I think
is something we’ll be taking a real close look at. So I appreciate
you reemphasizing that today and thank the panel for their testi-
mony.

Our final panel will include John Bollinger of the Paralyzed Vet-
erans of America, who is doing quite well. In the PSAs that I see
Illinois is carrying back home, on behalf not only of PVA but of all
the veterans of our country, it is helping us to presert a good
image. James Hubbard represents The American Legion, which I
am proud to be a member of, and my good friend, one of my first
helpers when 1 first came to the committee, Ron Drach of the Dis-
abled American Veterans,

As you know, we will include your entire statement in the
record. We will start with Mr. Bollinger.

STATEMENT OF JOHN C. BOLLINGER, ASSOCIATE LEGISLATIVE
DIRECTOR, PARALYZED VETERANS OF AMERICA

Mr. BoLLiNGER. Thank vou very much, Mr. Chairman. Thank
you for your kind remarks there.

We appreciate the opportunity to testify today concerning the
training and employment of disabled veterans. For the members of
PVA, these programs and the degree to which they’re successful
take on special significance. As you know, individuals who have
severe disabilities often require complex and extensive assistance
in order to return to the status of productive wage earners. The ex-
istence of viable training and employment programs, therefore, re-
mains extremely important to our organization.

In addition to receiving counseling, training and employment
services, severely disabled veterans must often overcome both atti-
tudinal and physical barriers. There can be many roadblocks, but
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through oversight and the enactment and proper implementation
of your proposals, we can live and work in a better society.

er the years, counseling services, training and employment op-
portunities for veterans has proven to be beneficial for the Govern-
ment, the private sector, and especially the disadvantaged individ-
ual needing assistance and job placement.

As has been mentioned several times today, the DOD will greatly
reduce the personnel strength of the Armed Forces over the next
several years. It is most important, therefore, to get a head start
and provide employment and training information services to indi-
viduals who are approaching their estimated discharge dates. The
bill would accomplish this and we believe it's an excellent initia-
tive.

PVA is pleased to support the balance of the bill as well. We be-
lieve it is a good idea to extend the authority for the Department of
Labor to administer this program through the existing veterans
employment and training programs that coordinate the DVOPs

LVERs. In addition, we support the 2xtension of the termina-
tion date for these programs from 1991 to 1996.

We are very concerned about the cutbacks in funding for the
DVOP and LVER programs as proposed in the Administration’s
budget for fiscal year 1991. It certainly indicates to us that the
matter of veterans employment and training is not a high priorit
there. Such cutbacks and inconsistent funding have taken and will
take a heavy toll on programs designed to help disabled veterans.
Collectively, these programs, including the Job Training Partner-
ship Act, Targeted Jobs Tax Credit and VA’s voc rehab program,
must provide spirited and innovative assistance in helping restore
disabled veterans to the work force.

In fact, a very low percentage of severely disabled veterans are
actually employed. Such veterans are much less likely to be em-
ployed than their nondisabled or less severely disabled counter-
parts. We don’t believe it has to be that way. Enforcement of af-
firmative action in the private sector appears to fall far short of
what is needed. We are ho;:eful that through your oversight of
these programs and through your continued efforts to improve
them legislatively, as well as through the efforts of the agencies in-
volved, we will see more disabled veterans in the roll of productive
workers.

Rll‘he Eg)repared statement of Mr. Bollinger appears at p. 83.]

r. Evans. Thank you, John.

Mr. Hubbard.

STATEMENT OF JAMES B. HUBBARD, DIRECTOR, NATIONAL
ECONOMIC COMMISSION, THE AMERICAN LEGION

Mr. HueBArp. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. The hour is late and I
will be very brief here, with the understanding that my entire
statement will be placed in the record.

Mr. Evans. Without objection, so ordered.

Mr. HuBBaARrD. We are pleased to be here to represent our 3.1 mil-
lion members, Mr. Chairman, with respect to the delimiting date of
December 31, 1991. While the extension proposed in the legislation
will provide us with some breathing room, in the final analysis we

N

X35

L,



31

believe it needs to be made a permanent program. Eliminate the
delimiting date.

We are examining within the Legion some creative ways to do
this, and we will get back to the subcommittee with a proposal
some time in the future.

With regard to transition assistance to those people who will be
separating from the military within 180 days, that is a positive pro-
gram, but as everybody else here today has said, with the demobili-
zation that we're facing, it needs to be expanded, and soon. We can
no lo afford a pilot program because, by the time the pilot is
over, the demobilization, we fear, will have already occurred.

Reorganization of the Secretary’s committee is a positive step.
The approach taken in the legislation is positive and we support it,
with one caveat. There is a requirement for the Secretary to pay
travel costs for members of the committee. There is a requirement
that the Veterans Employment and Training Service provide staff
to the committee. Given those requirements, it needs to be funded.
We would urge your support and the support of the members of the
subcommittee for proper funding to take care of those two tasks.

Title IV-C of A doesn’t work for veterans. There's not enough
money in it. The paperwork burden on the States is too onerous.
The result of that is that nine States this year are not participating
in the program.

Titles II-A and IIl of JTPA may work for veterans. There was an
estimate I heard earlier of $150 million, but nobody really knows
because nobody counts.

DMrﬁ Chairman, I will stop at that point and turn it over to Mr.
rach.

{The prepared statement of Mr. Hubbard appears at p. 85.]

Mr. Evans. All right. Thank you.

Mr. Drach.

STATEMENT OF RONALD W. DRACH, NATIONAL EMPLOYMENT
DIRECTOR, DISABLED AMERICAN VET: ANS

Mr. Drach. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I also would like to thank
you for your kind words as I was approaching the table. I, too, will
try to be brief and highlight a few of the areas that are in my pre-
pared testimony.

There are a couple of things that I would like to mention at the
outset. It's kind of interesting that, in recent memory-—actually,
I'll go back 15 years—I can’t recall the Department of Labor sup-
rorting or initiating or requesting the initiation of very much legis-
ation for veterans employment and training programs.

One of the things that Mr. Collins recommended just a little
while ago was perhaps changing the threshold for affirmative
action purposes. So his one recommendation is to take something
awny, however minimal it may be, from veterans, rather than im-
pruving the program. We're not convinced that raising that thresh-
old is going to improve the program. I wiil discuss that section of
law in a few seconds.

The other thing I would like to make a comment on is the re-
structuring of the Secretary’s committee. Mr. Collins also men-
tioned, as I recall—and I may be misquoting a little bit—but as I
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rzcall. hel.' said basically that the committee was functioning very
adequately.

ell, I have served on several advisory committees within the
Executive branch over the last 15 years, one of which I currently
serve as chairman with the VA on rehabilitation, and we meet
three times a year for two, two-and-a-half days at a time. The Sec-
retary’s current committee meets quarterly for two hours at a
time. That is totally inadequate to bring the issues that need to be
brought forth to the Secretary’s attention.

Also, ] would like the record to reflect that Secretary Dole, since
she’s been Secretary of Labor, has never been to one of those meet-
ings, though she is the chair. Her immediate predecessor, Secretary
McLaughlin, also has never been to a meeting. Secretary Brock,
when he was Secretary, attended most of the meetings to open the
meetinis, and then he left after 5 or 10 minutes. So we believe, to
make this a truly advisory committee, it has to be structured in a
fashion similar to the other advisory committees.

I would like to talk briefly about the budget. The current law re-
quires that the Secretary request a budget adequate to fund a cer-
tain number of DVOPs and LVERs. This current budget request
for fiscal year 1991 falls short of that mandate by a total of 288
positions. The law also requires the Department of Labor to pro-
vide the maximum of employment services. We don’t think they
can provide that maximum of employment services with such a re-
duction in staffing.

I do appreciate the fact that Mr. Collins and Secretary Dole have
identified disabled veterans as a priority ta;fet within this Admin-
istration. Secretary Dole, internally, partially in response to the
previous hearings on the affirmative action program, has issued
two memoranda to the field indicating her desire that disabled vet-
erans be looked at and be brought into the labor force within the
Department of Labor, which is somewhat outside the purview of
this hearing, but I do commend her for that step and look forward
to working with her on that issue.

Section 2012, which is the area we talked about on affirmative
action, and the threshold amount of the contract, I think that issue
is of such importance that maybe the committee should consider
having a separate oversight on just what OFCCP is doing. As you
recall, in the early Eighties, that was a subject of much discussion
regarding their programs.

say that for two reasons. One, I don't think they're doing much
for veterans, and second, I recently read—and elaborated on in my
testimony—that OFCCP is targeting its resources to the Executive
order program, Executive Order 11246. That information appears
on page 9. If they're focusing their resources on the Executive
order, what is hapfening to the veterans’ program? What has been
happening for the last 15 years? Not very much.

e only positive thing that I see in that is that the staff of Mr.
Collins’ of’f,'lce meets with the Director of OFCCP weekly to discuss
some of these issues. That is positive. But we need to see some real
changes made.

With that in mind, I am also making some recommended
changes to section 20iZ that would raquire legislative action. One,
that the term “employment emphasiz” be amended to say “employ-
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ment preference”. Recipients of Federal financial assistance need
to be added in addition to Federal contractors. The VETS-100
form, which is the report that contractors file right now with the
Department of Labor, needs to be used as a compliance and an en-
forcement tool. Right now it's being used to identify Federal con-
tractors. it’s too late to be identifying Federal contractors. It's time
that we started enforcing the law.

I am also suggesting a legislative recommendation to section
2013 of title 38. We have given up just about all hope of gettin
JTPA amended. We're recommending that section 2013 be amend-
ed to provide for priority of employment services for veterans in all
St_lt‘xsk)yment and training programs, including but not limited to

Senator Daschle’s office called yesterday and indicated that Sen-
ator Daschle was interested in offering an amendment on the
Senate side to the JTPA bill and was told they are not going to en-
tertain such an amendment because veterans already have prefer-
ence in the Federal sector and, therefore, they don’t need prefer-
ence in JTPA. Senator Daschle has asked us to provide them some
information arding why preference or priority of services ia
needed in JTPA and how the two differ significantly. Regrettably,
the Senate Committee on Labor and Human Resources doesn’t un-
derstand the difference between Federal sector employment and
em‘glo ent services provided to JTPA.

ith that, Mr. Chairman, I will stop and be happy to answer any
questions you may have. Thank you.

ghe repared statement of Mr. Drach appears at p. 87.]

r. Evans. Thank you.

I would like to focus just a few questions on chapter 2012. First
of all, Ron, you mentioned—and I think I read—that you thought
affirmative action ought to be extended to those who receive Feder-
al assistance. Are you speaking like grants—-—

Mr. DracH. Grantees, yes, sir. Colleges, universities, hospitals. It
would also-——

Mr. Evans. Nonprofit associations?

Mr. DracH. Nonprofit associations. It would also be extended to
f‘:tates. States get Federal financial assistance through FUTA dol-
ars.

Mr. Evans. Okay.

How should we put more teeth into enforcing Federal contract
comg}iance? What do we need to do? Do we have to do it more on
the Federal level, or should we give legal recourse to the veterans
themselves?

Mr. DracH. I think part of the problem lies within the fact that
the veteran has no real legal recourse. Right now, the veteran
really doesn’t have any say so in the case. He or she files a com-

laint; the complaint is “investigated” by the OFCCP area office
evel. They make a recommendation to the regional director’s
office. The regional director’s office issues a decision. If the veteran
is unhappy with that decision, the veteran may file a request for
review by the Director of OFCCP.

No where in that process does the veteran get his or her day in
court, so to speak. They interview the veteran to get his or her side
of the story, but that’s as far as it goes. There is no one-on-one con-
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frontation between the complainant and the employer who made
the all discriminatory act.

Mr. Evans. So you suggest maybe some kind of legal recourse,
like a person has—

Mr. cH. Private right of action.

Mr. Evans. Private right of action. And maybe we could perhaps
give the Federal Government a year or six months to act on it, that
there be a level of administrative review or at least——

Mr. DracH. Yes, similar to—EEOC right now operates where, if
they don’t resolve it within 180 days, you go to court. 1 haven’t
given too much thought to the administrative area as much as I
have the fact remains right now that the decision to go to court lies
with OFCCP. If OFCCP believes that you do not have a good case,
that’s it. You have no further recourse.

Mr. Evans. It just seems to me we should extend the same kind
of right that EEOC complainants have.

Mr. DracH. It makes sense.

Mr. Evans. Mr. Hubbard, do you have any comments on that?

Mr Hussarp. I would agree with that approach. Under EEOC,
there are certain options open to the complainant, and those same
options certainly ought to be open to the veteran complaining
about his or her rights under this section of the law.

Mr. Evans. Mr. Bollinger?

Mr. BoLLINGER. | have no further comment, but I certainly agree
with my colleagues.

Mr. Evans. Okay. That's really all the questions I have. I appre-
ciate you coming and staying so long and being part of the hearing
today. Thank you all very much.

With that, we will now conclude the hearing.

[Whereupon, at 3:50 p.m., the subcommittee was adjourned.}
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APPENDIX

101sT CONGRESS
2225 H.R. 4087

To amend titlz 38, United States Code, with respect to employment and trainiig
programs for veterans.

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

FeBruUARY 22, 1990

Mr. PENNY (for himsell and Mr. SmiTs of New Jersey) introduced the following
bill; which was referred to the Committee on Veterans' Affairs

A BILL

To amend title 38. United States Code, with respect to
employment and training programs for veterans.

—

Be it enacted by the Senate and House of Representa-
tives of the United States of America in Congress assembled,
SECTION 1. EMPLOYMENT AND TRAINING.

(a) Duties OF DisaBLED VETERANS' QUTREACH
ProGRAM SPECIALISTS.-—(1) Section 2003A(bX1) of title
38, United States Code, is amended—

(A) in the material preceding subparagraph (A),

by striking out “eligible veterans,”” and inserting in lieu

L XV O K Tt e W B

thereof “‘eligible veterans and members of the Armed
10 Forces described in subsection (cX11) of this section,”’;

(35
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2

1 (B) in subparagraph (A), by striking out “of the

2 Vietnam era’’;

3 (C) by inserting after subparagraph (B) the follow-

4 ing new subparagraph:

5 “(C) Services to members of the Armed Forces

6 described in subsection (c)(11) of this section.”; and

7 (D) by redesignating subparagraph (C) as subpara-

8 graph (D).

9 (2) Section 2003A(c) of such title is amended—
10 (A) in the material preceding subparagraph (1), by
11 inserting ““and members of the Armed Forces described
12 in subparagraph (11) of this subsection” after ‘“‘veter-
13 -n8""; and
14 (B) by adding at the end the following new sub-
15 paragraph:
16 “(11) Provision of employment and training infor-
17 metion and services to individuals serving on active
18 duty with the Armed Forces who are within 180 days
19 of the estimated date of such individual's discharge or
20 release from active duty under conditions other than
21 dishonorable, including those who are making a deter-
22 mination of whether to continue as members, or be dis-
23 charged or released from, the Armed Forces.”.
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() Duties oF LocAL VETERANS' EMPLOYMENT
REPRESENTATIVES.—Section 2004(b) of such title is
amended—

(1) by striking out subparagraph (1) and inserting
in lieu thereof the following:
“(1) functionally supervise the providing of-—
“(A) services to eligible veterans and eligible
persons by the local employment service staff; and
“(B) employment and training information
and services to members of the Armed Forces de-
scribed in section 2003A(cX11) of this title by
such staff;'’; and
(2) in subparagraphs (3) and (8), by striking out

“and eligible persons” and inserting in lieu thereof

““, eligible persons, and members of the Armed Forces

described in section 2003A(cX11) of this title”’.

() EXTENBION.—Section 2011(2)B) of such title is
amended by striking out “1991" and inserting in lieu thereof
1996,

SEC. 2. COMMITTEE ON VETERANS' EMPLOYMENT.
() IN GENERAL.—Section 2010 of title 38, United

States Code, is amended to read as follows:

®HR 4087 IH
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1 “§2010. Advisory Committee on Veterans Employment

2 and Training

3 ‘“(aX1) There is hereby established within the Depart-

4 ment of Labor the Advisory Committee on Veterans Employ-

5 ment and Training.

6 “(2) The committee shall—

7 “(A) assess the employment and training needs of

8 veterans,

b “(B) determine the extent to which the programs
1v and activities of the Department of Labor are meeting
11 such needs; and
12 “(C) carry out such other activities that are nec-
13 essary to make the reports required by subsection (f) of
14 this section.

15 “(b) The Secretary of Labor shall, on a regular basis,

16 consult with and seek the advice of the committee with re-
17 spect to the matters referred to in subsection (aX2) of this
18 section.

19 “(c) The Secretary of Labor s1all, within 60 days after
20 the date of the enactment of this section, appoint at least 12,
21 but no more than 18, individuals to serve as members of the
22 committee consisting of —

23 ‘(1) 1 »presentatives nominated by chartered veter-
24 ans’ organizations having a national emptoyment pro-

25 gram; and

@®HR 4087 IH
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“(2) not more than 6 individuals who are recog-
nized authorities in the fields of employment, training,
rehabilitaticn, and labor and who are not employees of
the Department of Labor.
“(d) The following, or their representatives, shall be ex

officio, nonvoting members of the committee:

“(1) The Assistant Secretary of Labor for Veter-
ans Employment and Training.

“(2) The Secretary of Veterans Affairs.

“(8) The Secretary of Defense.

“(4) The Secretary of Health and Human Serv-

ices.

“(5) The Secretary of Education.

“(6) The Director of the Office of Personnel Man-
agement.

“(7) The Chairman of the Equal Employment Op-
portunity Commission.

“(8) The Administrator of the Small Business Ad-
minstration.

“(9) The Postmaster General.

“(10) Representatives of other Federal depart-
ments and agencies requesting a representative on the
committee, as determined necessary and appropriate by
the Secretary of Labor.

“(e)1) The committee shall meet at least quarterly.

®HR 4087 IH
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*“(2) The Secretary of Labor shall appoint the chairman
of the committee who shall serve in that position for no more
than 2 consecutive years.

“(8XA) Members of the committee shall serve without
compensation.

“(B) Members of the committee shall be allowed travel
expenses, including per diem in Lieu of subsistence, at rates
authorized for persons serving intermittently in the Govern-
ment service in accordance with the provisions of subchapter
1 of chapter 57 of title 5, United States Code, while away
from their homes or regular places of business in the perform-

ance of the responsibilities of the Board.

“(4) The Secretary shall provide staff and administrative

support to the committee through the Veterans Employment
and Training Service.

“(fy Not later than July 1, 1991, and not later
than July 1 of each year thereafter, the committee shall
submit to the Secretary of Labor a report on the employment
and training needs of veterans. Each such report shall con-
tain— ‘

“(1) an assessment of the employment and train-
ing needs of veterans;
“(2) an evaluation of the extent to which the pro-

grams and activities of the Department of Labor are

meeting such needs; and
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7
“(8) such administrative, legislative, and other

recommendations as the committee considers appropri-

ate.

‘(@) Within 60 days after receiving each such report
from the committee, the Secretary of Labor shall transmit to
the Congress a copy of the report together with any com-
ments concerning the report that the Secretary considers
appropriate.”.

(b) CLERICAL AMENDMENT.——The table of sections for
chapter 41 of such title is amended by striking out the item

for section 2010 and inserting in lieu thereof the following:

“2010. Advisory Committee on Veterans Employment and Training.”.

®HR 4087 IH




Q

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

42

STATRMENT OF YHOMAS B. OOLLING
ASSISTANT SRCARTARY OF LABOR FOR
VETERANS' ENPLOTMENT AND TRAINING

BEFORR THER

COMMITTER ON VETERANS' AFFAIRS
U.8. NOUSR OF REFRESENTATIVES

April 25, 1990

Mr. Chairman and distinguished Membars of the C:mittes:

It is an honor for me to come bafore you and discuss the
matters contained in H.R. 4087 as they pertain to the employment
nesds of our country's veterans. I will also discuss the Federal
contractor progras and the Job Training Partnership Act as it
pertains to veterans.

H.R. 4087 would:

- axtend the term "veteran of the Vietnam era" for the

purposes of veterans' smployment programs which expires

on December 31, 1991, through 1996&;

- parmit employment services to military service

personnel transitioning out of tha military, and

- reconstitute the Secretary of Labor's Committes on

Veterans' Employment.

While we appreciate the intent of this legislation, we do not
favor the enactmant of this bill in its present form.

First, the Disabled Veterans' Outreach Program (DVOP) is one
of our most valuable programs that has served our veterans,
particularly disabled and Vietnam-era veterans, this past decade
and continues to serve them now. It is at the heart of our
efforts to address the employment problems of these veterans. As
you know under exieting law, with respect to our veterans
programs, the definition of the Vietnam era expires as of
Dacember 31, 1991. In light of this, I would particularly like
to focus my discuseion on the DVOP program.

The DVOP program was designed over ten years ago
specifically to focus on Vietnam-era and disabled veterans.
Overall, Vietnam-era veterans are now enjoying an excellent
employment rate in relation to the nation's job market. However,
there continues to be subgroups with severe employment prohlems.
Among these are the disabled Vietnam-era veterans, which again
the DVOP program was designed for and is serving,

There are 670,000 veterana unemployad on the avarage in 1989
or 3.7 parcent of all veterans in the labor force. This compares
favorably with a 5.3 percent total civilian labor force
unemployment rate. However, when taking the 30-44 year old labor
force age group, the unemployment rate for veterans is 4.1
percent compared to 3.9 percent for non-veterans. For this age
group, the unemployment rate of Vietnam-Era veterans is 3.7
percent. In a survey of disabled veterans conducted in 1987 by
the Bureau of Labhor Statistics, about 70,000 disabled veterans
were unemployed, 40,000 from the Vietnam era. Some employmant
problems still exist among disabled Vietnam-era veterans, and
those who are homeless or members of minority or other groups,
who, just as in the general population, traditionally are among
the last to be hired and the most difficult to assist. In
addition, we know that some Vietnam-ara veterans have simply
given up and are not even counted in the work force. Many of
these are included in the homeless population. The Federal
Government is making a major effort to assist the homeless
population, including homeless veterans, through programs of the
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Labor Dapartment and others.

Our DVOP specialists still have considerable work to do in
serving the needs of the difficult to serve Vietnam-era veterans.
Bacause of their spacial tvaining in outreach efforts, they can
be of great service in assisting the hardest to place find
permanent employment, and the dignity that goes with it.

In addition to meeting those needs, as ve look at the labor
force as we approach the year 2000, we see an overall worker
shortage and dramatic changes in the work Tlaco requiring skilled
and specialized workers. This projection is critically important
since it means that we in the Veterans' Employment and Training
Service must bstter prepare to address the training and placesent
difficulties experienced by the preaviously mentioned unemployed
veterans.

The proposal in H.R. 4087 would extend the definition of the
of Vietnam-era veterans provision through 1996 and, concurrently,
extend the DVOP Program. We believe it is prematurs at this time
to extend the current definition for five years. 1In conjunction
with this the Administration will be considering the related
question of the current formula for the DVOP program which is
based on Vietnam-era and disabled veterans. However, for
exten.ion of the current DVOP program, we believe tliat
fundamental changes should ba explored to ba responsive to the
challenges ahead. The DVOP program should be analyzed both with
regard to staffing formula and, more importantly, with regard to
its mission. The scope of the DVOP spacialists should be studied
to assess the impact of service to other groups of veterans in
need while continuing to serve our disabled veterans, with
particular focus on the disabled Vietnam-era veteran. Thus, we
propose to conduct a comprehensive study of the role o. the DVOP
in the 1990s.

Curraently there is a need to provide employment and training
assistance to those who leave active military service even before
they are actually discharged or released. We note H.R. 4087
Section 1 addresses this need. We wholeheartedly support
revising the eligibility of veterans to be served by DVOP staff
to include members of the Armad Forces bafore discharde to allow
DVOPs to serve these scon-to-be veterans. We sent yesterday
legislation to the Congress with the same purpose, but our
proposal would begin eligibility 90 days before discharge or
release instead of the 180 days in H.R., 40¢

H.R. 4087 would create a new advisory committee on veterans'
employment and training. However, there already exists a
Secretary's Compittee on Vaterans' Employment, which serves a
very valuable purpose by bringing representatives of the various
constituency groups who represent the veterans of this country
together with the expertise of representatives of various
departments and agencies of the Federal government which are
involved in veterans' employment issues. The Secretary's
Committee has maet raqgularly and has also eponsored national
public forums to seek advice from veterans employment experts
across the country.

We feel that the currant structure of the Committee, as
expanded last year, allows the Secretary sufficient opportunity
to receive advice from representatives of veterans service
organizations and Federal agencies with a role in veterans
employment issues. This provision of the bill would create
radundancy and duplication of the functions of the Office of the
Assistant Secretary for Veterans' Employment and Training and
would be very costly with its provisions for per diem and travel
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expansss and for separats assessmant and report writing
functions.

As I sentioned in the beginning of my statemant, another
important topic I wish to comment on today is the Federal
Contractor Program pertaining to affirmative action in veterans'
smployasnt. We plan to place gresater emphasis on the Federal
contractor program. Rxisting legislation in Section 2012, Title
38 of the U.S8. Code, provides for affirmative action pertaining
to Vietnam-era and special dissbled vetarans by Federal
contractors with contracts over $10,000, and collection of data
from such contractors. We nov have over 135,000 employers with
contracts over $10,000 who file VETS-100 reports. They report
total employees, and Vietnam-sra and special disabled veterans
hired over the past twelve-month period, as well as the number of
such veterana by occupational catsgory that they have et the time
of the report. We currently provide Federal contractor
infoxmation to State Employment Security Agencies to enable them
to market their services and promote the smployment of veterans
to these Federal contractors. Wa balieve that this Federal
contractor report can be very productive.

However, the $10,000 threshold is not effective for two
reasons: onhe, on a cost-benefit basis, A $10,000 contract yields
limited employment opportunities for veterans; and two, the
existing threshold is not consistent with the written affirmative
action threshold which is presently at $50,000 by regulation.

For these two reasons, our efforts to promote employment
opportunities for veterans with Federal contractors are not
maximized.

We recommend providing authority for the Secretary to
establish by regulation an appropriate threshold applicable to
data collection. This would better enable us to coordinate data
collection and enforcement efforts with the Department of Labor's
Office of Federal Contract Compliance Programs, coordination
recommended by 38 U.8.C. 2012(d)(2). This would give us a much
batter listing of employers and allow us to market veterans'
employment on a broader scale. In the meantime we are committed
to continue the "VETS 100" report for Fiscal Year 1991.

We are also very much involved with Job Training Partnership
Act (JTPA) activities to ensure greater participation by
veterans. Aside from our own Title IV, Section C of the Act,
under which only veterans are trained, there are other sections
of the Act that serve many more veterans.

Two sections of the Act in particular are well-suited in
addressing the training and employment needs of disadvantaged and
dislocated persons, including veterans. Title II-A of JTPA funds
pPrograms to provide services to economically disadvantaged
individuals and other individuals facing serious barriers to
exployment. An estimated $109 million was expended providing
training and employment services to approximately 54,600 veteran
participants under this title in program year 1588. About 12.6
percent of the adult participants under this title were veterans.
JTPA Title III provides training and employment services to
dislocated workers. Under this title, an estimated $46 million
was expended in program year 1988 providing services to 18,400
veterans. Approximately 18.3 percent of participants under this
title were veterans. Thus, approximately $150 million were
devoted to veterans from Title II-A and IIT funds.

In addition, the Title IV(C) program, with a budget this
Program year of approximately $9.5 million, targets service-
connected disabled veterans, separating military personnel and
Vietnam-era veterans. This program will continue to be focused
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in the direction of "veterans only." Baceuse of the larger
budgets in Titles II-A and III, we will continue to angage in
efforts aimed at increasing veteran participation in these
programs.

In conclusion, concerning H.R. 4087, we support providing
services to present members of the Armed Forces so that we can,
through the Veterans' Employment and Treining Service, conduct
the all-important trensition assistance that they need. At this
time, for the reesons statad above, we opposs the other
provisions of the bill.

1 am concerned about sevaral groups of veterans who appear
to me to bea in need of assistance. These groups of veterans
would include our older veterans who, due to changes in the
sconomy and vworkforce noted above, need to return to, and are
nesded in the labor force; women veterans who have very
particular employment needs and problems and ere a growing
parcentage of our veteran vorkforce; minority veterans who
continue to have disproportionate employment problems and
Hispanic and Native American veterans who suffer, by far, the
most severe employment problems in this Nation. Soon-to-be
veterans, -hose in their final months of active military service,
need assistance translating their military experience into
gainful civilian employment. Finally, in some communities, about
one-third of our homeless pecple are veterans with inherent
employment problems and nead our help. I hope during my tenure
as Assistant Secretary for Veterans' Employment and Training that
I will ba able address somc -/ the employment heeds Of these
disadvantaged veterans.

Thank you for this opportunity to sxpress my views. I will
be plnqlcd to answer any questicous.
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Nr. Chairman, members of the Subcommittes, my name is James
Iowe. I chair the Veterans' Affairs Committee of the Intarstate
Conference of Employmant Secur.ty Agencies, Inc. (ICESA), and
serve in a full time capacity as Deputy Commissioner of the
Georgia Department of Labor. The Interstate Conference, which 1
am representing here today, is the organization of state
ofticlials wvho administer the Employment Service, Unemployment
Insurance and Labor Narket Information programs in the 50 states,
the District of Columbia, Puerto Rico and the Virgin Islands.
Accompanying me is BEaily DeRocco, Executive Vice President of the
Interstate Conference.

Ve are pleased to participate in these procesdings and to
present our views and concerns on the impact employsant and
training programs administered by the U.S. Department of Labor
have on veterans.

The Interstate Conference, through its member agencies, is
committed to providing efficient service to America's workers and
employers. Achleving sfticiency is 1ike dieting--it must be done
sensibly, balancing all the proper elements to ensure long-term
success...not just short-term reduction.

I. The Basic Emplovmant Service Svstem

It is with this analogy in mind, Mr. Chzirman, that I
would like to share with the Subcommittee my thoughts on the
status and condition of the primary delivery system for veterans
employment in our nation--the state Employment Service (ES)
agencies-~before addressing some specific issues.

The Employment Service is the foundation upon which
veterans smployment and training programs and activities are
built. The system provides the facilities, services and
technology that enable the specialized state staff (DVOPs and
LVERs) and on-site federal personnel (DVETs and ADVETs) to
perform their jobs. However, that basic system is faced with
financial problems which make the job of serving veterans and
other eligibles sore difficult. And I'm here today tc say to
you, Mr. Chairman, that the ES system has been plaguiu with
financial problems through the 1980's, and it appears thzt the
present decade shows no sign of relief,

In short, the ES system has been subjected to a continuous
crash diet aimed at short-term reduction instead of long-term
health. The key to efficiency in the Employment Service is
innovation, not starvation.

The administration of the Employment Service system, as
well as other Employment Security programs including the
DVOP/LVER program, is financed by a dedicated federal payroll
tax. This tax, collected under the Federal Unemployment Tax Act,
produces more than adequate revenues to administer properly the
system. In iact, the U.S. Department of Labor estimates that the
account from which Employment Security programs are funded will
exceed its statutory ceiling by $640 million by the end of this
fiscal year.

The problem is twofold: (1) the Administration's annual
budget rejuest traditionally seeks reductions in ES operating
lavels; and (2) the Congrass, constrained by the deficit, does
not appropriate sufficient funds for the system, although it
usually approves more than the Administration's request. The
result is a nationwide program that has been forced to
drastically scale back services, operating facilities, and starr.
In nearly half of the states, state legislatures have had to
appropriate millions just to keep basic services availabla.
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Since 1982, the ES system nationwide has lost
approximately 16,000 or 50% of its operating personnel and over
700 full service offices. In addition, many key services have
bean scaled back. For example, the system nov counsels only half
the number of individuals it served in the early 1980's, and
there have been similar cutbacks in applicant testi and
employer services. Further, in many states, automation of ES
operations is nonexistent or archaic. This condition must be
addressed as well. As you can sea, Nr. Chairman, the foundation
for veterans' smployment pervices in this country is weak and
growing weaker; and its shoring-up must be an integral part of
the discussions that go on here today.

Adequate funding and automation are to the ES system vhat
proper nutrients and exercise are to the sensible dieter.

Statutory or administrative adjustments to 38 USC 41 will
not totally resolve current problems. It is not simply the
DUARer of LVERs or DVOPs, or the ES system's strict adherence to
veterans preference laws that ultimately make veterans'
employment and training programs successful; it is the duality ot
the basic Employment Service system that has the greatest impact.

For Fiscal Year 1991, the Interstate Confersnce is
roguolting a minimum of $8%0 wmillion for state ES operations.
This is $71.0 million above the FY 1990 appropriated level, and
$127.4 million more than the Administration's request. In
addition, we are asking for $25.0 million to support state ES
Automation needs. The support of this Subcommittee would be most
helpful in securing these funds.

II. H.R. 4087

Mr. Chairman, we commend you for introducing H.R. 4087.
Generally, we support the provisions of the measure within the
framework of the follow!i.g comments and recommendations:

Service Del rs ™
Sho are Wi 7) io

This provision, which authorizes LVERs and DVOPs to serve
active military personnel prior to their discharge and
designation as veterans, is urgently needed as the various
branches implement downsizing plans. The most effsective program
of employment transition assistance is that which is offered well
in advance of separation. Understanding labor market intor-
mation, matching military skills with cgvilian occupations, and
addressing relocation issues are some of the specialized services
that require time and careful preparation.

While this proposed statutory change creates the authority
for these services to be delivered, we are concerned about the
capability of the system to deliver these much neeaded services.
Specifically, the Administration's budget request, if enacted,
would actually reduce the number of LVERs and DVOPs below curreant
levels. Estimates range widely, but we could experience a loss
of nearly 200 staff responsible for serving veterans. We urge
the Subconnittee to support funding of DVOPs/LVERs at the
statutorily required level.
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rurther, Mr. Chairman, we believe that serious
consideration should be given to broadonin? the authority
provided in your bill to permit the provision of employment
sasistance by LVERs and DVOPs to other family members of the
primary individual being served. In many instances, the spouse
of the military separatee also heeds employmsnt transition
sssistance to assure the financial stability of the family.
We strongly believe that the transition program should be a
fanily orisnted effort

Yatarans of the Vistnam Era--Extension of Definition

Last year, the Interstate Conference went on record
supporting the extension of the delimiting dste for veterans of
the Vietnam era. We took this action because our expsrience
indicated that many of these veterans still need amploysent-
related assistance. Obviously, allowing the definition to expire
st the end of calendar year 1991 would greatly recduce the number
of DVOPs who are availabls to vork with these individuals. We
estimate that DVOP staff would be cut by about 80%,

Mr. Chairman, the very existenca of statutory
classifications for veterans, and espaecially the process for
dotorlinin! staffing levels for ES veterans specialists, raisec a
number of important issues we believe are vorthy of review and
analysis by this Subcommittee. From an operating, administrative
and service delivery standpoint, we recommend tiat serious
corsideration be given to establishing a single veterans
specialist classification within the state Employment Service
System, one that can serve the total esployment and training
nesds of all vetarans and eligible persons, Quite frsnkly, the
skills and abilitiess possessed by LVERs and DVOPs are hot very
different; rather, their differences are related more to whom
they can serve and how their staffing levels are determined.

The present system astablishes a dichotomy in our vetsrans'
services program that can be difficult and confusing to manage;
creates competition and duplication; and, above all, may not be
in t?o best interaest of veterans sarved by the Employment
Service.

Mr. Chairman, we recommend your support for a formal study
which would give consideration to a single ES veterans specialist
classitication.

Avisory Cosmittee on Veterans Emplovment and Training

Your proposal to change the membsrship and responsibility
of the Secretary's Committee should result in a more effactive
advisory body. In addition to those members designated in your
bill, we recommend that a representative of the business
community be included under Subsection (¢) (2). Also, the
Assistant Secretary for Employment and Training and the Director
of the United States Employment Service should also be nonvoting
sanbers of the Committee. These individuals have direct
responsibility for the delivery system upon which all veterans'
employment and training programs are administered.

We also racommend that item (d) (10) be expanded to allow
national-based organizations with an interest in veterans'
employment and training programs to be considered for Committee
pembership. I know that the Interstata Conference is most
interested in becoming an active participant in this endeavor.

t-
<)



IXI. An EBsaaptial Exvansion Of ties
and LVERs

Mr. Chairman, we are recommending that Sections 2003A. and
2004 of Chapter 41, Title 38, be amended to authorize, but not
require, DVOPs and LVERs to process initial Unemployment
Insurance (UI) claims for veterans and other eligible persons.
There are three primary reasons for ocur recrmmendation.

First, and foremost, it will prevent veterans from being
at a disadvantage in those local K8 offices that operate under a
linTIQ point of contact wystem. In Georgia, for axample, an
individual vishing to file for unemployment insurance and
employment assistance will soon have their needs met by ons
person to receive the full range of those services. However,
vhen a veteran visits the same office seeking the same services,
he/she vill be required to spend time with at least twyp staff:
the DVOP or LVER for employment assistance, and another agency
representative in order to file an un.nploil-nt insurance clain.
This double process for the veteran often involves a significant
expanditure of time and, understandably, results in increased
frustration and impatience with the system. 1In a program vhare
vetarans are mandated to receive services on a priority basis,
just the opposite is occurring.

Second, by permitting DVOPs and LVERs to process initial Ul
claims, we also would be creating a case manajemant approach to
serving veterans. This t{po of service delivery has proven to be
the most efficient and bullds confidence in the veteran that
he/she is receiving the best possible service from a fully
qualified specialist.

Third, we would be providing DVOPs and LVERs the
opportunity to expand their skills and, therefore, broaden their
eligibility for other employment security agency positions
requiring some experience with the UI program.

We urge you to give serious conuideration to this
recommendation.

Iv. ==2 ent t

Since the signing of Public Law 100-323, there has been a
difference of interpretation between the ASVET and our
organization regarding the application of the terms "appointment"
and "assignment,” as it relates to LVERs in Saction 2004.
According to Veterans' Program Letter No. 10-89, dated May 25,
1989, "The Solicitor of Labor has advised that the terms
'appointment' in Section 2003A for DVOPs and 'assigning' in
Section 2004 for LVERs have the same functional meaning, i.e.,
the competitive sslection between candidates.® It is our
contention that these terms do not have the same functional
meaning as it relates to Section 2004 (a) (2) (A). We interpret
the word appointment to mean the actual hiring of staff, while
the word assigning as used in 2004 (a) (2) (A), refers to the

of staff. For greater clarity, we recommend that the

words "the assigning” in Section 2004 (a) (4) be changed to
“appointing® and that Section 2004 (d) be deleted because it
duplicates Section 2004 (a) (2) (A).

‘ We respectfully request your assistance in clarifying this
ssue.
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Our organizetion supports veterans preference in all
eppropriate Department of Labor programs. Last year, the
Interstats Conference called for veterans preference in JTPA
programs, as part of testimony before Bducation and Labor
Committee Chairman Augustus Hawkins.

In this regard, we believe thet ASVET staff should be
devoting more time to working with the JTPA syatem, particularly
at the Service Dalivery Area (SDA) level, to assure that veterans
ere being adequately served.

VI. Qthar Issuns

Prograc Year vs, Fiscal Ysar

We strongly recommend that ASVET directed programs,
particularly LVERs and DVOPs, ba funded on a progres year
{(July 1-June 30) basis rather than the regular federal fiscal
yeer. Both the Employment Service and JTPA programs have
opserated un a program year basis since 1984, and LVER and DVOP
conformity to this systeam is long overdue.

National Veterans' Tralning Institute (NVTI)

For several years, our organization has urged the ASVET to
increase substantially the nuaber of ES managesent staff vho
attend NVTI training. We fully concur in the present approach
which places a priority on training LVERL end DVOPs. However, we
find that many of these individuals return to their duty stations
only to become frustrated because their supervisors may not be as
up-to-date on recent program changes. We would like to see an
increase in the number of ES managerial staff permitted to attend
NVTI. It also would be a meaningful investment to have JTPA
managers rarticipate in the training.

ASV.T Oversight of the Employaent Sarvice

As a last issue, Mr. Chairman, I want to bring to the
attention of this Subcommittes a concern related to the
grantor/grantee relationship between the U.5. Dspartment of
Labor's Assistant Secretary for Veterans' Employment and Training
and the states. A recent draft directive on DVOP and LVER travel
goes beyond the normal oversight and imp:x . .perly uses the name of
our organization in citing examples. We are very concerned that
this may reflect a continued move toward micromanagement in an
array of operational and administrative areas.

I have written to the Assistant Secretary about this
particular matter, and have atteched '...h the letter and the
subjact directive to this testimony.

Mr. Chairman, that concludes our testimony. Wwe appreciate

the opportunity to he a part of these procesdings, and would be
most pleased to respond to any quastiors.

0b
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VETEANNE' PROGRAN LEITER NO» o

Yol mm LR ) T6i0rans im:n Tanny q

-] A.o RDAIONAL ADNINISTRATORS AND DIRECORS
OR VETSRANS' EXPLOYNENT AMD TRAAINING
ALL STATE BMPLOYXANT SECUNITY ASENCY

ADKINISTRATORS (SE8As)
ALL REQIONAL ADITNISTRATOAS, RNPLOYNERNT

AND TRAINING ADME MISTRATION

[ §
rmx TIDMAS 3, COLLINSG y
SUBIBCT: DVOP/LVER Staff Travel Punds for
Canfele Aces /PTOgTAR/TEALAL NG
t. t To transmit guidance on the use of Disadled
Veterans' Outresach Progran (DVOP) and Loosl Veserans' Fmployment

Reprasentasive (LVER) travel fund utilisssion mnmat
conference attendance (e.g. IAPES, ICB3A)) program activities
(outreash, fi{eld visits, job develcpment)) and training seseions

(esge DVOP/LVER ataff meetings, RVII, in=serviee sraining).

Title 38, Chaptes 41 and 42, United un:;

11, wlnnnu
Code (USC), as amended; 10 Code of Puderal Regulations, Part
Unifern Adainistrasive Requiresents {or Grants and Coeperative

Agreesents to State and Local Govarnzspts (20 CPR 97); and
Veterans' Progras Lettey (VPL) 135~88, dated Septexoer 1, 1908,

23, W Pursuant to a threesysay $0.7 million
contragt v o Universicty of Colerado at Denver for the
aperasion of a Wational Veterans' Employmens and Txaiaing
Services Instituse (NWIT), the NVII has Deen designated :h: ‘::.10
specis

‘aouzoe for all skills enhancemeat training for

and LVER scaff, The WVII provide the major trans, ation,
£ who iL.tend., The

lod b\s and subsistence for all SESA st
wo;/t. R grants, as fundid, contain NonePersonsl Service (WF8)
funds to cover travel outside of the local eaplayment service

office (LEE0)., This travel is rarely overnighs and generally
loyers to

condista of aileage to visit/meet with veterans or
offer sesviess or te follow-up services rendervd. This ean slso
inelude travel to other delivery agencies (e.g. Job Traini
Pastnership Act Service Delivery Area offices, Department

Veterana' Affaire offioces).
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Osher autherized reiadursedle travel ineclud avel to att
scheduled nmeetings of all or selected m/rvc:'nu! (u:\n:?;
» {0ally or geogeaphicelly determined) whioh may entail .
evernight travel and per dies for meale. Such msetings may
1801ude sraining sesaions intended for career enhansement o De
Ssate specific training regarding nev State ‘Mm (0.9,
autenated data ontzy system changes/job mst fuastions ),
Genexally, bovever, trawel and subsistencs fer and LVER
staft sral tegarding voles/ idilisies serviees to
veterans skills enhancemnts are offered, arm ahd paid for
by the INTT st wheir facilities in Deaver, Colorsd¥,

1n the last svo f{seal years, Digectors for Veterans' Bupleyment
and Traiaing (OVETs) have fielded and forvarded questions froa
Scate Bmpleyment Security Agencies (§88As) regarding travel fund
considerations, not clesrly defined sbove. The most fregquently
asked tions include the allogability te heid a Btagewide
ovoy/ sonference and {nour those costs without authorisation/
Grant Offieer approval; time and trave]l charges by the Biste
training department or bureau for trajiaing serviees at such
confeseneea; time charges SE8A staff while at the WTII) and
the sutherisation for out-of-Statce travel for training,

mhuan. or State sponsored functions other than to the NVII
for training,

1V, m.i.n.nhnj.’ngt Guidance regarding each of the four
sreas of eonoern listed above follows Delows

A:. DVOP/LVER Cenfersnoee: The SESA need nét request pre~
aushorisation for OVOP/WER staff to collectively attend a
Stasovide conference or a4 regionsl conference within the
Bhate, vheon the SEBA {8 darrying out a planned activity as
set forth in an »gmd ’r:nt piisation or modification
approval or when all the following appiye

1. DVOP/LVER staff dirveetrly m for/voucher for rooms
and reguest reimburvement for ging and subsistenoe

2. Other DVOP/LVER staff are in attendancw)

3. The function vas planned with the full knovledge
“¢ the SBSA and assigned IVET)

4. Only DVOP/LVER NP funds are charged for the
sssceiatsd travel expenses.

r°
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Prior Grant Officer approval 1a required vhen the 88%8A¢

.
€

1, Sehedules to hold & conferense LAt v
disalloved fzon the Plecal Yeur grant q.u“m.?m’;“u

apdification nquuu

2. Requires sdditfonal funds from VEZS to sover

ass0eiated sonforenss costs or requires the transfer of
nOTe un ten peroens (100) of the tetal mc’grnt

funds ( ) £»54 ONOOOEt OA to ¢
g -y 0P S, sogory '

Ti(ne and travel charges by the Stste tmini
depaTement oF huzem for training serviees as IO/
LVER scnfetindtds The salary own gor the
training departmens, u; be dosernined and drava by &
Cost Accounting System formula from en uam:
Adniaistration, Staff and Technieal (ASAT) ecst pool

(Adainissrstivwe Overhead funds ).

Regardliess of this faes, VIL u-u aliowe & divest
ASST charge to be mde againat the DVOP and/or LYER

njon sodes "if a epeeifie tralaing pregman is
’ (eselus/. a.’. vop ( auu!
ouu the luu & M{ tutuu -uu... o Suel -
dizees charyes i spent ia m ond
l.nnnnuu aey N vepriste u:’ they
Thave she prier writien apptowl the mrq ste
AWER® (chteugh the wm or appear-in the pproved
grant agreemot.

Tim oh u: SBSA staff ether uuu m/wll onﬂ
while at The 0f€ies of e Assistant Sesretary
for voun-' lq&q-ut and rmun wlﬂ of

the U.8. Departmnt
contyast with the umom nzou-' Trai aing Institute
(WTT) to provide for the traising, insludiag srevel
oxpent e anéd per uu for attendanes By DVOP and LVER
otate, “anéd other such personnsd tmlnd in en
prevision of oﬁqnm training, mm at
&hanu or related servioes to veterans...® (Title

, Chaptex 41, Becsicn 3009, USC).
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AR the SEBA ataff attending treining t.“ for by W3
bhave dom Felation or responeibility in their work
donsripaions for services te wetenams, tim mu
reesiving sraining ot WT2 20 onhanes thelr ablliy so
provide or aupetvise the provision of :nn sesviane
SiA) de charged %o their regulay job sitleprejest
00des not O DVOP/LVER endes.

Ds Authozisation fer DVOD/LVER staff travelPulside of
the regularly sssigned geogr oal oper@ing area
ter training professiensl etences, to atsend
educational or training institutioms ether ::aa to she

WVIZ, or State approved functions., Ous te funding
constrainss and disparzity inwiwd in alloving only
selscted staff %0 sttend suah other funetiens,

limitations must De {mposed upon the use of DVOR/IVER
funcs for cenference travel out of sn iadividuals
grographic apevating srea, escept whea speeifically
asked the ASVIT t0 serve on & parnel of GOEElites.

Althaugh it 19 probadle that non-psrticipatery
attendanoe at other funetions such as IAPES esnventiona
and 1CESA committee meetings pmum looated cutside
a DVOP alists or an LVIR's regularly assigeed
mm& sl operating area be eariehing for the
vidial, and may have an effect am DVOP or LVER
operstions on a Mational socpe, they sannos be
perceived as having ¢ divect relationship wish daily
services provided by the individual DVON/LVER staff

Therefore, attendance at other cut of ares functions
net directly cennseted to the direet services provided
te veterans 1n their assigned State is not an allewable
charge to the graat, ualess their direct partieipation
has been 80 direesed by the OASVET, and those osts
haw bespn roved in writing in adwante by the AWNP

with full ::guhm of an/or for the ANVEY,

_Only SVOP/TVER staff and training staff are suthorised to direet

PVOP or LYER funds, unless expressl asted otheswise in
. 4 L ot ¢ §88A staff who

the gram agrvemsnt. Nase r:.. :, ;t:: R o4

(7 sopots thelir tim under su
nes=Peoyser masgemnt/training: 203-600) or an

m“ oode (Wag
oode will repors their time under those codes, and ary

sxpeesly s:ﬂtbiud from 4irectly charging the VOGP or LVER
9, 80 matter in what activities they engage. Such

rejoct
f- | 4 nar;u have been and will continue to be subject to
voapture, one identified.
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Btate ageneies are to be aindtul of the guidanes
outiined in this directive vhen comidering 1]
for training or conference tzavel frem DVOP, LVER and
other apprepriste BB8A otalf. States shauld inform
their mtnagesens &nd su s o%aff regurdimg wn
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Jot D. Tanwvix

% Commusioner
Susstn Pace

- 168 Internationsl Bovievard, N.£
Aranta, Georg 30303

April 10, 199%0

Nr. Tom Collins

Assistant Sacretary for Veterans'
Expl nt and Training

Room 8 1318

frances Perkins Building

200 Conmtitution Avenue, N.W.

VWashingten, D.C. 20210

Dear Mr. Secretary:

I have reviewed your draft VPL on "DVOP/LVER Staff Travel Munds
for Conferences/Programs/Training,"” and candidly, I am surprised
and disappointed that tha Veterans' Ewployment and Tralning
Service (VITS) would consider undartaking micro-management of
this naturs. Additionally, it is disconcerting to f£ind that
attendancs at meatings of two organigations so supportive of
veterans, "e.g., IAPES, ICESA," have been used as examplas which,
v, ..cannot be percelved as having a direct relationship with
d4aily servicaes provided by the individual DVOP/LVER staff

parson.” :

I would 1ike to belisve the real intent of the draft memo is to
be nelpful. Nevartheless, I find it to be burdensome, and I
queation your office can change rules, via a program letter,
which are delineated in the basic grant provigions. More

specifically in the General Provisions, paragraphs I.,
\4 and I1I., » provida

on gran tures incl avel costs. Purther,
CPR 29 Part %7, Subpart B 97.12 conderning *...'high-riak’
grantees,” appears to support contention about rule changes by
letters, Specifically subpart 97.12(b)(6€) permits prior
approvals by the grantor when a grantae is considered
“high-rigk." However, Righ-risk grantees must be nhotified in
writing before additional special conditions/restrictions can be

(L2
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inposed. 8ince your agency has not declarsd us "high-risk,” I do
net ses the necessity for prior approvals envisioned in the draft

The Georgia Department of Labor (GDL), as are all SRiAx, is
committed to assuring veterans receive priority services. Ve
certainly want to exceed all performance astandards, and wve
cherish an cutscanding z:otmiml working relationship with the
VITS. Nowever, this ralationahip must be based upon mutual

respect for our roled as a grantor/grantes,

The GDL, in ics rols as the grantee for the DVOP/LVER programs,
doss not view them as "free standing."” Cartainly funding levels
are insufficient to permit an independent status. (And I do not
believe ths Feders) government is willing to provide enough funds
for free standing or indspendent programs.) Therefore, the
DVOP/LVER staffs are integrated into our overall operations. As
a result, we do not believe w can differentiate in our treatnent
of DVOPs/LVERs. They must be afforded the same opportunities as
Enploymant Service, Unemployment Insurance, and Mministrative
stagts, and fair share costs should be covered by the appropriate

grant.

Nens of the foregoing is in anyway intended to denigrate or
detract from the importanca of NVTI. Conversely while I accapt
the U.85. Department of Labor has designated MVII as the sole
source for skills enhancament training, I 40 not accept thers are
no other sources which can or should be used for skill
enhancement. It is a loug scanding principle in fedaral/state
governments that grant funda can be utilised to defra
training/educational coaes to include travel and per diem. The
key is available funds. Therafore, as long as we have WP funds
available why shouldn't we be permitted to manage the resources
€0 the Dest use va doem apriate. In this regard
adainistrative/cperational issues Are often discussed vwith tha
State Director and 2is Scaff, but a final decision, if permitted
by rederal regulations, must rast with the grantee, not the
grantor agency.

We sinceraly balieve, that from an administrative point of view,
each program funded by the Federal roment must be
adninistered the same way by follawing the rules and regulations
Applicable to all grants. Therefore, I re ully request you
loek clesely at proposed policies or directions which tend to go
peayond current rules and/er regulations pertaining to grant
administration. Decause we think it is leperative that we have
all the righ:s, to which we are entitled, to do the Job 8o long
as we abida by the rules and regulaticns of the negotlated grant.
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All of the above notwithstanding, it is very imporcent that we do
not lose sight of the fact that LVIR/DVOP programs are primarily
to help veterans find jobs. Thus, we fully iatend to 4o our
UtMOSt tO meet this worthy objective. Further, we welcome

ropriate advice and assistance from our Federal partner to
halp us accomplish this endeavor.

Nopafully you understand our position, but if you disagree please

Janmes A. Lowe
Deputy Commissioner
Employment and Training Programs

(4




60

W

THOMAS F. HARTNETT
COMMISSIONER OF LABOR
PORTHE

STATR OF NEW YORK

. BRFORE THR

SUBCOMMITTEE POR EDUCATION, EMPLOYMENT
AND TRAINING COMMITTEE ON VETERANS AFFAIRS
UNITED STATES HOUSE OF REFRESENTATIVES

APRIL 28, 1990

Good morning Mr. Chairman. My nama is Thomas F. Hartnett, and |
serve as the Commissioner of Labor for the Stare of New York. [ am the first
Vietnam Era Veteran to have the honor of serving in this post, having been
appointed in 1987 by the Honorable Mario M. Cuemo, Governor of New
York. 1appreciate the opportunity to appear here this morning to present the
views of the New York State Department of Labor in regard to H. R. 4087 and
the vital need to extend and strengthen the Disabled Veterans Qutreach
Program.

I appreciate vour leadership and that of the chalrman of the full
comunittee, the Honorable G. ¥. "Sonny* Montgomery, on behaif of the
special needs of America’s veterans, particularly disabled veterans, for
employment and training assistance. On behalf of all of us in New York, I
thank you and your colleagues for your guidance and support of the &fforts of
State Employment Agency personnel who assist individual veterans. The
United States Government funds a significant part of this effort to carry out
this essential national policy.

New York State Department of Labor

In 1987, when I became Commissioner of the New York State
Department of Labor, we took a fresh look at how well we were
accomplishing the intent of the many programs assigned to this diverse
Department. \We¢ revitalized and sharpened the focus of all of our efforts.

The New York State Department of Labor's responsibilities under
Federal and State laws are varied. Among the responsibilities under our
jurisdiction are:

* ensuring the cafety of employees in the workplace thro h the
enforcement of worker protection laws.

¢ enforcement of the collection of the Federal Unemplovment Insurance
Trust Fund.

¢ ensuring that minimum wage and child labor laws are both adequate
and properly enforced.
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* administering the two main components of the employment security
system—-Unemployment Insurance and Job Service.

¢ administering employment and training services W veterane; including
t:nemploymt insurance, job uuch.hcguuuun; and job training.

Over the past decade, all State Employment Security Agencies
including the NYSDOL have faced severe reductions in funding from the

Federal Government. In 1900, the New York State Department of Labor had
over 11,000 employess. Zor the past three years, we have averaged slighdy
over 5,200 empioyees. Tha reason | mention this fact is not to sirike a debate
over whether of not we need these positions back, but instead, [ raise this
point to help you understand New York's efforts of the last three years in the
context of the historical evolution of the system. Everything that we are
doing now to meet the needs of New York business and working men and
women, we must do by "working smarter” and harder in a severely
restrained, if not bleak flscal situation.

At the same time, changes in demographics and in the work force have
resulted in a constituency with more varied, often more difficull needs that
we ate being asked to address. Take for instance:

* dislocated workers,

¢ displaced homemakers,

* individuals with lower skills levels,
¢ disabled veterans,

¢ older workers.

This situation, coupled with the need to improve the way we were
dellvering services to our customers has brought about some major changes
in the New York State Department of Labor over the jast three years in the
form of Community Service Centers.

Community Service Centers

Community Service Centers combine the “Job Service" and
“Unemployment Insurance” offices into single unified offices, where all the
staff are cross trained to serve the “whole person.” Now, in one visit to one
locaton & customer can receive assistance from one staff member regarding
an unemployment insurance claim, or registering for the public labor
exchange. At the same time, the same customer can receive on-site assistance
with supportive services, employment guldance, access to education and
training programs and other services as needed. N

The "CSC™ concept is both a place (i.e., "“Community Service Center")
and a way of doing business, CSC also means a "Customer Service Center".
We have changed our nomenclature from dealing with “clients” or
"applicants” to regarding individuals seeking our services as customers.
People choose a service and if they ate not happy with what they receive, they

33-544 0 - 90 - 3 .
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take their business elsawhare. At the Department of Labor, we choose to
ensure that we do all we can (0 mest the neuds of svary parson 50 that each is
a satisfied customer, whether they are an empiloyer or  perscn saking
employment. We have afforded the staéf in each location the opportunity to
work with all of the public and private entities in thelr area 10 develop the
service that makes sense for that community and the customers served. Each
Community Service Center is unique, but with common alements.

First, we are remodeiing and refurbishing all of the Comnunity
Service Centers as quickly as we can. We are doing this for two peimary
reasons: first, the physical surroundings of the new offices say to a person out
of work “you matter.® Secondly, if we say 10 businesses we have professional
recruitment services and other services that thay can access, we should be
providing the ¢ services in a professional surrounding. In other words, our
offices are a reflection of who we recruit for. To date, we have converted 13 of
our local offices to Community Service Centers. Within four years there will
be over 100.

When a person walks in the door of a Community Service Center,
whether they be an employer looking for qualified individuals to fill their
jobs, or a veteran looking for employment counseling, they are served at a
Commen Intake Counter by one of our staff trained 10 assist them on the full
range of employment-related issues. Gone are the days when these
individuals would be referred to two or three different staff membets,
sometimes at different office locations 10 have their questions answered or to
receive services.

Unlike the time not too long ago where individuals who arrived in
our offices with children ware told to come back without them because they
wefe not “job ready,” today, in our Community Service Centers individuals
that have children with them can use our "Kiddle Komners™ where their
children can play while their parents are receiving services.

We also now have in place JOBS PLUSI-salf -search touch computer
screens where customers can seek Information about employment
opportunities of interest on their own, s0 they can use their time with a Labor
Services Representative to the greatest advantage. A veteran for instance, can
enter his or her military occupational specialty code and be guided through
the system to appropriate civilian occupations and job openings in the region
of New York State where ihat customer wishes to live and work. All of this
only takes & few minutes of the customer's time. These screens also contain
information on local and statewide services, such as day care, counseling,
shelter and supportive services.

We also have invited other anclllary service providers such as the
New York State Division of Veterans Affairs, representatives of the Job
Training Pai‘nership Act entities, the Office of the Aging, community-based
organizations, veterans service organizations, and many others to share
space, at least on a regular itinerar.t Dasis, with us in the Community Service
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Center. It is important 10 focus on all the needs of the individual. The
individual who nesds assistance does not care which entity delivers effeciive
assistance. “Buresucratic turf” issues tend to disappesr if we can all keep
focused on the needs of the individual customar.

A central tenet of all of ous efforts is that we can only deliver quality
services to veterama in the context of delivering quality services to all person’.
11 we improve the quality ef services to all persons, then we lmprove the
quality of services (o veteraia.

Therefore, our first task was to improve the efficlency and effectiveness
of our entire system. Lf our services 10 everyone were less that they could be.
the priority of service to veterans meant priority 10 services that were not as
g0ood as they could and should be for any customer, Our second task was to
communicate 1o our own staff, to the veterans community and to individual
veterans that we were serious about veterans priority of service, and that in
New York, we would be in compliance with both the letter and the spirit of
the law.

New Yo Veter,

Another majot initiative that the New York State Department of Labor
has embarked upon that is aimed at enhanding services to veterans is the
Veterans Bill of Rights for Employment Services. This injtiative Is in
response to Governor Cuomo's 1988 State of the State Address when he noted
that “the ability to obtain and sustain meaningtul employment at a decent
living wage lies at the very nexus of the readjustment process for our
veterans.”

The Veterans Bill of Rights was Implemented on March 30, 1988. The
key to this initiative is to alert veterans to the services they are entitled to in a
simple, clear and concise way, and then to provide a direct accountability
mechanism (in the form of toll-free "Veterans Employment Hotline") to seek
redress if a veteran believes that he or she has not been accorded the full
services which they are due,

While much that is contained in the Veterans Bill of Rights is either
contained in Chapter 41 of Title 38, United States Code or I8 just plain
common sense, it is important to fully inform individual veterans about the
services they are entitled to. 1t Is our bellef that denlal of knowledge of
benefits and entitlements often leads to the effective denial of those beneilts
and entitlements. Therefore, each and every person who comes into a Naw
York State Department of Labor facility is asked, "Did you ever serve on active
duty in the United States military"? U the answer is affirmative, then
immediately they are given a Veterans Bill of Rights wallet card so they know
what they are entitled to as basic rights. Further, we have ensured that large
poster size copies of the Veterans Bill of Rights for Employment Seryices are
prominently displayed at each of our faclities. (The reason for this particular
wording of that question is that some veterans, particularly female veterans,
recently separated veterans, “cold war” veterans and others will sometimes
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not respond affirmatively to the question, "Are you a veteran?”, and we had
been undercounting these veterans and not providing priority of service to
them.)

A particularly important point of the New York State Veterans Bill of
Rights for Employment Services is that Governor Cuomo has declared
“veterans, particularly Vietnam and other combat theater veterans, disabled
veterans, and ethnic minority veterans” to be s special emphasis priority
group for training and other services dellvered pursuant to the Job Training
Partnership Act JTPA). We believe that it Is vitally important that veterans
receive priority in access to tralning and that this will lead 0 a job in s
manner similar to the priority of service accorded in referrals to actual
employment openings.

New York State Yeterans Employment and Training Resource Guide

Not only i3 it necessary that we ensure that Departmerit of Labor staff
are trained and fully aware of the various services and wraining opportunities
that are avallable to veterans, but it 1s equally important that the local entities
are aware of this information. To address this, over the past two years we
have provided training in the special needs of veterans to representatives of
all of the 32 Job Training Partnership Act (JTPA) Service Delivery Areas
(SDA) In New York State on six different occasions. We have ensured that
each SDA has r Veterans Representative, nominated by a Congressionally
chartered vetesan service organization that has s national etnployment
program or similar local group.

We are ready to take the next step of publishing the “New York State
Veterans Employment and Training Resource Guide® for use by the
employment and training specialists who work in the JTPA offices in New
York. This guide is written In "lay language” and is designed to be the basic
text for training these persons by our qualified staff in how to recognize and
properly assess the special needs of veterans in their eligible populaton.
Further, the guide Is designed as a "desk top reference” 10 help these same
persons be able to access the persons in the matrix of veterans services who
can assist the individual veteran with his or her problem(s) that need to be
addressed hefore he or she can succeed in a training program. We will be
doing “on-site” training in each of the 32 SDAs, in cooperation with the New
York State Job Training Partnership Council, the New Yurx State Division of
Veterans Affairs, the veterans service organizations and others in the course
of the next 15 months, using the "Guide” as *he basic text,

We are doing our best to fulfill both the letter and the spirit of the
federal statutes. We believe that New York State's Veterans Bili of Rights for
Employment Services Is helping to improve the level of rervice in each of
our facilities. We know this by the reduced number of complaints we get on
the toll free number. In June of 1988, we had 56 calls from veterans who
complained about the treatment they received In our offices. For the lust six
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6
months, we have averaged less than thres complaints per month, out of a
total of 600 calls per month received.

Disakiad Veterans

We have instituted a number of special emphases 10 beter serve
profoundly disabled veterana. The first of these is PROJECT AMER-I-CAN,
an inidative to serve blind and visually impaired (La., legally bilnd) vewrans.
This project was designed and implemented with the cooperation and
leadership from James J. Hartman, Direcior, Vetersns Employment and
Training. United Stases Department of Labor for New York State. In addition,
the Blinded Veterans Asociation provided training and assistance in how to
reach and serve blind veterans. The New York State Division of Veterans
Atfairs and the United States Departmant of Veterans Affairs also provided
major contributions to the success of this effort.

In a 15 month perlod, we reached over 90% of the blind veterans in

New York State, provided reportable services to more than 800, and were able
to assist 32 in obtalning full-time employment. Now, 32 may not sound like
many, tut that exceedad the national total of the previous year. We are now
engaged in OPERATION ASSET, ‘o reach, serve and place veterans who ary
“less than fully ambulatory.” 319 veterans are currently participating In this
program and over 60 of these veterans have been placed in jobs in the last six
months.

H.R. 4087

1 have described what we are doing in New York State to demonstrate
that we have only begun to explore the potential of reaching and properly
serving those veterans who are still in need. Approximately 100,000 veterans
per year seek our services. This program year we anticipate that we will sec
approximately 40,000 Vietnam Era Veterans and sbout 8,000 disabled
veterans. We are trying to do a better job of reaching and serving the disabled
veterans, but this extremaly “labor intensive™ work often requires us to really
g0 out, seek and find these vets In other locatons and serve them one by one;
and we are doing this. But the job is by no means finished.

1 cannot stress too strongly that the Disabled Veterans Qutreach
Program should be made permanent. While we apprecate your move to
seek a five year extension, I would urge you to simply make the program
permanent and concentrate on how to improve its effectiveness and ensure
the efficacy and effectiveness of priority of service to all veterans with
preference for veterans with 30% or more service connected disabilities.
Obviously, this only is meaningful if there is a healthy, vital system within
which to accord priority of service, which means adequate, stable and proper
full funding from the Federal Unen ployment Trust Account (FUTA).

In regard to the individual provisions of H. R. 4087, 1 offer the
following comments for your consideration:

i\ 7y,
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Sectior: 1: Enr- loyment and Training

The obvious intent of this section I3 1o make ft legal for the State
EmploymmtS«uﬂqumuuwvaaMWm
Specialists 1o reach membars of the Armed Forces who are about 10 separate
{rom service prior to their actual departure date. New York supports this
provision. It is our belief that it is both move efficlent and effective 10 reach
persons leaving the Armed Rorces prior 10 sepuration.  We have been
mnummmmummmmuauudmm
veterans in usable eiectronic form. It appears that we have finally found a
way to secure this information on our own without the assistance of the U. S.
Department of Labor Central Office, which was unable 10 help us.

It is our understanding that approximately 240,000 persons icave the
service each year as a result of “normal” attrition, and that as many as an
additional 270,000 may be leaving military service as a result of force
reductions in each of the next three years.

For New York, this means that about 500 return to civilian status each
week now, and that this figure may double in the near future. We are
determined to do everything we can to reach and properly serve these
persons. In fact, we are alrea ly making a special effort (0 identify and serve
veterans who have or will be released from thelr duties due to a Reduction
In-Force.

There are two important things to bear In mind here: first, all of the
WORKFORCE 2000 studies show that our nation needs these skilled persons
in order to meet the demands of business. The shortage of skilled workers is
already adversely affecting economic growth in some reglons of New York
State. .

Second, it is only right and fair that we do averything possible to assist
these returning veterans who are truly dislocated workers in that these men
and women are losing their jobs (and sometimes their planned careers)
through causes that are no fault of their own, but due to changes in the
international situation we face as a nation,

Section 2: Commitiee on Veterans Employment

We have no comment on this section other than to note that we
believe that full and frank exchange of information, Ideas, and close working
relations with the organized veteran community, as well as with the
organized labor and business communities is essential to the effectiveness of
any veterans employment and training effort. Anything that enhances such
open exchange is, therefore, a good thing in our view.

OTHER ISSUES

I would be remiss if I did not at least briefly comment on a number of
other issues.

-3
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First, the Honorable Tom Downey of New York has introduced
H.R. 3896, which would provide a stable and reasonable adequate funding
base to the States 10 operase the Nation's employment security system. With
some modifications, we support this initiative. 1 would draw your attention
to the fact that this proposed legislation also would restore a full 26 weeks of
Unemployment compensation to separating military personnel, which we
believe is only fair and just.

Second "action 2006 of Chapter 41, Title 38 United States Code requires
that the United States Secretary of Labor request full funding for the carrying
out of all provisions in this chapter. Wa have some cause to beliave that the
Office of Management and Budget is preventing the Secretary from carrying
out the law. All of us, whether we serve as a member of Congress, a DVOP, a
Local Office Manager, State Commissioner of Labor, or the Director of the
Office of Management and Budget should be bound to obey the law and not
act in such a way as to cause another to violate either the letter or the spirit of
the laws of the United States of America.

Thitd, the National Veterans Training Institute (NVTD at the
University of Colorado at Denver is operating, pursuant to provisions of
Chapter 41, Title 38, United States Code. They are doing a fine job, within
their funding limits. However, 1 would stress that veterans priority of service
can only be effectively delivered if all of the members of the State
Employment Security Agency understand their responsibilities and how to
effectively mcet those responsibilities. There is a disturbing trend to prevent
DVOPs and LVERs from participating in LAPES, ICESA, and other training
and professional development activities and to turn NVTI into a training
school only for DVOPs and LVERS, to the exclusion of Local Office Managers.
supervisors, employment counselors, and many others who are absolutely
vital to the detivery of veterans priority of service.

In New York alone, we have over 200 persons who need the training at
NVTI and who we cannot get a place in the classes, some with applications
pending over two years. We want to do the job, but need the support that
should be there from the federal level, and which we believe the Congress
intended be afforded to us.

Fourth, I wish to commend Mr. James Lowe of the Georgia Department
of Labor for his strong leadership the past two years as Chair of the ICESA
Veterans Committee. 1 particularly wish to thank Mr. Lowe and the
Honorable Thomas Collins, Assistant Secretary of Labor for Veterans
Employment & Training for producing “Veterans: 1¢'s All We Need To
Know,” which we in New York are using extensively for outreach and
eduction to business groups, veterans groups, community groups, and even
in training our own staff.

And finally, I wish to acknowledge two gentiemen that have made
New York State one of the leaders in providing employment services to
veterans--Rick Weldman, New York State Veterans Program Administrator
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and James Hartman, Director of Veterans Employment and Training for the
United States Department of Labor. Not only do | consider myself fortunate
to have these two committed gentleman working in New York State, but
more importantly, the veterans who reside in or return o New York are
lucky 1 have these individuals working on behalf of their interests.

Again, [ wish to thank you Mr. Chairman for your continued strong
leadership and that of this Committes toward improving the quality and the
quantity of employment and training services for our Nation's veterans,
particularly disabled veterans. Wae strongly support H. R. 4007, and urge
speedy passage by both the House of Representatives and the United States
Senate, 30 that we can be assured of full and proper funding in Fiscal Year
1992

I would be happy to answer any questions you and the Committee may
have for me.
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The Non Commisslioned Officers Association sincerely
appreciates this opportunity to share with the committee its
views on the Lavor Department's programs for Veterans. We begin
by extending our gratitude to this committee and its staff for
your efforts to protect and enhance veterans training and
ewployment programs.

TRANSITION PROGRAMS

Mr. Chairman, for the past sixteen years the Non
Commissioned Officers Association has, through its Veterans
Employment Assistance Program, been actively involved in
providing transition assistance to servicemembers leaving the
Armad Porces. Our association conducts Veterans Job Fairs and
Job Seekers Workshops across the United States, as well as
overseas. These wvorkshops and job fairs are aimed at providing
both veterans and separating servicemembers the kiowledge and
exposure to industry needed to find meaningful employment in our
nations civilian work force. We bslieve that in todays ever
changing job market it is imperative that individuals who are
separating from the armed services of our ¢ountry be provided with
the very best in counseling and factual information to eliminate
as many barriers to employment as poseible. Recently NCOA has
entered into an agreement with the Department of Labor, Office of
Vetarans Employment and Training to aasist them in conducting Job
Fairs in major military areas around the country. It is our
belief that this type of cooperative effort Letween the
government and private sector is needed to insure the success
of any transition program.

NCOA appreciates the efforts of the ASVET staff to develop a
workable transition program within the guidelines establ shed
by the Congress., However, we feel this effort may be too little
too late if existing time lines for implementation of the
program remain in place. The present draft calls for a test
to be conducted at 10 selected military inatallations
over & two year period, with resources to be taken from the
existing budget. NCCA believes that with the current move to
"down size” the Armed Services, a two year test period may leave
many servicemembers forced out of the service without the
necessary transition program they need, Accordingly, we urge
that a sir month test be conducted, and that full implementation
of the transition program be scheduled for the fall of 1991, Mr.
Chairman, this is a classic case of pay now or pay later. Either
pay now to establish a program that assists a potentially vast
number of servicemembers to find employment immediately upon
exiting the service, or pay later in unemployment compénsation
costs, and the personal tragedy associated with unemployment.

H.R. 4087

NCOA applauds the Chairman's efforts, as articulated in HR
4087, to expand the definition of veterans of the "Vietnam Era"
from the current cut off date of December 31, 1991 to December
31, 1992, and to establish a Secretary of Labor's Advisory
Committee on Veterans Employment and Training., It is our belief
that the current Vietnam Era cut off date, contained in Section
2011 of Chapter 42 USC, leaves many veterans without a safety net
to assist them in seeking employment, It should also be noted
that some of the servicemembers who may be released by the
services during this current force reduction may in fact be
Vietnam Era Veterans who would not be able to avail themselves of

.
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the benefite contained in Chapter 42. Given the nature of
military service, it would appear that all veterans ehould be
considered ¢ligible for all Veterans Employment and Training
Services. Accordingly, we suggest elimination of tha cut off
date entirely concurrent with a realignment of the DVOP and LVER
formula to reflect the total veterans population.

ADVISORY COMMITIEE

NCOA has long held that the current makeup of the
Secretary's Committee on Veterans Employment and Training, both
in size and composition, render it ineffective in dealing with
many of the issues facing veterans employment and training. The
establishment of a congressionally mandated advisory committee,
and the selection of a chairperson from outside the Department
will go a long way toward establishing a new and more effective
means of addressing future issues.

NCOA agrees with the proposed makeup of the coamittee as
contained in HR 4087. However, we would request that a permanent
voting position on the committee be established for a member of
industry involved in veterans employment. We believe this will
provide a point of reference that has been lacking in the current
committee makeup., In addition, we would ask that adequate
funding and administrative assistance be provided so as to
afford the committee an opportunity to visit and hold meetings
outside of the Washington area, thereby expanding their insight
into the training and employment needs of veterans across the
country.

JTPA

The NCOA continues to be extremely concerned about the
continued lack of funding for JTPA programs affecting veterans.
During the past few months we have received information that a
number of State Employment Service Offices have decided that the
voluminous paperwork associated with Title IV (c) grants 1s
not worth the effort becauwe of the size of the grants involved.
NCOA deems it a tragic circumstance when assistance to veterans
is predicated on the amount of paperwork involved. While
veterans may participate on a non-priority basis in other
programs under JTPA, we believe that the entire JTPA program
needs to be redefined. NCOA thinks veterans should receive a
proportionate share of, and be included as an individual entity
in all JTPA programs. NCOA asks this committee, in conjunc.ion
with the Labor and Human Resources Committee, to look at
overhauling JTPA with a view toward reducing the administrative
burden on those who request grants through this program.

NCOA is also concerned about the lack of enforcement in the
Federal Contract Compliance area. We understand that while
employers continue to abide by the required reporting procedures,
little if any of the information gathered is being utilized for
the purpose intended. We are encouraged that a change of
enforcement authority from the Office of Federal Contract
Compliance Programs to the ASVET is imminent, and we believe that
once accomplished veterans will have legal recourse which they
have been lacking in the past, due to OFCCP's efforts.

REEMPLOYMENT RIGHTS
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The ASVET and staff should be commended for the development
of a New Veterans Reemployment Rights Act. NCOA has long
believed the current Act was written by, #nd for lawyers with
little attempt to make it comprehensible to those most irpacted.
It is our understanding that the proposed Act is present.y being
reviewed within the Administrstion and has met some minor
obstacles over the question of enforcement at OPM and tha
Department of Justice. We urge this committee to shake this long
awajted Vetoran Reemployment Rights Act loose, so that {t may be
acted upon by Congress.

NVTI

The National Veterans Training Institute (NVTI) has been a
substantial success, providing valuable and timely training
to DVOPS, LVERS and others. However, recent reductions in
funding for the Institute will reduce the student flow
significantly over the next year. NCOA recognizes the problems
associated with funding, but believes this reduction is ill
timed. It is our belief that funding should be found to continue
and expand this worthwhile and necessary Institute. We were
especially pleased to learn that DOL intends to begin charging
other agencies for training received by their employces. Since
NVT! is a National Training Institute, its scope should encompass
all agencies which deal in the Veterans Employment arena.
Another issue which needs to be addressed by DOL and NVTI is the
development of exportable training packages for their various
courses. Such courses could be taught around the country,
thereby reducing the cost associated with sending individuals to
Denver for training. We would also like to see the current NVTI
contract period extended from the current two years to four or
five years., The current two year bidding process is very
disruptive and has a negative impact on the NVTI's ability to
continue the much needed education process.

VETS FUNDING

Mr. Chairmen, we are somewhat concerned about what may be
construed by some to be a lack of commitment to veterans
cmployment and t-aining by the Department of Labor. We are
of course speaking of the recent budget reguest which will
cause a reduction in DVOPs and LVERs below congressionally
mandated levels. These reductions, should they come about,
will place added stress on existing resources at a time when
such resources will already be feeling the strain associated
with increased separations from our Armed Forces. We ask the
committee to seek additional funding resources for total
staffing of the required positions.

CONCLUSION

Mr. Chairmen, again we thank you, for the opportunity of
participating in these hearings and we look forward to
continuing to work with the committee in assuring that our
veterans receive the necessary education and training they
require to take their place in America's work force.
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SIATIMENT OF

ROMERT NAMNAN, SPACIAL ASSISTANT
MATIONAL LIGISLATIVE SERVICR
VETERANS OF FORKICN WARS OF TNR UNITED STATRS

SUBCOMMITTER ON EDUCATION, TRAINING AMD EMPLOTMENT
COMMITTER ON YETWRANS' AFPAIRS
(MITED STATES NOOSE OF RRPRESENTATIVES

VITH RESPECT 10

EVFICTIVERESS OF CHERWET FROCRAMS CONTATNED IN CHAPTER 4] AND
mmmmumuumn.mmmmmm
PARTWERENIP ACT AS IT AFFECTS VETEAANS; AN, B.R. 4087

WASNINGTON,

b. C. APRIL 25, 1990
MR. CEAIRMAN AND NIDMAIRS OF TNE SOUBCOMMITIRE:

Thaok you for tavitisg the Vaterans of Foreign Wars of the Unieed States (VFW) to
participate (o thie heariag regarding veterass’ programe for job counssling, rraintng,
and placemsar services. It s my privilege ¢o represent the 2.8 nillton asmbers of
the YWV, which includes the 700,000 mambers of our active Lsdiae Auxiliary. We taks a
vary strong {aterest in this subject which is not exclusively a VA program but tether
a priority affort adainistered by the Departsent of Labor (DOL).

The programs couteimad {n Chapter 41 and ssctions 2011 snd 2012 of Chaster 42 of
titls 38 ere adainiererad by the Asstetant Secretary for Vererans' Esployment and
Trataing (ASVET). Of course the VMW hae historically bass supportive of all efforts
t0 belp veterans resnter the workforce. BHowever, thie yoar we aAre very disappointed
the Dapartssnt of Labor (DOL) FY 1991 budget request ie wseriously taadequstes and
appears to vicists both the epirit and the letter of the law ss outlined in section
2006 of Chapter 41.

In this regard we focus on the Natiosal Vererana' Ieploynent and Treining Services
Iastitute (MVTI) and the proposed aumber of Dissbled Vererans' Ourresch Program (DVOP)
epecialiste and Local Vererans' Employmsut Repressntstive (LVER) specilal tate
envieioned by DOL for the coming fiscal year. The WTI located in Deaver, Colorsdo,
is the center that treiss all DOL persommel who are tavelved (n the business of
veterans' job-training, counseling, job-sesrch, job-placement, and related veteren
employneate sctivities.

In FY 1990 this ectivity was eutborized $2.1 million sad could train wome 1,700
participants. Tha FY 1991 budger request ts for $529,000; s dacrease of 61 parcant in
monies that will result ta only some 500 participeats receiving oseded treining. Thie
tralaing program problem e espactally sarious vhen we consider some kay factors that
impact on the DVOP eud LVER epeclalistes. PFirst {s the hietorical 15 to 20 percant
perscansl turnover rste they experience sach yeer. Using just the “ower figure for
the presently essigned pecple, more than 300 of them will leave the program within a
12 wonth pertod. Second is the facr that edditional pew programs for PY 1991 will
lovolve more time end wore effort on the part of DVOF end LVER specialinte.
Accordingly, we ask Congrese to taks the necessary etePs to smsure DOL meets ir
wandated responsibility to vetersas by fully fuodiag te $2.7 mtllien tretning
obligation to the University of Colorado for this program {n PY 1991. Thie will gllow
between 1,800 end 2,000 iLrainees to bepefit fros the prograa.

Next utder dtiscussion fe the DVOP and LVER etaffing levels as aurhorizad by
axieting formulas, to provide sach stare with these epecialiates who are devorad to the
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vocational read juatmmat needs of disabled vetersns as wall as other veteTaas.

By dufinticion the IVOP prierities are first to serve dissbled veterana of the
Vietnan are, with emphasis ocu those vetsrans who are jperticipaciag 1n or hawe
completad o progras of vocatiomal vehabiliracien. Thair second priority is to
othar disablad veterass amd;, lasc, to all other aligible veterans. This would
tacluie the scoamically and/or edwoationslly disedvantaged veteras and thoss
active duty sarvice amdars who are vithia eix or fewir montha of bailag separated
from the Armed Forces.

Accordingly, we ask the Bouse Veterans' Affairs Committes to support the
sction already takea by the Senate Committes om Vetarans' Affaira to sasure & fully
funded DVOP program. DOL has requested for FY 1991, $74.3 milltcs for 1,730 full
time enploysss (FIERs). This 1 92 percsar of the full requirement. Aa sddtirtonal
mlmxmuwurmmmm to mest the full 1,80 sanaing

There is & simtilar problem with the LVER progrem. Dy defiaiticm thess neople
perforn a primarily mansgarial fusction at vartous locations throughout the Uatted
$tates, Pusrto Rico, and the Virgia Islands. They perfotu labor exchange services
to vetarans offered or provided through state aad local commuaity job service
ofticer.

Again DOL's 7Y 1991 budget request s low. They asked for $§8.6¢ million to
aset o staffing level of 1,465 parsons; this is lase thas 92 percest of the
origisally satadlished requivemsat. And cuce agais the Seaate Comnittes om
Veterans' Affairs has faitieted actios to request an addirtousl $6.3 ailllton to
hire another 133 LVER epecialists to seet the authorised total of 1,600 workers.

The VIV fesls so strongly about these collective programe that we passed two
resoluticas et our last Natiosal Comvention. Yhay are Resclutioa Namber 664,
"Fundiag of Veterans' Iaployaent snd Trataing Service and LVER and DVOP“ and
Raeclation Wusber 681, “Provide Sufficteat Funds to Veterans Bmploymmat and
Trainlag Service and State Employment Service to Comply With Title 38, 0.8. Code,
Chapters A1, 42 and 43.” Copies of thasa resolutions ere etteched to this
statesent to emphasise the importance we give to fully funding these
Cougressionally mandated veteraas amploymemt assistance efforts.

J08 TRAININC PARTHERSEIF ACT (JTPA):

This {5 a brosd-gauged program funded by Department of Health and Human
Services as o natiomal treiniag effort. Bowavar, &s you recall ounly a sssll
discreticnsry progras under Titla IV, subpart C of the Act eddresses the needs of
vetsrans. Historicelly this veraran's portion has been funded snoually et sbout
$9.5 nlllton. Gensrally speaking the VIV beltieves Tirle IV-C sbould be rewritten
to improve and soderuise the vateran's progras. One of our specific criticlems to
that state grauts are too small, therefore, states cans ar best oaly fuad pillot
projects that seldod hawve contimuity. Also, the awarding of these graats are oftea
subject "o political iafluence rether thas the r«-). seeds of veterans at local
levels. One fimsl point, the curzeat graat program ie 50 administratively complax
s08¢ nine states bave declioed to participate, regardlesa of thair respective
veterans' employment and/or job training needs.

Based on the above criticless and the fect that veterans sccount for 15
percent of today's 0.3. labor force amd that ome cut of every five dislocated
worker is e veteram, the VW offers the following vecommendattious:

o aotablish e Veterans' Vocational Training and Retraining progras;
o provide tempotary income support during treining and/or retreining;
o mandata preferential services for veterans in all programs

suthorized by the Economic Dislocation and Worker Adjustment
Assistance Act (EDMAA);
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o require state siminiatrarive antities to submir st the baginaiag
of ssch comtractisg period ¢ proposed program of versreas
services aad the estimated cost, to b fellowed et Che ead of the
contracting period by ¢ summary report of ectual acconplisimente
for vetarans asd the actyal expeaditures;

o wrge the Goversors of asch stats scoeptisg Titls IV-C fuads to
appolot *wrersa service orgasisarion repressatation, such sa the VWV,
om 1l State Job Coordinatiomn Coumcils and locel Privare Induetry
Couseils; asd, lastly

o Coagrass wust sdequately fund progrese wnder Tirls IV-C at e
realtstic figure of $60 aillton anmnally for the naxt ssveral years.

Our gosl 1s to make Titls IV-C ¢ dynamic¢ Beauingfel progrem that will address the
l;;mmou t of Labor (DOL) atudy emtitled "Workfores 2000, Work and Workars for the
st tury.”

A nove derailed raticssle for thess recommeudstions are contelned ia the
atteched matiomally spproved VIV rssclutions. They are Nuamber 649, “Veteraas'
Yocartonal Treining asd Retrainiag Progras®; Nesber 650, “Ecenomic Dislocaricea and
Worker A justment Asetetance Act (EDWAA)"; Mumber 663, “JTPA Acoowarablliry®;
Fomber §75, “Appolar Vere.,ams Service Orgaatsations Repressatation om State amd
Privats Job and Isdustry Cowscile™; Number 739, “sdequate Pusdiag for Tirle IV-C of
the Job Traiaing Partaership Act™; and Nasber 752, “Provisioms for Vetersus
Treiating Dader JTPA.

"H.R. 087

This b1l is offered by Subcommittes Chairsan Timothy Penay of Mingasota and
the raaking Nisority Nember of the Subcommttss, hie colleages Wr. Chrtetopher Seirh
of New Jarssy. The purpose le to amend title 38, Untted States Code, with respecr
to employhent and traising programs for veteraas. Tha Ml focuses ou programs
outlined iz Chapter Al asd 42 of the Code. Tha formar 1s earitled “Job Counseling,
Tralaing and Placensnt Service for Vetsrans® and the letter “Employment and
Treinisg of Disabled sai Vietnas Fra Veterass.®

The VIV strongly supporte all thres kay previsioae eof N.k. 4087 for the
following reasons. First, it {s ebeclutaly secessary to extend the curreat
delimitiag or "eunset® dete of Decasber 1991 by ths five yeare offered ia the bill
to Decesbar 1996. Wa recall that vhea Congress suacted the bestc legislation that
resulted in ell the Chaptar 41 programe, Lt d1d so after stetiag that:

"As long as usemsploymeat and underesploymemt coutinue 8 serious
problams among disabled veterans snd Vietnam-ers veterane, allevieting
loymeat and underewploymant smong such veterass ie & nartonsl

responsibilicy.”

The VIV realizes these same Probless conrinue to Plague a frsat musber of
veterane at the present time. While the percentage of unewploymeat among
Vietnsa—sra and disabled veterans is elightly lower thas umesploymeat amoug the
geosral (1.8, workforce, thers resaius en alarsing sumber of vetsrans who have not
besafired from any of these axisting ASVET programs. This group of veterans,
conservatively estimated at mors than 300,000, ts coosidared chrouically
usemployed. The Buresu of lLabor Statistics (BLS) defises tham ee "hard to reach
veterans, hard to surve, asd haid to plece.” Aa ageacy profile further shows this
group to be comprised largely of African-Amsricans, Rispanics, and women.
Obviously, many are homeless, educatiomally deftctant, underskilled, and have
faslly end service neods which often axcesd The resources of existiag esployment
prograne.

PFurtharsors, ve have every reason to suspect the {esus of undersmpl t ie
an eveu bigger problem among Vietnam—ers vetarans. We use the term euspsct
beceuss DOL presisutly counts such persons as “employed.” However, tha mail we
receive through our various state offices snd the lodividual inquiries we receive
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from our VIV f1eld persommsl iandtcates stroagly thet wvadereuploynent {e s real
problas that sust be addressed. Accordingly, the VIV atroagly belteves the
staffiag lavels of DVYOP and LVER speclalists sust not be reduced below thetr
preseatr suthorised levels.

The second Bajor advastage to E.R. 4087 is expand eligthilicy to parricipats
ia Chapter 41 ead 42 programs to sslacted active duty perscunel. fThe VIV supports
the proposal to expand the duriles of DVOP and LVER specialiste by sllowing thes to
provide esployment asd tratning informstica sad services to thoss active dury
uilitery persosssl who are within 180 daye of thatr estimated separation or
retirenant date.

Accordlag to Departmsat of Defense (DOD) figures epproximately 300,000 Armed
Porces perscumsl ars routimely diecharged sach year. Purthermors, vith the recast
changing US-USSR political climate azd the gesaral move toward democtacy throughout
sastern Burope, DOD s conptdaring e drasric reducrion il the active dury foress.
Should early troop reduction astisstes become fact, en additiossl 30,000 to 40,000
stlitary personnel will be separated samnsally, beglaning thie calemdar yeor and
conrisuiag for the next four or five years.

The bill's pr-viston to provide cowsseling, employsent asd tratoing
iaformarion as well as assoclated services to their group of “soom-to-be” veterams
has two dietimct sdventages. Pirer, the {adtvidusl will beneftt from the DVOP/LVER
knowledge of the extsting civilian workforce needs. Thie more quickly emables &
vetstas to galn some femilterity with the job requiremsnts and to focus on work
caredr chotlces. At the same time the DVOP/LVER speclaliste can provide sarly
feadback to DOL/ASVAT to ellow that agency to barter deterwine what other specisl
employnent end treining narde, {f sny, sust be made; and to mors affectively meat
such aseds.

The third wajor propossl of N.R. 4087 te to replace the present Secratary of
Labor's Committes on Vaterans Esployment with the Advisory Comsittss on Vetersns
Employmsat snd Trelaing. Thie action has the distiact advamtage of puttisg teeth
tato ti.ce new Commirtes by requiring ¢ long recognized VFW need for e meaningful
annual report to assees veterans' ismediete eaploymsat and treining prograss end
thair futurs requiraments.

As previously steted, the VIV has recognised the nesd over the past few years
for many of these changes. Accordingly, we ask the Subcomsittes Chairman to
consider adding to his bill the Asstetant Secretary of Labor for Bmploymeat sad
Tratning AMdmintetretion as au ex-officio membar of this new committes, Our
vacommeadation hea the dtetinct advantage of saking more meani~gful the second
reporting requirsment for:

“an aevaluation of the extent to which the programs and sctivities of the
Departaent of Labor ere meeting such nseds” (emphaete edded).

This suggestion fucorporates the esssncs of the cwo {mportant VFW Resolution
Nuabars 673 and 676 entitled "Vetsrans Preference in Job Market” and "Couduct
Raview of Policy sod Decteton Making Process in Department of Labor As It Affecte
Verarans.” Coples of both ers attached.

Our clostng remark on H.R. 4087 ts to offer aany end all VFV gesietancs between
aov snd the proposed sunsst date of Decembar 1996 to resvalusts &nd reatructurs the
Job counseling, the job trailming, snd the job placement needs for sll veterans to
mors effectively compete {n tha highly skilled and highly uehnol.o.ful workplace
of the 2iet Century. Aay job ian tha future that won't réquires o great deal of
okill or a high degres of tachntcal judgment will be performed by & machine. And
we hope that machine doesn't bear the label "Made in Japan!"

In fact it was tn April 1988, two yesrs ago, the DOL Secretery's Comsittes on
Veterans' Employmeat (SCOVR) eponsored the natimal forus “Workforce 2000 and
Amrica‘s Vetsrans.” The group concluded, tn part, that by the year 2000 veterans
io the labor force will fall tato two cetegoriss; Vietnam ere end post-Vietnas
era. Further, thie group concluded that a nattonal employment and training policy
for veterans should be formulated to provide the flextibility required to meet the
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differing needs of these two age groups.

The VIV atrongly supported these findings then and we daltsve the thruat of
our testimony todsy coatimues to do so. This coacludes Our atatadimui

Nr, Chatrean.
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Ny Chairssn and membars of the Subcommittes, the Vietnas
Veterans of ABerica, Ianc. (VVA) appreciatss this opportuaity
to preseat its views on veterans dmployment and training
issues gensrally and on the specific subject matter of this
bearing particularly. We note in the letter of invitation to
today's hearing the absence of inclusion of a bill, HR. 4088,
introduced by the Subcommittee’s Chairman and Ranking Minority
member, on the agenda. This particular bill would remedy some
of the serious problems in the Vaeterans Raadjustment
Appointment Authority program (VRA) resulting from legislation
enacted late last year. It is hoped we can rely on ths
committes to take this measure up in sarnest at a later date.
The corrective action contemplated in HR. 4089 is both nesded
and warranted and the VVA is prepared to support this measure
fully.

HR, 4087

Anothar measure, HR. 4087, also introduced by the
Subcommittes Chairman and Ranking Minority member, would
accomplish thres objectives all of which, as we understand
them, the VVA is pleased to support. The first objective is
to authorize Local Veterans Employment Service Reprasentatives
(L +d Disabled Veterans Outreach Program specialists
(DVOP) . . provide sarvice to members of the armed forces who
are preparing to leave the military.

These largely post Vietnaam era veterans can be
increasingly expected to need services in the employment
arena, most especislly given the planned demobilization soon
to get under way as & result of events in Easter and Central
Europe 4s well as in tho Soviet Union.

Making these DVOP and LVER services available jis an
important step but probably will be insufficient slone to
prevent a glut of demand for work resulting from
damobilization. Sirdlarly, an already strapped national labor
sxchange system can hardly be sxpected to alons provide aeeded

assistance without added resourcas. In this connection, it is
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wise to consider imcluding im this weasure a restructured
formuls for detarmining th> sumbers of LVERs and DVOPs that
are required to be on hard based on the number of Post Vietnaa
veterans in tha genaral population.

In pursuing the general theme that State operated job
service offices around the country cannot alone be given
responsibility for handling the expected demands resulting
from demobilisation, there are two additional suggestions
worth consideration by the committes. Perhaps it would be
appropriate to determine ways in which the Montgomery GI Bill
could bs enhanced as a way of channeling more of these
vetarans into sducation and training than would normally be
the case. One possible way of doing this would be to provide
enchanced educational benefits to those who thro.gh no fault
of their own are being discharged pematurely.

Another suggestion for committee consideration would be
to provide targeting of these individuals under title III of
the Job Training Partnership Act (JTPA). <This title is
designed to assist dislocated workers. It does, after all,
seea clear enough that service personnel being discharged
presaturely in a demobilization for the good of the services
are indeed dislocated workers.

On this particular topic it is worth digressing for a
moment to note that veterans, war-time veterans or otherwise,
have never been targeted in the JTPA. They should ba ind we
are wvorking hard this year to assist in developing a
legislative vehicle to accomplish just that, one hopefully
that will be received favorably by the House and Senate Labor
Committees,

The second laudable objective of HR. 4087 would extend by
five years, until 1996, the statute of limitations on the
vietnam era. Bicause this statute of limitations, the so
called *drop dead” datu, would seriously affect at least three

vital programs we know Of, the extension is a wise move at
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this time. The VVA, howwver, would prefer to ses the statute
of limitations on the Vietnam era removed altogsther.

The programs we know about that would be affected in this
regard are the LVER and DVOP programs as well as a program
designed to prevent descrimination againat veterans by federal
contractors. As w all know, the formulas for how many LVERs
and DVOPs is heavily dependent on the viability of the Vietnam
era as defined in section 2011(2)(B) of title 38. 8Similarly,
if the "drop dead® date were allowed to lapse without remedial
action, it would bacome perfectly legal for federal
contractors to descriminate &gainst Vietnam veterans with
impugnity. What an absurd outcome that would be!

Each of these are pPrograms we are sure would be affected
by allowing the December 31, 1991 “drop dead" date to pass.
What we are unsure of is whather other programs might also be
affected. To remedy this, we believe it is approupriate to
suggest this committes reqguest an expadited review by the
Cungressional Research Service (CR3).

The third and final provisior of HR. 4087 would recodify
s«nd reconfigure the Department of Labor Secretary’s Committes
on Veterans Esployment. This committes, otherwise known as
the SCOVE, is incapable of serving in any meaningful capacity
as an Advisory Committes. It is so top heavy with political
appointees from the assorted relevant agencies that it is
unable, no matter how well intended its individual members, to
objectively evaluate existing prograss or make meaningful
recommendat ions.

Two recent examp.#s provided a vivid demonstration of
this point. At its mesting last Spring and again at the most
recent quarterly meeting of tha SCOVE, the committes was
unable to conduct business because proposals for comaittee
conaideration were contrary to the Administration’s budget
policins. What can be said of the potential for an advisory
committee to be dispassionately capable of providing objective

guidance to the Labor Secretary, if nearly half of the
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Committes‘s members must either refrain frem voting or cast
abstention votes during official conduect of committes
business?

Nr Chairman, having worked with your subcommittes staff
on developing these provisions in HR. 4007, we are satisfied
that they should work well in restoring the SCOVR to
legitimate workability. Lacking a asaningful reconfiguration
of the BCOVE, it is tempting to consider ignoring it as o
functional forua for Policy snalysis and development .




’“}L SRR M ey M e

s
#

E

Q

RIC O

STATEMENT OF
JOHN C. BOLLINGER, ASSOCIATE LEGISLATIVE DIRECTOR
PARALYZED VETERANS OF AMERICA
BEFORE THE
SUBCOMMITTEE ON EDUCATION, TRAINING AND EMPLOYMENT
: OF THNE
HOUSE COMMITTEE OW VETERANS' AFFAIRS

CONCERNING
DEPARTMERT OF LABOR EMPLOYMENT AND TRAINING PROGRAMS
ARD
H.R. 4087, & bill to samend title 38, United Steter Code,
with reepact to smployment and training programe for veterans.
April 25, 1990

Mr. Chairman end Nembers of the Subcommittes, it ie a plessure and personal
privilege to appasr here today on bshalf of Paralyzed Veterans of America
(PVA), a Congreveionally chartered veterane' sarvice orgsnizetion. PVA
apprecistes this opportunity to present ite concerns es they relate to your
raview of the effectivensss of current employment and treining programs
conducted by tha Department of Labor which affect our Mation's vaterans. Ve
also want to thank you, Mr. Chairmsn, and Ranking Minority Member Chrie Smith
for iatroducing H.R. 4087,

Over the yesre, providing couneeling seervices, training end employment
opportunity to the nation's veterans and disabled veterens has proven to La &
beneficial program for the govermment, the privata esctor and especislly for
the dissdvantaged individual needing aseistance in job plecement. Todey,
these programs are no lese important and continue as ome of the most
eignificant benafice aveilable to former militery personnel,

The Depertment of Defense will greatly reduce the personnel etrength of the
U.8. Armed Torces over the next eeveral yeare. In addition to the reguler
diecharge rate, the increasing numbere of militery pereonnsl who will be
terninating service in the Armed Porces raiees the neceesity of properly
praparing for their transitiom to civilian etatus.

Mr. Chairman, your viaion to introduce H.R. 408~ by expending and extending
eligibility provisions for employment and treining information and eervices
to members departing services in the Armed Yorces 1s thoughtfully crefted end
moet timely.

PVA eupports the provieions of your bill to amend title 38. In particuler,
we believe it is warrented end coet effective to extend the euthority for the
Department of Labor (eupported by tha Department of Defense) to aduinieter
thie prograa through the axieting Veterans' Meployment and Training Programs
that coordinate the States’ Digebled Outreach Prngram Specisliste (DVOPe) and
the Local Vetersns' Employment Representetivee (LVERs), This s totally
within their mieeion as definad to provide: "employment ead trefining
information end eervices to individuals eerving on active duty with the Armed
Forcee who ers within 180 deys of the estimataed date of such .ndividual'e
diecherge or relesse from active duty under conditions other then
diehonmorable, including thoes who are making & detarminetion of whether to
continue ee aembere, or be diecharged or raleesed from, the Armed Forces."

FVA aleo supports the provieion to sxtend the terminaticn dete of the DVOPa'
and LVERe' programs from 1991 to 1996,

PVA reiteretes ite balief that el) service disabled veterene, ragerdless of
their period of eervice, should receive permanent end foremocet preference in
employment treining and job plecemant programs.

PVA supporta the provision of the bill contained in SEC. 2. COMMITTEE ON
VETERARS' EMPLOYMENT to amend title 38, USC and expend the criteria, duties
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and reeponsibilities of DOL's "Secretary's Committes on Veterans' Employment™
to the re-ssteblished ™Advisory Committes om Veterans Employment and
Treining.” PVA 1e presently ¢ mesber of DOL'e advisory comnittes, SCOVE,

As & member of SCOVE, PVA fs concerned that the Aduinistretion has requested
an 8 percent (288 FIE) funding cut-back in the Piscel Year 1991 proposed
budget for the Depsrtment of Labor's DVOPs and LVERs programs. This e in
utter dieregard of the intant of Congrees to maintain adequate ateffing
lavels for both these programs. Turther, 1t {e comtrary to the aeteted
commicmant of Secretary Dole who recently announced the signing of the 48.7
million contract to operats the National Veterans' Treining Institute (NVTI)
for ths naxt three ysare in Denvar, Colorado. "The National Veterans'
Treining Institute provides a unique service that helpe the stats agencies
that work with ue to incresse substantially the employment poseibilities for
America’e veterans having troubls finding jobs,” Secratary Dole ssid. She
further etsted, "These men and vomen have mada sscrificee to serve and defend
the Netion, and we ows them a debt vhich we can never fully repay. MNVTI,
however, sakes it possible for us to take e lerge step in that direction.”

Inconeistent funding dus to srbitrary OMB cute contributes to the difficulty
of succesefully conducting sesential employssnt programs fintended to esrve
the needs of all peopls. As discuessd earlier, it ies eleo of grest comcern
to PVA when considering the effecte the cut-backs will have on the employment
of veterans, diesbled veterens and the estimated 250,000 milicary personnel
vho are being released over the next two yesre from the Armed Porces, in
addition to the 250,000 others who are released ennually.

As 1t perteins to the Job Training Pertnarship Act (JTPA), recently severs
criticisms of elleged program ebuees have eppeared in the prsse. The iesue
is presently being addressed by the Department of Labor and Congress who have
drafted proposals to incresss accountability in the JTPA program. At thie
time PVA does not possess current dete in reference to the administering of
the veterans eegment of ths progras, thersfors we must rsserve comaent.
However, we do believe, regerdless of the prevailing steted concerns, we
repest thet, dus to eerfous funding cut-backs over the yaears, the JTPA
resains ewversly underfunded,

In the mesntime, we epplaud Secretery of Labor, Elizebeth Deols, for her
recent policy stetement, "It s the policy of the Depertment of Labor to give
fuil coneideretion to the employment, career developmant, and edvancement of
diesbled veterens end other individuals with disebilities.” PVA urges thet
qualified veterans receive preference in sll employmsnt programs.

In conclueion, Mr. Chaivman, PVA urges the Congress to extend the expiring
previsions of the Targeted Jobe Tax Credit (TJTC) contained in H.K., 2098,
co~sponsored by 250 mewbers of Congress. The TJIC eerves es e 1lir' to
connecting the non-traditionel work force with ewployers through * . .ous
other job progreme including veterens training, etate snd locel employesr
incentives. The non-treditionel work force includes economicelly
disadvantaged families, youth, immigrsnte, disloceted workers, workers with
disabilities, militery pereonnel diucharged from the Armed Services and
miltitudes of others.

Mr. Chairman, PVA apprecisies your continued efforte on beshelf of the men end
vonen vho presently ssrve snd heve served the Nation. This concludes my
stetement, and 1 will gledly answer iny questions that I cen.
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STATEMENT OF JAMES B. HUBBARD, DIRECTOR
NATIONAL ECONOMIC COMMISSION

THE AMERICAN LEGION
BEFORE THE SUBCOMMITTEE ON EDUCA TRAINING AND EMPLOYMENT

COMMITTEE ON AFFAIRS
WS, HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES
APRL 23, (9%

Mr, Chairman, we are pleased 1o be hers today *= uifer our views on H.R. 4087,
Please accept our congratulations on introducing this legislation, which we believe will
both strengthen a system which has been suecessful at placing veterans in jobs, and add
the flexibility necessary to begin to deal with those current members of the armed forces
who will be reileased, in some cases involuntarily, from active duty to meet the reduced
ond strength requirements of this nation's militory.

Section | of M.R. 4087 rearders the priority of services provided by the Disabled
Veterans Outreach Program Specialists 3o a# to include all disabled veterans who have
completed a program of vocational rehabilitation under Chapter 31 of Title 38, other
disabled veterons, and adding current members of the armed forces who ore within 180
days of separation, it is this last group who will need the help of both state and federal
government to ease their transition back into clvilion life. Mr. Chairman, The Americon
Legion supports efforts to make the system work more efficiently for those who need it.

This section of the legislation also emends Section 2004(b) of Title 38 to ensure
that Local Veterans Employment Representatives become invoived in the provision of
services to separating members of the ormed forces, while at the same time ensuring
that the needs of the local veteron population are met by the local employment service
staff.

Section | also extends the program, currently scheduled to expire at the end of
1991, until December 31, 1996. Mr.  rgirmen, this extension is on extreamely important
point with our members and we wholehsartedly endorse it. But, we will continue our
efforts to eliminate an expiration date; in our view, veterons deserve priority service
yesterday, today and tomorrow. This should be a permanent program.

There is one more part to the equation, however, which is not addressed by the
bill, and which involves the formula for determining how many DVOPs will be funded by
the federal government for each state. The Amaricor: Legion is considering some
aiternatives to the current formula and will report back to this subcommittee on what we
believe to be a definitive solution to an upcoming potential problem. Our overriding
:ongideration at this point is that the system, which has fo date been quite successful,
not be dismantled. The extension will provide some breathing room and we look forword
to some positive discussions on making it permanent with you and the ofi\er members of
“-is subcommittee.
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Me. Chairman, we have exomined with interest the proposal fo reorganize the
eurrent Secratary of Labor's Committes on Veterans' Employment (SCOVE)., Any
committee which meets under the umbrella of the Federal Advisory Committes Act loses
soma of its flaxibility in order that tha requirements for record keeping and openness be
met. That is right and proper, but it con also be o bit frustrating.

The SCOVE as currently arganized is particularly difficuit for those organizations
who wish 1o communicate advice fo the Socretary's budget through the Committes,
There are nine or more members of the SCOVE representing federal agencies. Thus,
when a budget matter is brought wp by a representative from one of the veterons'
organizations which is confrary to the budget request made by the President, all of the
federal representatives sither abstoin or vote aguinst the motion. The veterons'
organizations are thus frustrated by the inability to communicate what they view as
much needed guidance to the Secretary.

Therefore, it is with jome lorge degree of satisfaction that we note the
introduction of the omendments to Section 2010 of Title 38. Mr. Chairman, we support
your efforts 1o fum this committes info what it was intended to be In the first place,
that Is, a forum “for the purpose of bringing to the Secretory problems and issues relating
to veterans’ employment.”

Beyond the issue of reorgonizing the Committee ond expanding its duties and
responsibiiity is the lssue of funding. If travel costs for Committee members are to be
reimbursed by the Department of Labor, then the agency must be properly funded to paoy
those costs. Likewise, since staff support from the office of the Assistant Secretary
would be mandated by H.R. 4087, funds must be appropriated to hire and pay that staff,
To require the Veterans' Employment and Training Service to absorb these costs in the
existing budget is not realistic when discretionory funding for the aogency is already
earmarked for other critical needs. We would ask the support of the members of this
subcommi ttee during the appropriations process i, i\ ¢ future to ensure the achievement
of the mission of the reorganized Committee.

Mr. Chairman, it has been an honor to appear here today, and we will welcome any

questions.
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STATENENT OF
ROMALD W. DRACH
NATIONAL BWPLOYNENT DIRECTOR °
DISABLED ANERICAN VETERANS
BEFORE THE
SUBCOMMITTEE OM lDUCAI:O;i'lI?lIHﬂIINT A TRAINING
o
COMMITTEE OM VETERANS AFFAIRS
U.S. HOUSE OF REFRESENTATIVES
APRIL 25, 1990

MR. CHAIRMAN AND MENBERS OF THE SUBCOMMITTERE:

On bahalf of the more than 1.3 million membera of the
Disabled American Veterans (DAV) and its Ladies' Auxiliary, I am
extremely pleased to appsar before you today to discuss the
exployment programs administered by the Department of Labor
;D:?), ;l ;;ﬁl as H.R. 4087, which offers certain smendments to

itle 38, >,

Nr. Chairman, these hearinge are particularly timely given
the DOL's budget request for Fiscal Year 1991, the introduction
of H.R. 4087, the DOL's initiative on the Transition Assistance
Program (TAP/DTAP) and other recent activities.

IY_199] Budget Request

Mr. Chairman, the DAV is extremely concernsd that the
Administration's request for the DOL's Veterans' Enployment and
Training Service (VETS) programs ie by no meane an adequate

t request. According to Section 2003A, DOL would need
$79,076,000 for 1,883 positions under the Disabled Veterans'
OQutzeach Program (DVOP). 1In spite of this, the Administration
knowingly requested $74,473,000 which is sufficient to fund only
1,730 positions. This represents & $4.6 million shortfall and s
reduction of 163 positions,

Public Law 100-323, among other things, established a
formula for the assignment of Local Veterans' Employment
Representatives (LVERs). Bassd on that formula, there ik a
mandate for 1,600 positions. 1If the Administration was to
request full funding for those positione they would need
$72,851,000. Again the request is short $4,243,000 and
represents a reduction in 135 LVER positions.

If this budget request is maintained, we will loae 288
individuals who ire mandated by law to provide employment
services to our nation's veterans and disabled veterans.

In revieving the DOL's Veterans' Employment and Training
Services (VETS) budget briefing material, there is a comment
under the "General Statement” that they are seeking
appropriations to "maximize employment and training
opportunities for veterans.” Mr. Chairman that language is
embodied in Section 2002, Title 38, USC. Thus the question must
be askad, how can they maximize employment and traihing
opportunities in view of such severe reductions?

Mr. Chairman, I know this Committee has always been
supportive of sdequate funding for DOL programs and we hope that
Joint efforts batween the Committee and the vetarane' service
organizetions will result in restoration of Proper amounts.

Mr. Chairman, in preparation for this hearing, I reviewed
an August 1989 Ceneral Accounting Office (GAQ) report submitted
to the Chairman of the Subcommittee on Employment Opportunities,
Committee on Education and Labor, U.S. House of Represantatives

titled oyment Service Variations and Local Office
Performance.
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Regrettably, nothing in thie report highligni» aervices,
benefits, or even the mandste to serve veterans throuth that
system. But soma very striking information is conteincd in the
report which obviously impacts on veteran applicants.

The following are some highlights:

-

the Employment Service (ES8) provides job service
assistance to over 18 million applicants a year (from
July 1, 1988 through June 30, 1989, there wers a total
of 2.3 million veterans regiasterad for those

services. This is approximately 13%¥ of all
applicants);

funding for the ES has not kept pace with inflation
although its workload has ramained roughly constent;
from 1982 through 1987 funding levels actuslly
increased to 19X. However, vhen adjusted for
inflation there was an actuasl real dollar decline by
almost 7% from 1984 to 1987;

local and state offices varied grestly in their
ability to place spplicants in jobs;

stronger psrformers tended to be concentrsted in
certain states;

the E8 is providing less individualized assiatance to
applicants and less guidance to applicants in
identifying career choices than in the psast;

percentage of placements in permsnent jobs ranged from
80% or more to leas than 40%;

local offices with above sverage performance tended to
be concentrated in certain atstes. Florida, Georgia,
Massachusetta, New Hampshire, North Carolins and South
Carolins had twice the rate of local officea having
above average performances;

Michigan, New Jersey, Rhode Island and Weat Virginia
had more than double the nationsl percentage of locsl
offices with below average psrformances;

above average states had lower costs for placement
than those below average;

although the ES workload atsyed about the same from
1980 to 1987, the number of local offices providing
one-on-one ssaistance, providing counseling or testing
se~vices declined. Staste officials s*tributed these
declines to budget cutbacks;

since 1980, the numher of applicants receiving
counseling has declined by 50X. Thias is in spite of
conclusions by researchers that counseling csn play an
important role in ssaiasting ES ataff members with
obtaining edditional i{nformation that csn lesd to
better job matches (in program yesr 1989, less than
190,000 veterans were counseled). State officials
sttribute this decline to budget cutbacks;

from 1981 to 1987, tha number of counselors declined
by 34%;

testing has been shown to improve assessments of
spplicant's skills, abilities and to incresse
placements. Of 14 offices viaited by GAO, fcur had




eliminated ell testing servicee and eight had reduced
the proportion of applicants tested.

When reviewing cost effectiveness of the E§, it is
interesting that those state3s who are above average, actually
have a lower cost per placemsnt rate for all placements. This
is also true for permanent job placements. For example, Cost per
placement for above average statee, is $308 compared to $400 for
below average etates. In looking et permanent jobe, above
average States placement coets are $337 compared to $370 for
below average states.

It ie obvioua from these data that it is cost effective to
be an above average state.

Disabled Veterane

Formar Assietant Secretary Donald Shasteen eetablished
disabled veterans es a priority group within his
administration. We are Very thankful for Mr. Shasteen's efforts
end further commend Assistant Secretary Collins for following
that commitment. Nr. Collins and Secretary Dole have indicated
disabled veterans are a priority and the DAV is very
appraciative of that.

Several studies have validated the need for special
emphaais on providing employment and employment related services
to our nation'e disabled veterans. Two studies by the DOL's
Bureau of Labor Statistics, through the ceneus bureau's Current
Populetion Survey (CPS) found that approximately 100,000
disabled veterans have dropped out of the labor force. In
addition, more severely disabled veterans have higher
unemployment rates than non-disabled veterane and veterans with
less severe disabilitiea. '

In eddition to the report released by DOL, the Department
of Veterans Affairs (VA) did an analysis and released a report
titled "Dieability, VA Programe, and Labor Force Status Among
Vietnam Era Veterans (October 1989)." Highlights of that report
follow:

. disabled veterans are less likely to be in the labor
force then nondisabled veterans. The likelihood of
being in the labor force declines sharply as
disability rating increases;

L the unemployment rate for disabled veterans is nearly
one-third higher thar. the rate for non-disabled
veterans;

* those with the highest rating (60 or more) have a
lower unemployment rate. The report attributes this
“"to the fact that the most ssverely disabled among
them might not he looking for work and would not ba
included in the calculation of the unemployment rate”
(while this may be partially true, additional
discusaion will follow);

* disabled veterens are more likely to be employed in
the public sector, in non manual, and part-time jobs
than non-disabled veterens;

* 56X of the disabled veterans report they are having
difficulty getting and holding a job because of their
disability;

* 78% of a ¢isabled veterans are in the labor force
compar to 94X for thes non-disabled vetarans;

(,
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- the more severs the dieability, the less likely the
disabled veteran is working in the private sactor.
Less than half of disabled veterans with ratings of
30X or more work in the private sector compared to
nearly 60X of those with ratings of lese than 30%.
(This ie ettributed in part to veterans' preference in
government employment. While this may bes true, it
tells us that there ie insufficient enforcement of
affirmative action for disabled veterans in the
private sector, thie will bes discuseed later);

* disabled veterans are somewhat more likely to work
part-time than non-disabled veterans, 5.4X vereus 4.6%
respectively. The proportion of disabled veterans
working part-time increases ae disability rating
increases;

* approximately 13% of disabled veterana with a rating
of 50X or more work part-time. This is more than
three times the proportion of veterans with a rating
under 30X who are employed part-time.

Mr. Chairman, ae indicated above, thare is some accuracy to
the belief that bacause some of the mors eeverely disabled
veterans may not be looking for work, they would not be included
in the unemployment rate and thus a lower unemploymént rate
would ensue. There is, however, another unsubstantisted theory
that some of the more visible dieabled veterans, 1.s., those who
use wheelchairs for mobility and certain amputees, are
"attractive” to certain employers, who are in our opinion
practicing tokenism. Because of certain legal requirements and
in partial response to social awarenese, employers will seek out
more severely disabled veterans and put them in highly visible
jobs m0o they can "teke great pride” in what they are doing for
disabled veterane. This is certainly not true in all cases, but
it doea occur.

Affirmative Action (Section 2012)

Existing provieions contained in Section 2012, Title 38,
USC, intended to provide sffirmative action and non-
discrimination protection to certain disabled veterans are
inadequate and ineffactive at best. The BLS etudy points out
that disabled veterans are lass likely to be working in the
private sector than in the public sector. We believe this is
due, {n part, to veterans' preference in the public sector and
non-enforcement of affirmative action/nondiscriminatory
provisions flowing from Section 2012, Title 38, USC.

These provisions regquire federal contractors to take
affirmetive steps to employ and advance in employment qualified
disabled veterans. The regulations provide a complaint
mechanism. A dieabled veteran may file a complaint against a
federal contractor, where it is believed the contractor is
violating its obligation. Such a complaint basically carries
with it three administrative levels. The original complaint 1is
investigated by the area cffice, who in turn eubmits its
findings to the regional office, who thsn issues a
determination. 1If the determination is unfavorabls to the
veuteran, a request for review may be filed with the Director of
OFCCP 1ir, Washington, DC. If the Director finds there is no
violation or is unable to otherwies esatisfy the complaint of the
disabled veteran, that veteran hae no right to take the decision
to court for further review. The discretion as to whather or
not a vateran's case gets to federal court is ohe that rests
solely with the OFCTP.

The U.S5. Dietrict Court for the Northern District of Ohio
has rulaed in Harris v. Labor Depsriment that Secticn 2012
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"...neither provides nor ?rocludu Judicial review,...the
statute directs OFCCP to 'teke appropriate action' but does not
elaborate. In ita employment guidelinas, {Bection 2012} granta
OFCCP pernissive rather than mandatory authority to ssek
juwdicial relief.” Because OFCCP decided the federal contractor
did not diecriminate ageinst the individual, fur her rights of
judicial reviev were unavailable.

Te our knowledge, OFCCP has never taken e disabled
veteran's case to court.

According to information available to us, there is o weekly
meeting between officiels of VETS and the director of OFCCP. We
are sncouraged by this and urge a continuing dialog betwesn the
tvo agencies.

However, we are further concernsad thet OFCCP has shown
little regard for veterans' programa but rather has its major
emphasis on programe for other covered populeticns (Executive
Order 11246).

A recent erticle in ‘he tion Cq co
Manual published by the Buresu of National Affeirs, reveals
OFCCP is restructuring their "compliance review programs thet
could have significant implications for major corporations under
the ‘glass ceiling initiative'. prederal compliance officers
will focus for the first time on sxamining...how individuale are
selected for key high level corporate joba." It i{e common
knowledge that the “glaes ceiling” syndrome ia in reference to
the X.0. 11264 program.

At a Mid-winter meeting of the American Ber Association's
EEO Committes a high level official of OFCCP told those
participants “"We've gotten women and minorities into the
pipeline, we heven't done much to get them into the top jobs "

An officiel in the Office of the Solicitor of Labor has
indicated thers is a shift "to ceses filed in Executive Order
112467, -

For these and other reesons, Mr. Cheirman, we would like to
offer thy following recommendations for changes in Chepter 42,
Title 38, perticulerly, Section 2012.

Employment "emphesis” needs to be chenged to employment
"prefsrence” under federal contracts. Additionelly, we believe
based on complaints we have heard from around ths country the
recipients of other finencial sssistance need to bs included
under Section 2012. We aleo offer the following lenguege to be
added to Section 2012(a).

Notwithstanding eny other provision of lew or
contrect such contractors or granteee shall provide
preferentiel hiring treatment to eligible diesbled
veterans and veterens of the Vietnam ere.
Notwithstanding eny other provision of lew or
contract, such contrectors must exheust ell possible
referrals from the local employment service office
before utilizing eny other recruiting source end it
shall be ah unlewful practice to discriminete egeinst
any eligible veteran on thas besis of that veterens'
siatus including eny service-connected disability.

The annuel report (VETS-120) required of federal
contrectors needs to be amended to include the totsl number of
referrsls from the employment servics with a seperete braakdown
of veterens from the Vietnam era and disabled veterans.

o 46
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We also suggest the focus of the VETS5-100 be redirected.
Currently, it is primari'v used as a means to identify fedirsl
contractors. We believe che report should be used as a
compliance and enforcement tool. For example, how many
contractors have had compliance reviews as a result of the
report; how many contractors have had sanctions or other action
takan agajinst them; and hov many contractors hava bsen put on
notice they are in violation of the lrw.

We further believe these reports can be used to identify
trends. From July 1, 1988 to June 30, 1989, there were 543,685
federal contractor job listings filed with the Employment
Service. In spite of the fact there were more than 50,000
"special disab).4" veterans registersd for smployment services,
only 3,225 of ‘“hese veterans got a federal contractor joh. At
the came time, 9,313 special disabled veterans were referred.
Mr. Chairman, only one in three of those referred were
employed. This, in our opinion, indicates a trend.

Eligible veterans also need to have the ability to puraue
their complaint beyond the OFCCP level without OFCCP having
final discretion which cases will be referred for court action.

Mr. Chairman, we are working on what we believe are other
neceasary changes to Chapter 42 which we would be happy to share
with you and the staff at a later date.

Mr. Chairman, we balieve the Department »f Labor standing
alone cannot address the employment and training needs of
disabled veterans. Rather, a concerted effort must be
undertaken by VETS and the Department of Veterans Affairs led by
the Vocational Rehabilitation and Education divieion in
consultation with the veterans service organizations to devise a
plan that will address the needs of our nation's disabled
veterans.

Such a plan needs to take into consideration the high
number cf disabled veterans who have dropped out of the labor
force ani the ressons therefore. If we are unable to identify
the causs of this drop out rate, we are then unable to develop
solutior s,

TRAINING

Mr. Chairman, in a recent segment of "For Veterans Only",
Assistant Secretary Collins told a panel that there was "not
snough training available to veterans” and "We wish we had more
job training for veterans.”

We think it is substantially correct thsct the Job Training
P1 . chership Act (JTPA) does not adequately serve the needs of
vaeterans. If it is serving veterans to any extent, we do not
know because the reporting system in place for Titles Il and III
does not include a separate report or identification of veterans
status. We all know the only program specifically targeted for
veterans is under Title IVc. This does not begin to scr:tch the
surface, particulerly when you look at the needa of the
dislocated worker and homsless who are veterans.

Again, to the credit of Assistant Secretary Collins, he is
pursuing employment for homeless veterans as a priority. We
encourage him to continue doing that. However, little if
anything in being done to identify and aseist the dislocated
worker who is a veteran. Earliasr studies indicate that
approximately 26% of zll dialocated workers have vete.ans'
status. By contrast, veterans comprise only about 14% of the
civilian labor force. Vetsrans are therefore displaced workers
at a rate almost twice their incidence in the labor force. They
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are not entitled to priority services under the existing Title
111 (JPTA), nor the now EDWAA program.

Mr. Chairman, we recommend Section 2013 of Title 38, USC,
be amended to include the following language.

Notwithstanding any other provision of law, veterans
as defined by Section 2001 of this title ehall be
eligible to perticipate in any publiic service
employment program, any emergency smployment program,
any job training program assisted under the Equal
Opportunity Act of 1964, any employment or training
Program assisted under the Job Training Partnership
Act or ~ny employmant or training (or related)
program financed in whole or in part with fedaral
funds. Furthar, these veterans shall be entitled to
priority of services,

Again, the Department of Labor cannot do it all alone.
Other resources such as the Department of Veterans Affairs’'
Vocational Rehabilitation and Education Service, as well a=s
state vocational rehabilitation agencies may provide necessary
retraining for certain disabled veterans. Community reesnurces
such a% adult education and remedial training through local high
schools and community colleges should be used.

Transition Services

As a result of recent legislation the Department of Labor's
Veterans Employment and Training service is preparing to pilot
transition services for active duty militsry personnel who are
within 180 days of discharge.

They have developed two programs: Transition Assistance
Program (TAP) and Disabled Transition Assistance Program
{DTAP). DTAP is designed to provide additional assistance to
those active duty military personnel who have a known disability
and may be eligible for additional benefits.

The mandate for this program has been given to the
Department of Labor with the assistance of the Department of
Defense and the Department of Veterans Affairs.

To date, other than components of DOD showing their
willingness to allow Departmont of Labor personnel to provide
these services, ve sre not aware of any other commitment from
DOD. 1t is our opinion that because DOD benefits directly from
this program, i.¢. higher retention rate and savings to their
unemployment insurance tosts, they should be more willing to
commit resources, both financial and in kind, to this program.
The Department of Labor must run snd staff this program from
existing resources. The Fiscal Year 1991 budget request for
this program is only $225,000 for FY 1991.

While VA does not appear to benefit directly from this
program they are the agency that provides benefits and delivers
certain services to eligible vetsrans. This project can help
identify thewe who may be eligible, especially those with
potential service related disabilities. The VA's Department of
Vocational, Rehabilitation and Education should be an integral
part of DTAP.

We have already discussed the potential .oss of DVOP and
LVER personnel in the FY 1991 budget. These new duties have an
obvious impact on what we believe are two few resources in this
budget requast.

We believe too mich emphasis is on direct placement based
on the idea that theee individuals will be "job ready.” There
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ara thoee who will not have sufficient tranaferable skills and
those with disabilities who will need to be ratrained. Emphasis
needs to be placed on these two categories of active duty people
and an effort should be made to coordinate with VA to identify
needed rescurcee and hava such resources committed to the
project,

We are also ¢oncerned that there haa been very littla
information and direction in this program directed to field
personnel. Most of it has thus fsr been targeted to the bases
on which the program will be run and while state lavel people
have been involved very little if any discussions have besen made
with lecal personnel who will vbe actually administering the

‘sarvicee. No overall plan or direction to the field has been

developed, no specific responsibilities assigned other than et
the national level (Major Tom Johneon), and no local
coordination developed. We suggest that Assistant Secretary
Collina immediately issue clarifying instructions to all
‘nvolved.

Mr. Chairman, the DAV is developing its own program to
Prov.uc these types of services to aoon to be discharged
military personnel. We will attempt, where resources allow, to
work directly with the Department of Labor. Irn acme areas, we
plan on providing our own seminar at selectel sights within our
resources.

Mr. Chairman, this an exciting concept and une which we
believe will be very beneficial to thosa active duty personnel
who now nead to make some hard choices about their futures.

Many of them will be first time enlistees and have nc practical
experience in the civilian labor market. Others will be
military retiiaees who have limited, if any, rescent exposure to
the civilian labor market. Both segments of this population are
going to need the types of services the Department of Labor and
the DAV is willing and able to provide.

Vietnam Era Veterans

Mr. chairman, while it can be generslly stated Vietnam era
veterans are now doing relatively well in the job market, there
are still those who can benefit from services provided by the
Department of Labor. Additionally, there is insufficient
evidence to show they are doing well with private sector federal
zontractor employars who have been mandated to target Vietnam
nra veterans since at least 1972.

Mr. Chairman, in reviewing employment service data for the
period July 1, 1988 through June 30, 1989, we find that 336,594
V"{et.lam era veterans were placed in faderal conhtractor job
tpenings. At the same time more than one million Vietnam era
veterans were registared with the Employment Service and 140, 606
ware referred to these job opanings. Approximately 1 in 4 of
those referred were actually placed. Given the fact that more
than one million Viatnam era veterans sought assistance through
ths network of anployment security agencies indicates to us that
there is a need to provide pervices to these veterans.

Recent Congressional action led by the Sanate Vaterane
Affairs Committee deleted Vietnam era vetarans from eligibility
for viterans Readjustment Appointments (VRA). As you know, Mr.
Chairmin, with one minor exception DAV supported the bill
introduc+d in this Committee which would have extended and
expanded tiie VRA. We did not support the Senate version which
expanded but deleted eligibility for certain Vietnam era
veterans. We believe that action was a mistake and continue to
believe that.
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Accordingly, Mr. Chairman, we are very appreciative of your
introduction of H.R. 4088 which we hope will mo'e guickly
through the House and that the Senate will take positive action.

Mr. Chairman, et the end of 1991, Vietnam era veterane will
not be eligible for effirmetive action and the number of DVOFPs
will dwindle eignificantly unless H.R. 4087 introduced by
yourself snd Congreesman Chrie Smith of New Jersey is enacted.
The current definition of a veteian of the Vietnam ere contained
in Section 2011(2)(A) and (B) expiree December 31, 1991.

For purposes of determining the number of personnel
aseigned under DVOP a formula baeed in part on a Vietnam ara
veteran population is used. The definition of Vietnam era
veteran for that purpose derives from Saction 2001(2), Title 38,
USC and is defined as followe, "the term 'veteran of the Vietnam
era' has the eame meaning provided in Section 2011(2) of this
title.”

Mr. Chairman, your provision in H.R. 4087 extending ths
1991 date to 1996 addresses thie concern and we are very
appreciative of both your and Mr. Smith'e effort in this area
and wish to let you know we support you totally.

We also support the other provieione conteined in H.R.
4087. I would like to specifically comment on Section 2
"Committes on Veterans' Employment."” Mr. Chairman, a Committee
on Veterane' Employment was established administratively in the
mid-1970s by former Secretery of Labor William J. Usery. That
Committee wae primarily an intra-egency function and the various
veterane' organizations eerved. Committee maetings were
structurea rether informally and gave us an opportunity to
discuss with the Secretary of Labor various employment and
treining programs ae they affected veterans.

When Preeident Reagen took office, Secretary of Labor
Raymond Donaven determined that this type of Committee was no
longer naeded. The vetsrens organizations and Ccagress felt
differently and Public Law 97-306 wae enacted which among other
things establiehed the Secretary of Labor's Committee on
Veterane Employment. This Committee has subsequently been
referred to as SCOVE.

This new Committee wae codified in Section 2010, Title 38,
USC, and had been operational for almost 10 years.

The DAV, and we believe the other veterans' service
organizations egree the present Committee is not functioning as
we hed hoped it would. The Committee diff -s from other
edvieory committees in thet the Secretary . f Labor is the Chair
and the Aseietant Secretary for Veterans' Employment and
Training eerves es Vice Chair. Also various federal agencies
serve as "voting" members. Other advisory committeee include
federal cgencies as "ex-officio” members without a right to
vote. The Chair is generally appointed by the Secretary, but
only the nonfederal government members have a right to vote.

Becauee of this structure the Committee is unable to vote
on matters that may need to be brought to the attention of the
Secretary because the federal members are uneble to vote on
something that may be contrary to Administretion policy. We
fully understand this dilemma.

We are also concerned, Mr. Chairman, that although the
Secretary, by law, is designeted to Chair the Committee, current
Secretary Dole has not attended one meeting and her predecessor
Secretary McLaughlin likewise attended no meetings. When
William Brock was Secretary, he attended several but only what
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we considered in a token fashion. He woulda generally open the
meeting and stay for approximataly ona-half hour.

Another concern about the existing structure is the
Committee meets Qquarterly as mandated by law, but seldom do we
meet for more than two hours. On othar advisory committees I
have served, we normally mest anywhere from two to three days.
We believe two hours per quarter is an insufficient amount of
time to eddress issues end make recommendations to the Secretary
on matters of such importance.

Mr. Chairman, we balieve Section 2 of H.R. 4087 addresses
the concerns wa have about the past activitias of SCOVE.
Accordingly, we support this aection and suggest the following
amendments. Section (c)(2) should be amended to includa "or
individuals representing organizations® following "not more than
six individuala.”™ Mr. Chairman, that would allow organizations
such as the Interstate Confereance of Employmant Security
Agencies (ICESA) or the International Associetion of Personnel
in Employme..t Security (IAPES) to be representad. Both have
very active veterans' committess.

We also suggest an amendment to that section that would
allow the first Chairman to serve three consecutive years. We
believe that much time will be needed to get the Committee on
track.

Mr. Chairman, again we would like to thank you and Mr.
Smith for your ongoing concerns and intereet as well as your
obvious willingness tc address probleme identified within the
Department of Labor's Employment and Training Programs for our
nation's veterans. We very much appreciste the ability to work
closely with you and your staff on these issues.

NVTI

Mr. Chairman, we were pleased to learn that the Department
of Labor hes entered into a contract with the University of
Colorado to continue the training program under the National
Veterans Training Institute (NVTI). This program has proven
itself to be very beneficiel to all those who have gone through
the various courses. The DAV has been working very closely with
NVTI staff and have assisted in developing a separate curriculum
on veterans' banefits. Several of our National Service Officer
trainees have gone throug' ~ core program and have reported
back to us they felt it (s ertramely beneficial.

Our concern now lie. Mr. Chairman, with the FY 1991 budget
request which is definitu y inusvfficient to maintain the level
of training provided by NVTI. ‘. beliave this budget shortfall
may also have an impact on the quelity of future training
provided by NVTI. We are therefore urging Mr. Collins to do
everything possible to essura NVT! receives the funding needed
to maintain the level of services and quality of instruction ams
well as meet the conhtractural obligation the Department of Labor
has with the University of Colorado.

We assure you of our coutinued support for this most
worthwhile innovative program.

Public Law 100-323

Mr. Chairma. in preparation for these hearings, we have
reviewed the provisions of Public Law 100-323 senacted into law
in 1988. The Department of Labor has had approximately two
yesars to implement the provisions of this law.

Some of the provisions we believe which have not besn
addressed follow: the requirsment that the Department of

101



11

Dafense provide VETS any liet of empioyers maintained by DOD who
participate in the National Committee for Employer Support of
the Guard and Reserve. Is such a list being provided to VETS
and if eo, what is VETS doing with the list?

Has the Secretary of Veterans Affairs provided to the
Secretary of Labor the names and addresses of employers that had
approved programs under the Veterans Job Training Act; if so,
what has VETS done with thosc lists?

There are at least two provisions that deal with veterans'
preferance and cooperation with the Offica of Personnel
Management. The first one requires the Directors and Assistant
Directors at the stete level to report any evidence of
noncompliance with veterans' preference to the Office of
Personnel Management (OPM) for appropriate enforcement and
action. How many such reports have been provided to OFM and
what actions has OPM taken? Additionally, we would like to know
what mechanism OPM hae put in place to address any reports of
allegel viclatione from the Department of Labor.

The second provision deals with monitoring of vacancies by
federal agencies as required to be listed with the United States
Employment Service under 3327 of Title 5 USC. What activity has
taken place and what, if any, reports have been provided to OPM
or the Dapartment of Labor.

It is our underetanding, Mr. Chairman, that despite the
fact “hese regquiremants are almost two years old, the Department
of Labor and OPM hava yet to e&ntar into a Memorandum of
Understanding to implement these provisions.

We do not believe these provisions are that labor intensive
or difficult that it would take two Years to develop procedures.

Another provision of Public 100-323 requires the DVOPs to
act as "case managers” in assuring appropriate services are
provided to disabled and Vietnam era as well as recently
separated veterana. To our knowledge, Mr. Chairman, no such
case managemént has been implemonted.

Other Recommendation

There has been ongoing dialog with the Aasistant Secretary
of Veterans Employment and Training over whether or not the
Department of Labor nesds to have a written National Employment
and Training Policy. The Department's position has basically
been all of ite programs constitute such an employment policy.
However, Assistant Secretary Collins has established a work
group to develop a written policy. The work group inrsludes
sevaral veterans service organizations and government
representatives but not representatives from VETS. We believe
an appropriate amendment to Section 2002 of Title 38 USC is in
order. We suggest, Mr. Chairman, that the Assis*ant Secretary
e mandated to develop a writtan National Employment and
Training Policy for eligible veterans and eligible persons
withifh 90 days of the enactment of any such legislation.

Mr. Chairman, that concludes our statement and we wish to
again thank you and the other mambers of this Committee for your
ongoing concern and support of veterans' employment and training
issues. I will be happy to ansawer any questions.
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Mr. Chairman and members of the Subcommittee on Bducation. Trllnh_?%
and Employment, it is a privilege to appear before you to present
testimony concerning the effectivenass of Veterans' Employment and
Training Programs admiristered by the United States Department of
Labor and H.R. 4087,

The Congress established within the Department of Labor (DoL) the
Assistant Secretary of Labor for Veterans' Employment and Training
(ASVET) to serve as the principle advisor to the Secretary
concerning the formulation and implementation of all DoL policies
and procedures that affect veterans. In section 2002 A, specific
direction was embodied in the law to ensure the intent of Congress

was fulfilled.

While overall employment statistics pertaining to veterans are
encouraging, the effectiveness and efficiency of DoLs veterans
Programs must be gauged by the status of the delivery system - the
United States Employment Service (USES), the Local Veterans
Employment Representatives (LVER), and Disabled Veterans Outreach
Program Specialists (DVOPS). Veterans are dependent upon these
three elements to access private sector employment and training
programs for which they qualify. For “veterans priority .f
services™ to be meaningful, the service delivery points of th» JSES
must be accessible, staffed with competent, trained profess onals

who have the resources to perform their mandated responsib) lities.

We have seen repeatedly over the last several years the gradual
strangulation of the USES. Sinze 1980, over 662 local offices have
been closed and 14,471 staff lost due to funding shortfalls. This
has occurred even though the employer-paid taxes are expected to
exceed the administration's budget request by $1.9% billicn. This
reduction has resulted in the reduction or elimination of
employer/industrial relation visits, job development, job search
workshops, individual counseling and testing. During the period

July 1, 1988, - June 30, 1989, 2.3 million veterans utilized the
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USES, 1.1 million were referred to a job, 563,000 were placed or

obtalined employment.

The ASVET recently testified that "the provision of services to
disabled veterans beyond the specific requirements of legislation
will continue to be one of VETS priorities.” [Prankly, AMVETS is
at a loss as to how the ASVET will ensure delivery of this priority
service when the Dol budget does not fulfill congressionally
mandated formula levels, thus., further restricting access to
specially trained veterans staff. It is noted that projected staff
shortfalls occur in LVERS and DVOPs, not administrative support

staff.

The interagency memorandum of understanding betwezen OPM and the
ASVET, as mandated by PL 100-323, is nearing signature. This
memorandum of understanding will greatly enhance shari=1 of
information and defining roles in assisting veterans f ...g
federal employment. AMVETS encourages that these twoc agencies
include in this memorandum of understanding, the cross-sharing and
integration of automated systems such as the OPM Federal Job
Information System and ASVET Civilian Occupation Management
Information System. During chese periods of restricted budgets and
labor strateqgies, we believe that by developing a joint job
information service, DoL and OPM can teduce cost and increase their

recruiting audience.

AMVETS diligently worked alongside representatives of the
Administration, Congress, and service organizaticons to ensure ASVET
field staff have the proper training, access to information to
assist them in their jobs and a means to share their activities.
The National Veterans Training Institute (NVTI) has proven to be
4 successful, valuable resource in assisting our staff in
performing their responsibilities. The ASVET, due to budget
constraints, has been forced to substantially reduce training slots

and to seek “alternative funding sources and operational
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strategion.” AMVETS sincerely hopes that these alternative funding
sources will include payment of tuition by other agencies such as
Departsent of Defense and the Department of Veterans Affairs, who
benefit from NVTI programs. AMVETS wholeheartedly supports the
cross-training by NVTI of vocational Rehabilitation Specialist, Vet
Center Counselors, Physical Evaluation ao,rd Liaison Officers and
other key individuals who vlay a role in ensuring veterans find
medningful employment. ASVET can no longer offer this training

gratis.

We in AMVETS firmly believe that rrderal Unemployment Tax Act
(FUTA) funds must be removed :rom the federal unified budget and

utilized to restore USES and ASVETS programs and gervices.

We are concerned that during a recent "For Vets Only" program the
ASVET implied little effort is being exerted to ensure contractor
compliance with section 2012 38 uUSC. This is particularly
frustrating when one considers that employers have fulfilled their
reporting requirements and the VETS 100 repcrt  information is
shared with Office of Federal Contract Compliance Programs {OFCCP) .
The report is allegedly utilized to identify federal contractors
for ASVET local staff, hardly its primary purpose. AMVETS is happy
to learn that ASVET staff, and that of OFCCP, meet weekly and until
such time as the authority to enforce section 2012 38 USC is
transferred to the ASVET, and we encourage these discussions to
continue. It is disturbing to note that after four years of
preparing reqgulations and three years of reporting, a veteran has
little or no legal recourse concerning violations of section 2012
38 USC. By exerci®ing its administrative discretion, OFCCP limits
veterans from pursuing their claims through the courts. The 5th
Circuit Court in Ghiv recenlly fuled that a disabied veteran could
not purf.ue his case in court in that the final decision to pursue

this course of action rest with OFCCP.

Numerous innovative programs have been instituted and tested under
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the auspices of the ASVET-administered Job Training Partner:  , Act
{JTPA) IVC grants program. This grant program is restricted by a
mandated formula that historically has led to the appropriation
of approximately $9.5 million for this Mational Program. The DoL
requested ,u.8 miliion for PY 91 JTPA IVC programs. Mr. Chairman,
AMVETS s aware that though this committee does not have
jurisdiction over JTPA, this subtitle is the only specific veterans
training program curtently available in JTPA. It is under-funded,
difficult to participate in, an has guestionable impact upon
veterans employment and training needs. AMVETS encou‘z;es this
committee, working in concert with representatives of the Labor and
Human Resources Committee to pursue legislation to modernize JTPA
IVC. Even though veterans are authorized to participate in other
JTPA programs on a non-priority basis, we agree with the ASVET that
there is insufficient job training for veterans. It is unfortunate
that veterans who make up 1/3 of the homeless population are not
appropriated a proportionate share of the Stuart McKinley proeoram
dollars. The ASVET is tc be commended for the Jontinuing efforts
of his statf and the success they have obtained through the

Homeless Veterans' Reintegration Program.

AMVETS has consistently pursued the establishment of transitional
programs for cur servicemen and women. Separation programs that
will ensure these veterzos are provided every possible assistance
in readjusting to the civilian work force is a necegaity. These
young Americans are a valuable rescurce that cur nation's employers
have yat to actively recruit. Our attention was drawn to the need
for such programs in 1986. We are now moving to establish
congressionally mandated test pilots that are restricted in number

by law.

Current events and projected reductions in our defense forces
dictate that we revisit these programs with an eye toward moving
yond "pilots.” The Army alone is estimating a manpower reduction

of 180,000. Any accelerated expanse of the Dol transition program
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must consider current and projected LVER/DVOP staffing ;hortfllll
and budgetary restraints on ASVET field staff. The role of the
Department of Defense (DoD) must be clearly defined. During this
austere period "in kind services™ in the frugal mind of AMVETS is
unacceptable. The discussion of the "peace dividend” must begin
by defining DoD agencie¢s responsibilitii: to those who are being
discharged. AMVETS is not convinced that the military has fully
accepted its role i developing transition programs. AMVETS
questions what Juties existing DobD civilian staff, currently
assigned to discharge points, will perform in referring individuals
to the USES. We also suggest DoD provide the USES' computer tapes
reflecting discharges by state to facilitate job seeking. We are
aqually concerned that the role of the Department of Veterans
Affairs in this program has not been cemented into place. A
substantial number of individuals facing discharge will have
disabilities, will be 8seeking home loans and education
entitlements. This influx of unanticipated inquiries and services
on depleted Veterans Benefits Counselors and Vocational
Rehabilitation Counseling Specialist may overtax their ability to
provide adequate gervices. AMVETS is aware that 240 VA staff wvere
trained by NVTI in 1989. This number was equally split between the
Vocational Rehabilitation staff and Readjustment Counseling
Service. This cross-trairing is a must. These two VA staff
elements play a significant role in the initial veterans employment
cycle and may serve as an “"enhancer” to the over burdened LVER/DVOP
staff in transition programs specifically designed for disabled
veterans. We encourage continuation of this training in 1991,
Further, we recommend recognition of servicemen and women released
for the good of the service as dislocated workers., In addition,
veterans should be provided equity in unemployment compensation

laws.

In reviewing H.R. 4087, I commend Mr. Penny and this subcommittee
for their foresight. Large pockets of Vietnam veterans, in

particular the disabled and minority, continue to endure
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readjustaent difficulties. This has been substantiated by the BLS
biennial studies of unemplovment awong special disabled veterans
and Vietnam "Theater” veterans. AMVETS is appreciative of ‘he
efforts of BLS, particularly Ms. Sharon Kohaney, in develaping
those repnrts. We understand that a current report has been
compiled ard we encourage Dol to expeditiously publish its results.
Ir view of the National Vistnam Veterans Readjustment study,
projections of homeleass Vietnam veterans and the continuing
unemployment difficulties eJperienced by these veterans, AMVETS
supports extension of the definition of a "veteran of the Vietnam

era” to vecember 31, 1996.

We also suggest consideration be given to include in 38 USC,
section 2001(5%) a new subparagraph (D) "an individual serving on
active duty with the Armed Forces wino are within 180 days of the
estimated date of such individuals discharge or release from active
duty under conditions other than dishonorable”. ¥e propose
addition of a new subparagraph 38 USC, 2001(5){E), "individuals
currently serving as a member of the National Guard or Ready
Reserve.” The roie of the National Guard and Reserve in our
National Defense warrants their being included in priority
services. but not at the expense oOf those who are disabled or

combat veterans.

I «.anot over emphasize our concern that, though we recognize the
need for trarsition assistance programs., the role of the Armeqd
Services has not been addressed. The question that repeatedly
comes to the forefront is one of responsibility. Should the
transition program be an extension of DoD personnel policies or be
A satellite responsibility of the OASVET? The decentralized nature
of program ctivities allow local military commanders to dictate
assignment of LVERs/DVOPa. Overzealous commanders who recognize
need, but not service structure limitations, may place unrealistic
demands on our limited rfield staff. Without additional LVER/DVOP

resources or o redefinition of their pridary role we believe this
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initiative is ham-strung from the onset. AMVETS is not predisposed
to redetining veteran priority of services and would frown on any

such effort.

ANVET3 has been disturbed by the historical lack of focus of ths
Secretary's Comuittee on veterans Employment. 1In its present form
it is gererally perceived as having had little or no success in
fulfilling jts mandated responsibilities. By virtue of its
organization, this cosmmittee finds itself in conflict.
Representatives of federal agencies cannot address topics in
opposition to that of the administration. Thus, key issues
effecting services to veterans are left on the table. AMVETS
appreciates the wisdom of this committes in exercising its

responsibilicies as defined in section 5, PL 92-463.

AMVETS were excited to learn that the Acting Secretary ETA and
ASVET have entered into a memorandum of understanding {October 18,
1989) which in part states that ETA will serve as an active member
of the SCOVE. Unfortunately, we have not observed "active
particidation” at recent SCOVE meetings, to include the one held
Harch 28, 1990. AMVETS was equally excited that ETA and VETS will
collaborate to identify ana include appropriate veterans
representatives on various ETA program committees, such as those
on Validity Generalization. We were saddened to learn that
“appropriate veterans representatives” does rot include

representatives from major veterans gervice organizations.

To ensure that these two agencies are afforded the necessary
information to carry-out their regpective missions and to implement
DoL's veterans employment and training policy and since the
Assistant Secretary for Employment and Training Administration has
responsibility for the USES as well as administration of JTPA
programs, AMVETS recommends that a representative of this important
agency be included as an ex-officio member of the committee as

proposed in H.R. 4087.
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I suggest that for clarity, section 2010(6) inclule language to
allow the committee to "submit to the Socretary si:ch other reports

and recommendations as the cosmittee considers appropriate.”

We recommend that the Department of Labor's Advisory Committee .a
Veterans Employment and Training be chartered for a period of two
yedrs and the ASVET be designated as the mittee manager. Funds
to administer the committee must be allocated to the ASVET. The
committee charter should be drafted by the committee and submitted
through the Secretary of Labor to Government Administration Office
for approval. The committee should be authorized to conduct field

site visita as appropriate to fulfill its responsibilities.

We in ANVETS believe that the proposals contained in H.R. 4087 are
a positive atep forward in creating a functional advisory committee
that will begin the arduous task cof developing a National Veterans

Employment and Training policy.

Senior representatives of the Dol insist that the nation's Vetérans
Employment and Training policy is embodied in current law and
regulations. AMVETS concurs with our colleague Dennis Rhodes who
commented in the Employment and Training report July 23, 1986, that
"new legislation will be needed to strengthen and presecrve
veterans' preference in a viable national labor exchange systems,
as vell as to develop for the first time an employment and training
program for veterans, the very existence of which is not completely
at the mercy of budgetary exigencies or theories of new

federalization or privatization.,"

States such as New York and Ohio are moving independently to ensure
that veterans residing within their states are afforded
preferential services in all state administered federally funded

programs,

The need to modernize and to develop new programs for our nation's



O

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

107

veterans has been clearly jdentified. AMVETS believes now is the
time for Dol to assume a leadership role in this capacity. I am
grateful that AMVETS has been requested to serve on & working

committee to begin development of a draft National Veterans

Employment policy. We look forward to working with members of the

Administration, the Congress and our counterparts in this process.

Mr. Chairman, this concludes my statement.



O

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

108

ASSOCIATION OF THE UNITED STATES ARMY

2428 WILSON BOULEVARD. AALINGTON, YIRGINIA 232013388 (7T03)841.4000

A STATEMENT BY
COLONEL ERIK G. JOHNSON, USA RETIRED
DIRECTOR OF LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS
FOR THE
COMMITTFE ON VETERANS' AFFAIRS
UNITED STATES HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES
101ST CONGRESS

SECOND SESSION

VETERANS LEGISLATIVE AGENDA

1.5



»

A Statement
to the
Committee on Veterans' Affairs

United States House of Representatives
April 1990
Mr. Chairman and Members of the Committee:

It 15 a pleasure for me to provide vou with the veterans' legislative
agenda of the Association of the Unfted States Army (AUSA), aspeclally
during the initial stages of wvhat appears to be the beginning of a
substantial reduction in nilitary personnel strength for the Dapartment cf

Defense.

Fvents in Fastern Europe have moved at a breathtaking pace. The
infauous Berlin Wall 1s down; a series of democratic movements have begun
throughout the Warsaw Part nat{cons. Even the Soviet Union appears to be

tentatively experimenting with some limited democratic reforms.

America's will to xfay the course in Europe has been rewarded with a
more peaceful Europe and an opportunity to reduce our military burden.
This juxtaposition of peace and militery burden provides a siren song for
those critical of the financilal resources that have gone into our armed
forces, especially during the past nire vears. Yes, peace has hroken out
in Europe and we agrec that a reduction in the size of the U.S. Armed

Forcer is a logical consequence of this turn of events,

Today's Army s not the Army of World war II, Fotea or Viet Nar fn the
serre that we have hundreds of thousanas 0f voung service persunne!
ciamering to be relecred from active duty. This armv f# g voluntare fnrce
committed tc achieving America'r rational security nhiectives in the short
r well 26 lerng term. These are America's hest, voung men and v.omen, a

muicrity of whow are dedicated t« a militarv career as a way o! iif., Cut
1.4
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task, prior to and upon release from active duty, 1s to see the. they are
afforded ar opportunity for employment counaslling, relocation asaistance,
employment opportunitiea, educational berefita, vocational training, health

care and in some caa¢a financial remunsration.

Cartain of our concerns for soldiers being aeparated from the Army can
be addreased by the Department of Defense and the Department of Labor.
Hovever, & major share of the required poat-service assistance, we belleve,
will have to originate in the Department of Veterans' Affairs. It alone
haa the responaibility and programs necessary to help theae aoldiers being

involuntarily separated from the Service.

But, in order for the Department of Veterans' Affairs to do its job,
the Congress must provide legtslation which wil) bring structure to what
may well be a chaotic sftuation. It 1s imperative that we have an orderly
trensition plan in place for these soldiers as they become veterans with
entitlements ensured by public lawv. 1Is the VA prepared to counsel, asaist
and supervise this new, unexpected caseload? What muat be accomplished to

make thia transition from service to civilian 11fe smoother?

AUSA recommends rhat certain programs presently under the auspices of
the Nepaitment of Veterdne  Affairs be funded to accommodate what surely
will be the greatest number of veterans to be released to civilian atatus

aince the end of the Vie: Nam conflict. Although the services will seek to

retain their highest quality permonnel that does not mean that personnel
choeen to be released are not quality performers. This reduction ia budget
driven withcut repard to the untimelv release of people well aqualified to

mainrain the highest standards of performance.

We can provide a “sefr landing" on the civilian economy for these
personnel hy ensuring that the provisions of Public Law 101-237, passed by
the 101lst Congress last year and wigned i{nto law on Deceaber 18, 1989,
receives additional monfes for veteruns' emplovment progrums.
Specifically, there will be additional requirements for job counselling,

test{ug, and employment referral and placcment services.

RIC
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The pilot program to furnish employment and training information and
services to members of ths armed forces was an outstanding additiom to
Title 32, Unlted 3.aies Coda. HAowever, that pilot program was initiated
vefore the sequence of events that have led to this proposed rapid
reduction in milicary personnel in the Department of Defense. We simply
canrot wait until Moy 1, 1992 for a report to be transmitted to the
Committees on Veterans' Affairs of tne Senate sud House before we go beyond
the scope cf & pilot program. Two yrors of personnel reductions will have
passed by that time end several thousand aoldiers, sailors, sirwen and
varines will have become civilians without the benefii of an aggreaaive

spploment and training inforwetion program by the VA.

Many of these veterans will have skills that are of need in the
fedaral government. This will be especially true in the C¢riminal justice
system vhere military skills are being used in the war against drugs.
Public Luv 101-227 provides resdjustment sppointment authority and muy be
zpplizabla to certain personnel interested in careers with federal civil

tervice. Cartainly, we should not ignore the potential these people have

for aesisting America in ov.rcoming some of fts more difficult social

problems.

Ther¢ will be a wide range of age and expertence among this roup
being reieased from active duty. A major) y of them wili have benefits
under the Montgomery GI Bfll. However, there is surely to be a number of
those who do not have these benefits because they entered the service
between lanuary !, 1977 and Jure 30, 1985. The U.5. Armr estimater it has
about 237,/ 9 soldiers {n this category. These service members were
entitled to participate in & voluntary contributory education program
eatablighed by the Veterans Education and Employment Assistance Act of
1976. Wwhkile this program was better than nothiog, at the time, ftr Jdid
little to attract potential participants. We need to do comething for

those among this group who may find thewselves released fromw active duty.

ALSA strongly recomsends that every rember being released from active
duty be accorded the privilege of electing to participat: In the Montgomery

GI bill regardless of their previous etatus or declinatioan to participate.

1,6
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Thie 18 a speciel series of circumstances requiring extraordinary changee
in elipfbilicy for educetione]l benefits. How the VA c¢hoosea to adminiaster
the twelve hundred dollare participation prsmiusm for Montgomery GI B{ll
enrollment cen be resolved by e change {n the program's implementing
language. What ever the problems are they ahould be quickly resolved to

include these service members er enrolleee in this educarional benefit.

Another change needed for the GI Bill but not fiecesserily related to
the reduction in force program is the need to increase the monthly stipend
for the education benefir. Coets for tufitivn end feea have incressed

repidls since 1785, The Weshingten Post recently published etatistice
which ahov that in the paet five yeers costs for higher educatioa (tuition

and fees) heve increased approximately 10T at the Univermity of Virginte.
37% at George Mason University, 311 «t Virginia Polvtechnic Inmtitute, 317
at William and Mary and I17% at James Madison University for Virginia
residents. Since these are state Institutions of higher learning one can
only speculate that a private collepe education is considerably more
costly. It is ebout ti{me that the basic etipcnd be raised to $400 per
month for active duty veterans and to $1A0 per wonth for Reeerve Component

participants.

There will be e very difficult period of resdjustment for wany of
these soldiers. Many will have a family to care for and the strendant
problems of paying for medical services. FEven though they will heve the
choice of electing to perticipate in the Uniforwed Services Voluntmy
Insurance Plan (US VIP), a medical {nsurance plan sponeored by the
Department of Defense and implemented by Mutual of Omeha. the cost of such
& program may bhe prohibitive for many of the younger veterans. Their
relocation costs will be high and probably uap every dollar of their pav
and sevings. Perhaps the VA can absorh uome nf the care these People may
require by allowing them to use VA medical facilities for a limited period
of time. We would propose a pay for services rype of a program simflar to
CHAMPUS, This igplies that rome surt of vo-pavrent svstem must be worked

ocut betveen the VA, an i{ngurer and the individual,

~1
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Ve ara inundstad with speculative programs for how the "peace
dividand” should be spent. Wouldn't it e simple justica for e "plece™ of
ths peace dividend to be applied tovard the needs of these nav veterens.
Aftar all, they asre largely rssponsible for the democcratic reforms sveeping
Eastarn Purope. Let's make aure ve ellov these peopla to resnter civilisn
1ifa with dignicy by providing s transitlion thst reflects ths cering of a
grateful mation. They invastad their time and afforr when we esked them to
¢hooae the service as & career. We can do no less when we teil them that
their contribution is no longer required. This i{s no cry for an entitle-
ment prograt with no long term pay~bsck to the nation. It {s a clarion
¢all for another investment in the future; one that war velidsted after
World War 11, Kores and Viet Naw by the succescful integretion of veterans

into the mainstream of American civilian life.

In addition te¢ those requiremente which would ease the transition of
new veterans to civilian life, the Association vighes to reiterste its
support for other legimlative proposals preasntly being discuesed in the
CcnRress. We continue to be supportiva of §. 563, a bill which addresses
concurrent peviment of retired pay and disability compensation. §. 563 does
not permit the one-hundred percent payment of both compensationa, an 1&..
we fupport, However, AUSA is cognizant of the realities involved with the

hudget deticit and accepts the bill as a suitsble compromise.

Cur Assoctiation alao supports an inftfative (H.R.1199) which would
allow military nurse retirces to keep their military retirement pay if they
elect to work as nurses in VA hospitala. Thig is & worthwhile
consideration because we have a shortage of nurses and this would permit
the VA to utilize this group of peuple. While the number ig small, these
n. se5 have nuch to offer VA health care facilitier. They are, however,
reluctant to do s0 wvhen they must sacrifice & portion of their retired

militury incume.

Af an arcillary health issue, wve wish to support the concept of
providing post-sccundary educational assistauce to eligible students ir the’
health professions {f they sgree to serve the Department of Veterans'

Affrire. This 18 au excellent opportunity to attrsct participstion in the

1.8
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Ressrve Component as well es with our Vetersns' Affairs Medicel Centers.

We urge your approval of H.R. 3199,

In conclusion, our legislative egenda 1x targeted towerd raising the
level of resources aveilable for essisting the orderly transition of
perecunel released from the service during the next five Yeers. If
Tesources ete appliad in a compaseionate manner for thie group, all other
Vetarans will benefit becauee the syetem will have becoms more atrtum.d to
today's needs. Wa muet remember that the athical conaiderations of living
Up to & commitment the nation made {or people chooeing a military career
cannot be dismissed in e caveliar manner. fThe comerstonaa for meeting

thie commitment cen be found in counmelling, educetion and job aseistance.

Thank you for the opportunity to preeent the AUSA agende. AUSA
eppreciecee yuur continued support to all of our veceren population, and we
are confident ther you ara 1o agreement that thaee may be the wvorast of
times for many of our ssrvice men and women. We cen do much to ellay their
spprehensions by being respensive to the neede we have outiined in this

teetimony.

9 I
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AT? o STAEET, MOATHWEST ] WABHINGTON DC 2000-po04 . (202} IN-2880
7 May 1990

Chairman Timothy J. Penny

House Veterans' Affairs Committee
335 ChoB

Washington, DC 20515

Dear Mr. Chairman:

The Blinded Veterans Association (BVA) 1s pleased to have this opportunity to
submit a statement for the record to the Education, Employment, and Tratining
Subcommittee regarding H.R. 4087. The BVA wishes to thank you, Mr., Chris
Smith, and the other members of the Subcommittee for the strong support and
timely efforts on behalf of veterans.

Before addressing the particulars in H.R. 4087, I would like to express the
BYA's concern about the Department of Labor's apparent lack of commitment in
supporting a budget that meets the Congressional mandate to provide the
required funding for veterans smployment and training programs. We believe
that an aggressive support for these programs is essential because of the
proposed reduction in the milftary which will create a sudden influx of new
veterans in the labor market.

Moreover, we feel that the {ob development and placement services for severely
disabled veterans are woefully inadequate, and the continued erosfon of these
services 1s unduly fmpacting on this segment of the veteran population.

We cannot understand the reasoning behind the proposed FY 91 budget cuts in the
DYOP/LVER granrt and funding for the State Employment Security Agencies (SESA).
We are extremely unhappy about the channeling of the surplus revenue collected
under the Federal Unemployment Tax Act (FUTA) into the general Treasury. These
taxes are paid by employers to maintain unemployment compensation trust funds
to assist the unemployed and to fund the SESAs. As in the case of the
diversion of the syrpluses ir the Social Security trust fund, the FUTA funds
are not legisletively mandated for deficit reduction. Any surpluses in the
FUTA trust funds should be apportfoned to the SESAs to enable them to meet the
regulatory commitments.

With the expected reduction in the armed forces, the expansion of tre duties of
the DVOP Specialists, which will enable them to provide employment und training
information and services to active duty personnel who are within 180 days of
their discharge, is essential. Similarly, 2xpanding the duties of the LVERs to
allow for functional supervision of the employment and training information and
services for active duty military who are soon to be discharged will ensure
success of this undertaking.

Although there may be some who will argue the need to continue a separate
category for Vietnam Veterans, the BVA supports the extension of this

definition of Veteran of the Vietnam Era for eligibi1ity purposes under Chapter
42 of Title 38 USL. The report from the Buresu of Labor Statistics (BLS) shows

ST
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8 significant percentage of "In country® Vietnam veterins, and especially the
disabled, who are still having employment problems. The extension of the
selimiting date from 31 December 199] to 31 December 199 should provide
sufficient time to assist them.

Along with our veteran service organfization collesgues, the BVA has felt that
the Secretary of Labor's Committee on Veterans Employment (SCOVE) fs not
properly structured. Although we believe that it 1s fmportant for all the
federal agencies dealing with veterans employment and training programs to be
represented, the faflure of these agency representatives to vote on fssues
because they may be contrary to Administration policy defeats the purpose of
the SCOVE as an advisory body. As the Secretary's Committee is now structured,
it is difficult to report on any emplcyment program shortcomings, and then, we
get 1ittle or no feedback from the Secretary.

We firmly belfeve that the section tn H.R. 4087 that will replace the SCOVE
with & legislatively mandated Advisory Cosmittee and require this body to
submit a report on the employment and training needs of veterans is essential.
The requirement that recommendations for remedving the problems shall be made
each year by 1 July allowt the Advisory Committee to dea! with 811 phases of
these veterans programs. Further, by requiring the Secretary of Labor to
transmit a copy of the Advisory Comsittee's report to Congress this will ensure
better communication and greater awsreness of the Secretary of Labor and the
Congress about these matters.

In 1988, the BVA began a cooperative effort with the New York Department of
Labor and the Veterans Employment and Training Service in the development of a
special project to assist blinded .2terans in obtaining meaningful employment.
This initiative, called "Project Amer-1-Can," is a prime example of utilizing
the available resources and linkages. As a result of this specific program, a
number of blinded veterans are now gainfully employed, and are, 3gain, in the
mainstream of American life with their dignity and pride restored.

We are currently working with the State Employment Service {n California to
replicate the New York project. We realize the number of blinded veterans
placed in permanent employment will not be great, but, when weighed against a
1ife of unemployment, the individual rewards and the collective contributions
are immeasurable.

Our efforts to implement the project in California will not be as extensive as
we had hoped because of our Vimited resources. The New York {nitfative was
partially funded by a Job Training Partnership Act (JTPA) Title IV (c) grant
which has now expired. We have learned in meetings with Assistant Secretary for
Veterans Employment and Training - Thomes £, Collins, 1]1 - that he ha&s found
it necessary to divert ithe majority of his Title Iv (c) discretionary funds to
8 few $pecial programs. We understand and acknowledge the importance of other
programs, but we are greatly disturbed that the vast majority of these

101
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discretionary funds were diverted into one or two projects without more
serious tonsideration for otner programs. Little, if anything, was ever done
to sssist blinded veterans in obtaining gainful employment before the BVA
launched its employment program and *Project Amer-1-Can.® We would like to see
mm*:et Htle IV (c) funds made available and have them distributed more
equitably.

On behalf of the Nationsl President Henry J. Berube and our blinded veteran
constituency, ! want to thank you for your support and for providing this
opportunity to express our views,

Respectfully submitted,
94+

Ronald L. Miller, Ph.D,
Executive Director
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tment of Labor Assstart Secretary tor
tL.“o.'.' of Vaterars Employment ang Trawng
Waghington DC 20210

June 8, 1990

Honorable Timothy J. Penny

Chairman, Subcommittee on Education,
Training and Employment

Committee on Veterans' Affairs

U, S, House of Representatives

Washington, DC 20515

Dear Mr. Chairman:

This is in response to your follow-up questions to the April 25
hearing before the Subcommittee on Education, Training and
Employment of the House Veterans' Affairs Committee.

Enclosed for the record are my responses to those questions.
Thank you for the opportunity to express my views.

Sinizj’ly-
7

v
THOMAS E. COLLINS

Enclosure
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FOLLOW-UP QUESTIONS SUBMITIZD BY THE HONORABLE TIMOTHY J. PENNY
TO THE DEPARTMENT OF LABOR FRON THE HEARING OF APRIL 25, 1990, ON
DEPARTMENT OF LABOR VETERANS' PROGRAMS

1. The Administration's requested FY 1991 funding level for
DVOPs and LVERS, as well as that £o* MV™I, came AS a great
surprise and disappointment to us.

You have stated that DVOP is . of ths most valuasble
programs that has served our vetarws, particularly disadbled
veterans and veterans of the vietnai era, and that it is at the
heart of your efforts i, address tlosa veterans' employment
problems. You also sald your DvVOP ialists have consideradle
work to do in serving the nesds o’ Vietnam era veterans.
Maditionally, you indicated your support for the use of DVOP
discharged servicepersons. In light of your statements and the
requireaments of sections 2003A and 2006, title 38, U.S. code, how
does the Administration justify its FY 1391 DVOP budget request
which fails to provide even the minimum nuaber of DVOP
specialists mandated by Congress?

Additionally, your comment on page 4 of your test!wmony
suggesting the “scope of the DVOP specialists should be studieav
pussles me. I just don't trderstand what you're seying here. 1In
light of your earlier state: - ¥, why do Yyou oppose the 3-year
cl:.n-i:: of the definition or wveterans of the Vietnam era' at
this ¢t ?

The Administration supports the DVOP program and we will
continue to fully utilize this program. The FY 91 budget
request, although it did call for a slight increase in the
DVOP/LVER program, is short of fully funding the program based
upon cost data that we have received from the States and other
projections for FY 91. The requested level of DVOP/LVER
positions is consistent with the larger natiocnal obiective of
budgeting constraint.

The reference on page 4 of my testimony "scope of the DVOP
specialist should be studied" relates to other remarks in the
testimony mentioning that the DVOPs still have work to do in
their existing mission but that it is time to study the scope of
the program. We need to consider broadening its mission to
include other groups of veterans needing service rather than
simply continue werving the current target groups. 1In the
testimony I mentioned older veterans, women veterans, minority
and native American veterans, present members of the military
service (soon-to-be veterans) and perhap8 a group most in need,
hormeless veterans.

Rather than opposing the extension of five years or any
direct comments concerning veterans of the Vietnam era, I

oy
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suggested in the testimony that during the FY 92 budget process
within the Administration, alternatives will be considered which
may lead to improved employment services to all of our veterans
through DVOP. We would expand services to those subgroups of
veterans with particular needs, including Vietnam era veterans.
We oppose a 5 year axtension now because we believe DVOP merits
examination first so that it can be made most responsive to the
challenges ahead. Since the sunset date of the Vietnam era
veteran does not occur until the end of 1991, it is considered
premature now, in May of 1990, to propose continuation of the
program, as is, for an additional five years. However, we do not
"oppose", per se, extension of the Vietnam-ara veteran
definition. We intend to complete our study of DVOP's
appropriate role in the 1990s in time for transmittal of the FY
1992 budget to the Congress.

2. Where are you in the development of the Transition
Assistance Pilot Program? When do You expect to begin
isplemanting the program?

At this point, what sites have been selected as program
locations? Now were these sites selected?

within VETS, who is the line management official responsible
for the A‘\P program?

We will hear later testimony asserting that very little
information and direction in this program has been provided to
field personnel -- no overall plan or direction to the field has
been developed. I might add this was also the impression of a
membar of my ataff who attended a TAP meeting in Denver last
veek. Is this sitration being correctea?

It was the intent of Congress that the Department of
Veterans Affairs and the Department of Defense be fully involved
in the design and implement-tion of this program. I have been
told the DVA has not been appropriately inviylved in the
decisionmaking process and has not always been notified of
neetings in which they should participate. I want to empha.ize
that the Congress expects all three agencies to be fully involved
in this project.

In that regard, I‘'d like to know the names of the dasignated
cocordinating officials in DVA and DOD. Additionally, 1°'d
appreciate it if you would tell us what specific contributions
DOD is making to this program. It would seem to me appropriate
for DOD to commit financial resources to TIP. Additionally, I
understand the Department of the Army is now developing an
assistance program for their separating personnel. Are you
coordinating with them in this effort?

o
o)
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Nave you established a mechanisa whereby DOD will keep you
iaformed of their planmped force reductions? I thimk it is
important that DOD provide the Secretary with formal, written
notification as these plams arse developed so DOL will be aware of
the soope of its upcoming responsibilities and request adequate
TesSouUrces.

1Is the DVOP/LVER staffing level recommended by the
MAMainistration sutfficient to support the TAP/D-TAP pilot without
adversely affecting delivery of other services? What staffing
level would be necessary to support an extension of the pilot

progran?

You've asked many important questions about the Transition
Assistance Program. I would like to take this oppbortunity to
describe it for you.

The Veterans' Employment and Training Service (VETS) is in
the unique and privileged positicn of being able to address one
of the most important topicas that may face us in the military and
veterans' arena in this decade. As planning for the possible
downsizing of our military force continues, the first Tranaition
Assistance Program workshops began May 1990, offering job search
assistance to active duty servicemembers scheduled for
separation,

The basic concept of the Transition Assistance Program (TAP)
is to provide servicemembers, before they leave active duty, with
sufficient vocational guidance to allow them to make informed
career choices. The statutory requirement of P.L. 101-230 is
that the pilot program be established in not less than five
states and not more than ten states.

Such guidance and services will include information on
career decision making, a realistic evaluation of amployability,
substance abuse information, current occupational and labor
market information, a review of the tools to conduct a successful
job search, and availability of training programs. Further,
facilit~tors will offer direct assistance in obtaining training
or job slacement and veterans' benefits information. This should
assist the veteran in making the initial transition from military
service to the civilian workplace with less difficulty and at
less overall cost to the veteran and the government. This will
also provide the veteran with the necessary tools, information,
and skills to make subseguent employment decisions successfully.

While veterans generally enjoy a favorable amployment rate
in relation to the nation's job market, veterans with multiple
barriers to employment experience difficulty in competing
successfully in the labor market. The TAP program will
significantly reduce long-term employment-related problems for
many separating servicemembers.
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Two keys for a successful TAP program are, first, the
coordination and linkage with both the Departments of Defense and
Veterans Affairs (DOD and DVA), and second, an extensive pilot
test to both fine tune implementation and operating procedures
and to gather data to evaluate the viability of the program.

Working with both DOD and DVA, we are initiating a limited
pilot program at 22 military bases in seven states during FY
1990. We are considering expanding the pilot test to an
additional 28 bhases in FY 1991 within the ten allowable States
suybject to available resources.

With regard to TAP/DTAP site selection, DOL requested that
DOD look to states with the largest numbers of separating service
personnel. DOD then asked each military service to nominate one
military installarion and one hospital for inclusion in TAP/DTAP,
particularly cCalifornia, Florida, Texas, Virginia, Colorado and
Georgia. (Louisiana was added later by the Department of Army.)

TAP will be offered to servicemembers separating or vetiring
through normal channels. This coordinated program between DOL,
DOD and DVA is aimed at providing employment and training
services to separating servicemembers. DOL also has coordinated
with the participating states to provide trained Disabled
Veterans' Outreach Program spacialists (DVOPs) and local Veterans
Employment Representatives (LVERs) to facilitate tha threa-day
job assistance workshops, provide materials including the
participants workbook, and provide automation equipment/training.

TAP is also offered to servicemgmbers being separated due to
a service-connected disability as the Disabled Transition
Assistance Program ‘DTAP). DTAP includes the three day workshop
but also an additional four hour block of instruction to
determine the job readiness of the separating servicemember.
Both components will provide employment assistance and
information to servicemembers using interactive teaching methods
provided by DVOPs and LVERs, including written materials
developed by VETS and automated tools.

One such tool is the Civilian Occupation Labor Market
Information System (COLMIS). COLMIS is an automated information
system which: (1) provides occupational outlook information at
the county level for selected occupational fields, (2) provides
current information at the county level on the availability of
jobs, the wage ratas of thosa jobs and local unemployment rates,
and (3) converts military skills to both the Dictionary of
Occupational Titles (DOT) for civilian jobs and OPM's Handbook X-
118, Qualifications Standards for Positions in the General
Schedule.

DOD has coordinated the program within each service,
providing adequate space to conduct the workshop, and has
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designated one {ndividual per military base to coordinate
activities at the workshops. Workshops have baen scheduled
through the end of the fiscal year.

DVA personnel will provide vetarans' benefits information
for both TAP and DTAP participants, with special emphasis on the
service-connected disabled. Regional DVA offices have
coordinated with military base personnel, rasulting in the
availability of DVA-delivered veterans' benefits information in
sach workshop.

TAP sites PY 1990

California Camp Pendelton Marines 1 base
Texas San Antonio Alr Force 5 basmes
Virginia Norfolk Navy 8 bases
Florida Jacksonville Navy 4 bases
Georgia Ft. Banning Army 1 base
Ft. McPherson Army 1l base

Louisiana Ft. Polk Army 1 base
Colorado Fitzsimmons AH Army -1 _base
22 bases

DTAP will be pilot tested at three military hospitals in PY
1990, one hospital each for the Navy (including Marine Corps),
Army and Air Force where disability separations occur. DTAP is
aimed at providing early intervention and comprehensive
employment and training services to separating service-connected
disabled as soon as they are notified by the Physical Evaluation
Board of their release from active duty. DOL will coordinate
vith the state to identify one Disabled Veterans' Outreach
Program specialist for each participating hospital to provide all
applicable vocational guidance and employment and training
services through their outreach efforts. DVA will provide
veterans' benefits information and direct personal assistance to
each participant. 1If job ready, the participant will attend the
job assistance workshop. If not job ready, DVA will begin to
enroll the participant in all appropriate veterans' assistance
programs.

DTAP sites FY 1990 (Military hospitals)

Texas San Antonio Alr Force
Colorado Fitzsimmons AH Army
Florida Jacksonville Navy

As required by P.L. 101-237, the Transition Assistance
Program will be evaluated and a report made to Congress in May
1992. The evaluation, conducted by independent contractors, wilil
consist of two components: the Procaess/content evaluation, and a
post-service jimpact longitudinal study.
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The process/content evaluation will review and correct any
deficiencies in the facilitator training, program materials,
COLMIS information and administrative support by all Federal and
State agencies. This evaluation has alrsady bagun and will be a
continuing fanction. The first formal in-process review will
occur mid-s: mwar 1990.

The post-service impact longitudinal study will assess the
benefits of participation for TAP participants, California's
Carser Avarsness Program participants and a control group of
similar non-participants. This will include an analysis of post-
military periods of employment/unemployment, occupation, salary,
training, educati .n and demographic information.

Since DOL is the lead agency in implementing the Transition
Assistance Program, I am the line management official responsible
for TAP. 1 work closely wit! the Assistant Secretary of Defense
for Force Management and Personnel and the Assistant Secretary of
Veterans Affairs for Vaterans Liaison and Program Coordination.
Further, I am in continuous contact with the DVA Director of
vocational Rehabilitation and Education Service and the DVA
Director of Veterans Assistance Service. Additionally, my staff
in washington and in the field is invoived on a daily basis with
DVA components of the Veterans Banefits Administration, DOD and
lilit:ry branch points-of-contact, and State Employment Security
Agencies.

With regard to the direct operation of TAP within the seven
selected states, VETS field staff play a very important role in
the selection of the DVOP/LVER staff to participate in TAP as
facilitators. All VETS field staff have been briefed at VETS
national conferences on TAP development. RAVETS, DVETS or ADVETS
from each of the seven states have been involved with site visits
and planning sessions and were provided initial TAP training at
the National Veterans Training Institute in Denver. Because TAP
is a pilot program, requiring continuous modification and
coordination between DOL, DOD and DVA in response to the
process/content evaluation, information to VETS field staff has
been state-specific up until this time. Appropriate guidance for
all field staff will be forthcoming.

We expact that the Army will continue to separate the
largest numbers of military personnel each year. Thus, I am
pleased that the Army is developing a broad comprehensive
separation assistance program vhich includes TAP as its
cornerstone. This Army Career Alumni Program (ACAP) is in its
planning stages.

As planning for military force restructuring continues, I am
aware of a variety of options which are being considered through
frequent briefings from Defense Department officials. I am sure
that DOL and DVA will be informed at the earliest possible time
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of actual military force discharge rates or locations as soon as
these are known.

The TAP/DTAP pilot uses DVOPs and LVERs who were selacted by
the local office manager nearest the pilot site in cooriination
with the DVET and SESA staff. They have bean trained as workshop
facilitators but woreover, bring to each workshop their vast
experience in both labor market information and Employment
Service operations. Thus, TAP is an additional outreach
opportunity for DVOPs and LVERs and should not adversely impact
on the delivery of other services. An expansion of the pilot
program would not necessarily require a change in staffing level
but I believe that a review of the DVOP mission is appropriate at
this time to include services to active duty servicemembors
Preparing to transition back into the labor market.

3. In Public Law 100-323, the ASVET was charged with the
responsibility of promoting and monitoring the participation ~¢
qualified veterans and eligible persons in employsent and
training opportunities under JTPA and other Federally-funded
saployment and training programs.

(8) What specifioc actions have you and ASVET staff taken to
fulfill this mandate?

(b) We will hear in leter testimony the recommendation that
qualified veterans be provided priority of service in JTPA and
other federally-funded employment and training programs. Do you
support this recommendation? 1If not, why not?

(¢) Are there other groups that receive priority of service
under JTPA?

(a) In 1989, the ASVET wrote the Governor of each State
asking for targeting of veterans, particularly disabled veterans,
in their state plans for JTPA programa. Thera has been a
positive response to this initiative. Although it is not 100
percent, many states have taken the position and policy of giving
veterans priority in JTPA programs. oOhio, for instance, recently
enacted a law giving priority to veterans for JTPA participation.

(b) We also have implemented other initiatives to Promote
and insure veteran participation in JTPA programs:

- We have included “plazed in Training® among our quantitative
performancae standards that State agencies are required to
meet. Since JTPA is the primary source of available training
opportunities, the standards promote veterans' participation
in JTPA programs.

33-544 0 - 90 - g 1 f:()
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- VETS field ataff have been apprised of the existence of
*Rapid Response Teams" under JTPA Title 1II, and have
emphasited to State agency officials the nesed to link
DVOP/LVER staff to those teams to help assura provision of
services to dislocated veterans.

- We have recently begun exploring the concept of joint
training for JTPA grantees and Job Service staff, such as
DVOP/LVER sgtaff, as ona of the possibilities for promoting
veteran participation in JTPA. A first pilot session for 24
JTPA staff will begin training on June 4 at the National
Veterans' Training Institute (NVII). JTPA participants will
start their training learning about the JTPA spacific roles
and responsibilities. Then they will join 24 DVOP/LVER
participants in joint training for the remaining five days
of core training on veterans employment and training through
the Job Service. It is felt that JTPA participants, who
rapresent the grantees wvho operate JTPA progr.as, will be
equipped to promote and foster more veteran participation in
all JTPA programs. As a result of this training, they
should better understand veteran needs and how to find and
assist veterans in meeting their needs.

My policy concerning JTPA is to make every effort to assure
that veterans are included the various JTPA programs for which
they are eligible. However, in general, Secretary Dole and I
believe that it is not sound policy for the Federal government to
sarmark specific JTPA set asides for individual target groups at
the State level. Therefore, as recommended by the JTPA Advisory
Committee, we believe the bast approach is to allow local areas
to set target groups pricrities within the eligible population
rather than rank the needs of one target group against another at
the national lavel.

The information presently available regarding veterans
served by JTPA IIA indicates that in Program Year 1988 (July 1,
1988 to June 30, 1989) =slightly less than 55,000 veterans
received employment and training services through this program.
As a group, veterans were placed in employment earning an average
wage of $5.89 an hour (the second highest average earning among
target groups served under this Title), Compared with their non-
veteran counterparts, veterans participating in JTPA Title IIA
programs were much more likely to be non-minorities, high school
graduates, and experience shorter lengths of stay in the
programs. Veterans who participated in classroom training earned
an average starting wage of $6.70 an hour which was the highest
average hourly wage among the target groups served. Although
JTPA IIA reports gservices to almost twenty different target
groups, slightly more than 8 percent of those who received
services were veterans. The data for services provided to
veterans under JTPA Title III indicates that of the approximate
93,600 dislocated workers served under this title, 18,400 or
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22.35 percent were veterans. {They, on average were placed in
jobs paying & wage of $7.94 an hour - the highest average
starting wage of any target group served by this program].

As you may know, less than a year ago, the Veterans'
Employment and Training service and the Employment and Training
Aduinistration signed a memorandum of understanding for the
purposs of increasing coordination and the targeting of services
to veterans. Efforts such as this MOU may be nmore effective in
achieving the same result provided by veterans' preference. Ve
will continue both to monitor the quarterly data we receive
through ETA reqarding services provided to veterans and collect
other information to increase our understanding of this issue and
be able to assure full participation by veterans in all JTPA
prograns.

(c) Yes, the Act provides that at the State level 3% of the
JTPA funds allocated be set-aside to target services to older
workers and that 40 percent of the IIA funding be used to target
youth. However the administration's proposed JTPA amendments
would eliminate the older worker set aside and create separate
job training programs for severely disadvantaged adults and
youth.

Further, Title IV(A) of the Act authorizes Federally
administerad employment and training programs for Native
Americans and Migrant and Seasonal Farm workers. Thias set aside
is similar in principle to the set aside for veterans in Title
Iv(C).

4. We will hear from later witnesses that a number of
states have decided the voluminous papervork associated with
Title IV(a) grants it not worth the sffort because of the sisze of
the grants involved. In fact, it is pointed out that nine states
have declined to participate, thus reducing eaployment and
training opportunities for the veterans in those states.

Can anything be done to streamline the papervork process?

Nave you recommended to the Rducation and Labor committese
that Title IV(c) funds be increased?

As a new Assistant Secrestary for Veterans' Employment and
Training, I am well aware and concerned about the paperwork
requirements on our Title IV(C) program. We have made some
Progress this year in reducing and streamlining the paperwork or
communicating the need for such. However, I should point out
that Title IV(C) is a veteran specific program, and therefore,
certain controls which appear burdensome to the Employment
Service and to the States are necessary to assure that veterans
are being served and receiving direct benefits. I feel that if
we reduce the documentation requirements to the levels desired by
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the States, we would be unable to assure that this program and
its limited funds are directed to veterans.

Further, vhereas legislation provides that the funding
available under JTPA Titles II and III be allocated on a block
grant basis, this is not the case for programs operated under
Title IV of the JTPA. As a result, raquests for funds provided
under JTPA IV(C) must adhere to procurement procedures which are
regulated by the Federal Office of Management and Budget (OMB) in
29 CFR, Part 97, Uniform Administrative Requirements for Grants
to States and local governments. The procurement proceduras
required for these funds are the same as those for other non-
block grant programs.

We made several changes in the program to make it easier for
states to operate programé under JTPA IV(C) while ensuring that
quality employment and training services are being made available
to eligible veterans. As a result, we have received letters from
most of the States indicating their intent to apply for these
funds in the forthcoming program year. Also, my staff have
recently completed the preparation of a technical assistance
guide with a series of suggusted formats which applicants may use
to meet the application requirements. This will eliminate a
large volume of papasrwork formerly required to complete a JTPA
IV(C) grant application. I have further charged my staff with
the responsibility to continue to seek the best means for
ensuring that eligible veterans receive quality services under
this program without impeding grantees in applying for and
receiving the resources they require to deliver these services.

I believe ve are making progress in this regard.

(b) No. There is no specific recommendation to the
Education and Labor committee that Title IV(C) funds be
increased,

JTPA IV(C) funds are computed according to a formula
specified in the Act itself. First, of the total appropriation
for Title II, part A, plus Title IV (except part B), a fund of 7
percent is computed. That 7 percent represents total funds
available for all of Title IV, except part B. Finally, the
portion of Title IV funds available for part ¢ is 5 percent of
the total Title IV funds. The end result is the dollar amount
available for JTPA IV(C).

If we asked for an increase in the percentage of our set
aside, it would be more difficult for us to promote, and expect
increased veteran participation in other JTPA programs, such as
Titles II(A) and III.

S. There im no reference in your testimony to the Vetarans'

Reemployment Rights program, yet in testimony we will hear later
there is indication that you will shortly be coming forward with

15
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A legislative recommendation relating to this progrus. Can you
tell us what your L.ahe are regarding VRR? 7o give you some
early waraing, 1'll tell you that we are plamning to hold an
oversight hearing on VRR later this sesaion.

The Departaent of lLabor is preparing a major revision of
Chapter 43, Title 38, United States Code, the legislation
covering the veterans' reemployment rights program. Our intent
is to clarity and improve the resaployment mrotection offered by
Chapter 43, and expedite processing of complaints. I am looking
forvard to a hearing in this important area of our operations.

é. I have several questions regarding the Pederal
Contractor Program contained in Seotion 2012 of title 38, U.s.
Code, whioh requires affirmative action in veterans' esployment.

First, you recommend only that the Secretary be given
authority to establish, by regulation, am appropriate threshold
for data collection. wWhy not recommend the $10,000 contract
lavel now in section 2012 be increased to $50,000? Yor the
record, would you tell us the number of Federal contractors who
are included if the $10,000 is maintained and the number at
$50,000 level?

I believe that there is a fundamental difference between the
various obligations imposed by the statuts at Section 2012 and
the issues regarding coliection of data from contractors. We
continue to believe that all contractors at the threshold
established by law should be required to list employment
opportunities with local job service offices. Further, such
contractors should also be bound not to discriminate against
veterans under the affirmative action provision. Because of
this, we have not recommended increasing the basic threshold
amount to $50,000.

As indicated in my earlier testimony, we recommended that
the Sacretary bu given the authority to establish by regulation
the appropriate threshold to allow for future changes in the
economy and labor market that would not require legislative
change to make an appropriate adjustment. It is true that we
believe the current level for reporting employment data should be
increased to a level which will still include those Federal
contractors who are significant employers of veterans or have the
potential thereof, and would be more consistent with other
Federal enforcement programs.

It is not possible to determine exactly how many contractors
lie between the $10,000 and $50,000 amounts. The statute does
not allow us to ask the amount of the contract on which reporting
is required. We estimate that roughly 35 to 40 percent of the
reporting firms are in that range, primarily through reports
submitted.
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Ia its testimony, the DAV poimts out the VETS-100 annual
report required of Federal ceatractors is used ocaly to ideatify
contractors, mot as & oompliance and eaforosment tool.
Additionally, DAY raises some good quastions which I'd like to
have asswered. HNow sany oocntractors have had sanotions or other
action taken sgaimst them as a result of the report? HNow many
coatractors have beea put oa notice they are im violation of the
lav as & result of the report?

Using the VETS-100 as a coapliance enforcement tool should
be carefully and fully developed; hovever, the VETS-100 is
designed as a data collection tool and not necessarily a tool to
lead directly to compliance or enforcement of PFederal
contractors. To my knovladge there have bean no actions taken
against Federal contractors as a result of VETS-100. S8imply
stated, the information contained in the mandated report itself
does not necessarily lead to a conclusion that there are
violations of the requirement to maintain a veterans affirmative
action program.

The information contained in these reports, while available
to and used by the 0ffice of Federal Contract Compliance
Programs, is not a principal source of information on which to
target Federal contractors for compliance reviews.

Except as it relates to failure to file the VETS~100 report,
we are not the enforcement agency for the statute., That action is
in the area of responsibility of the Office of Federal Contract
Compliance Programs (OFCCP) in the Employment Standards
Adninistration of the Department. We have, in the past year,
notified approximately 6,000 contractors that they failed to file
the form. Ve are also avars of approximately 1,500 additional
notifications to contractors through the compliance process that
filing of the form is required. When we are notified by OFCCP of
a fajlure to file, ve send a set of forms and instructions to the
contractor. 1In the vast majority of instances, we receive the
form or an explanation of why it has not been filed. I am
unawvare of any sanctions, such as action to debar, that may have
bcenitaken as a result of failure to file, or list with the Job
Service.

We heard in testimony that VETS wvill soon bhave enforcement
responsibilities for section 2012. 1Is this correct? 1If so, when
will this cbange e made?

I would like to clarify this. The Office of Federal
Contract Compliance Programs has the bulk of Section 2012
enforcement responsibility within the Departuent of Labor.

I do not recall any VETS testimony concerning this
statement. I am not aware of any imminent plan for VETS to have

| Py

o
" t)



131

13

enforcament authority over 2012. On the contrary, VETS is not
currently prepared or staffed as an enforcemant agency in this
Area while other agencies like OFCCP do have this enforcement

role.

Would you support a chasge ia Seotion 2012 which would make
it an unlawful practice to discrimisate against any eligible
vetaran oa the basis of that veterams' status as a veteran,
including any service-coaueoted disadility? If mot, why mot?

I agree in principle, that a change to Sectionh 2012 as noted
would be a viable addition in support of our ability to assist
veterans. Hovever, we are very concerned that a change of this
magnitude in the statute cc:1d impose a greater workload than we
can handle with our current resources. Although I support this
as a lagal principle, it leaves the very large and unanswerable
question of how would such matters be proven. I feel that there
would be very few cases vhere diecrimination due to veterans'
status or a veterans' service-connected disability could be
proven. Proving discrimination is very difficult. Affirmative
action is the method which will lead away from discrimination and
obtain more Federal contractor jobs for veterans and service-
connected disabled veterans.

It has also been suggested that eligible veterans need to
have the ability to pursue their complaint beyond the OFCCP level
without OFCCP having final disoretion regarding which cases will
bes referred for court action. Do you support this
recommendation? If not, why not?

The issue of private right of action rsgquires very careful
and thorough review by OFCCP and many agencies within the
Department. I will be very involved with a review of this
iaportant issue.

It has besen reported to this Subcommittee that the Federal
Contractor Job Listings supplied to the states are out of date
and virtually useless at the service delivery level. In fact, it
is our understanding that at least one state is purchasing tris
inforsation in electronic foram directly from the General Services
Administration becauss the information supplied under contracts
by VETS is not timely or in a useful form. If these reports ars
correct, what actions will you taks to correct the situation?
What is your cost for supplying this information?

The information gained from the VETS 100 reports is old
information at the time it im gathered because of its yearly time
frame for data reporting. However, we disagree that it is
virtually useless information. There is no single source of
fsderal procurement award information that provides all the
information that the States tell us they require. wWhile the
VETS-100 data is relatively old data, it is often more complete
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and current than other sources and, assuming that many
contractors have recurring contracts, is still a valuabls cross-
check for the State Job Service on mandatory listings as well as
for outreach and technical assistance designed to increase job
orders.

I want to add that we also provide information to the states
based on the Commerce Business Daily contract award listings.
This information, provided through contract by the state of
Alabama, pruvides current information to the states sn a wide
variety of formats to meet their electronic needs.

our currsnt cost of supplying the VETS-100 information is
about $180,000 annually. This includes the provision of the
information in electronic form so it can be accessed through a
personal computer by local employment service offices. Our cost
for providing Alabama's Commerce Business Dailv information is
$50,000 per year.

What is the relationship between VETS and OFCCP at the
State, regional and looal level? Does OFCCP supply adequate
copies of Chapters 60 and ¢1, those chapters in the Code of
Federal Rsqulations pertaining to Federal contractors'
responsibilities to veterans, and current complaint forms? Do
they actively assist VETS and state employment personnel by
providiag traianing? are they involved in public awareness
efforts within the employer community?

VETS and OFCCP have had a Memorandum of Understanding for
several ydars on t' implementation of Chapters 60 and 61 as well
as 38 U.S.C. 2012 and are now discussing a new, updated
Memorandum. We consider our relationship with OFCCP at all
levels to be excellent. when a complaint is received, and
referrsd to us by the Job Service, it is imwmediately transmitted
to OFCCP for investigation. They have always been available for
training and other assistance and we are confident they will
continue to do 86 in the future.

Based on our experience, we believe that OFCCP area offices
provide relevant information regarding the appropriate regula-
tions and assistance in submitting complaint forms tc those who
are referred by our VETS staff. While VETS' involvement is early
in the reterral process (i.e., veteran complaint directly to the
Job Service) our periodic requests for updates on case files
being considered by OFCCP, and lack of veteran dissatisfaction in
this matter, do seem to indicate that current information and
assistance is being provided.

VETS' field staff routinely direct or re-direct veterans'
complaints againat Federal contractors to the nearest OFCCP
office: the VETS staff are required to monitor and report the
number of complaints filed with OFCCP each quarter, and report
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the status of the complaint casass.

When asked, OFCCP has provided information about the law and
necessary complaint forms. OFCCP resource limitations pretty
much limit their activity to investigation of complaints.

What steps are being taken to emsurs Federal cobtractor
compliance with the provisions of section 2012, title 38?7

During the past years VETS staff have extended our outreach
programs to public groups with Federal contractor members such as
the Equal Employment Advisory Council, the National Alliance for
Business, and others, to carry further the message that filing
the annual report is required. Also, annual reporting
requirements are included in the Federal Acquisition Regulations
vhich helps essure that Federal contractors are aware of their
obligations. 1In addition, wve are awars that a number cf Federal
agencies, such as DOD, are routinely asking to see a copy of the
form during contract option year renewals. The word is getting
out and the numbers who file annually is increasing.

7. NCOA recommends in its testimony that DOL and WVTI need
to develop exportable training packages for their various
coursss. I think this is an excellent idea. Is this nowv heing
developed or do you plan to pursue this in the near future.

We have baen awore for some time that NVTI receives many
requests for services such as provision of instructors for State
conferences of DVOP/LVER staff, development of training guides
and materials, and1 even to conduct complete training conferences.
To explore the projected needs for such activities, we have asked
our ETS field staff to identify anticipated activities that NVTI
would be requested to perform during calendar year 1991, They
cannot perform such outside activities currently since it is not
in the annual plan for 1990 as stipulated in their contract with
us. However, if ve receive evidence that such "exportable
services" will be in sufficient demand, we will include
appropriate provisions in the NVTI Annual Training Plan for 1991.
Further, while the offering of exportable services by NVTI is an
attractive adjunct, we intend to keep the process cost-effective
by a case-by-case evaluation to conserve scarce funds.

8. JIn testimony subaitted to the Suboommittee, ANVETS
suggests that the memorandum of understanding being developed by
OPN apd »"*7%® include the cross~sharing and integration of
sutomate ' v iera such as the OPX Federal Job Information System
and ASY - " .vilian Occupation Management Information Bystem.
ANVETS C -ggested that by developing a joint job informatiun
service, [OL and OPN can reduce cost and increase their
recruiting auvdieance.

What are your comments regarding this recommendation?
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While I certainly appreciate the input of AMVETS on
information cross-sharing batween our agency and OPM, I fail to
sse the connection between the two systams suggested. The
Federal Job Information System provides vacancy announcement and
examination information from Federal Job Information Centers,
vhich used to be walk-in offices. The Civilian Occupation Labor
Market Information System (COLMIS) provides suppert information
on labor market conditions, as well as auxiliary data on wage
rates and uneaployment rates to support DVOP/LVER staff in
providing assistance to veterans, particularly in the TAP
programs.

1 might suggest that there are other vehicles for developing
this cross-sharing and integration. {[The DOL-OFM Memorandum of
Understanding is a document that deals with those laws
administered jointly by the ASVET and the Director, OPM relating
to Federal smployment opportunities for veterans. As such, it
defines the complaint and referral process to be used when a
veteran fes = ' *t ne or she has not had the priority
considerati.': :: Federal employment envisioned by the law.)

Aiternatively, we are engaged with the Employment and
Training Administration in developing a Multi-state Job Bank
System that is currently being pilot tested in DOL Region III.
That system ties together many of the public and private sources
including Fede.cal jobs information. It will shortly be extended
to include COILMIS information as well. This project is designed
to a) allow the veteran to conduct a self-search of available
jobs; b) allow the veteran to enter personal data into a
protected information system for job-matching purposes; c) allow
employers to enter job orders without assistance from Job Service
personnel; and, d) allow employers to search the applicant pool
according to search criteria established by the job order. Most
importa.tly, for the applicant, this search is not only selt-
directed but will be conducted in non-traditional settings such
as malls and libraries rather than at Job Service locations.
With this system, we are particula.ly aiming to reach hard-to-
place veterans and disabled veterans who are out of the job
market but want to return to eEployment.

This pilot project includes federal as well as state and
~rivate listings from all parts of the country. We expect
.« leral listings to increase over the next two years as the pilot
expands. We also expect that ocur current project for providing
COLMIS information will be included as the applicant attempts to
choose what area of ths country presents the best job
opportunities. We expect that this pilot will result in a new
and more comprehensive relationship among OPM, DOL and the Job
Service and increase their effectiveness toward veterans'
Lervices.
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9. ICRSA suggested that authority be provided to permit the
provision of employment assistance by DVOFs and LVERs to tanily
members ia addaition to the seprrating servicemember. Are you
supportive of this? HNow many individuals would this involve?

Title 38 nov prohibits DVOP specialist and full-time LVER
staff from serving non-veterans, except in a pilot site
designated for the Veterans' Transition Assistance Program (TAP).
At these palot sites, DVOP and/or LVER staff may assist service
mambers preparing to separate from the armed forces as they
reanter the labor market. However, we do not interpret this to
Eean spouses or dependent children.

Approximately one~-half of the estimated 300,000 individuals
currently separating from the armed services each year has a
"significant other™ that may alsc need transition agsistance. I
believe, as you may also find from the Departmant of Defensa,
that an integrated delivery of services including all family
mambers is the most meaningful approach when providing relocation
assistance. oOnce fully operational at all separation sites, such
a Mode of operation would increase the serviceable population
from 300,000 to over 500,000 annually, if Congress determines
spouses and working age dependents should alse be provided
services by DVOP/LVER staff. This could of course have resource
implications, if dependent assistance included one-on-one
counselling by DVOP/LVER staff. Permitting dependents to attend
briefings for separating servicemembers on the other hand could
be accomplished with the same resources used to reach the
servicemembers.

10. On page thres of your testimony, you state that the
Federal Government is making a "major effort" to assist homeless
vetérans. Could you give us some specific examples of programs
designed to help the homeless veteran, and come sense of whether
these programs are providing successtul?

The Veterans' Employment and Training Service administers a
pProgram to "help homeless veterans reintegrate into the labor
force” under the Stewart B, McKinney Homeless Assistance Act of
1987. Called the Homeless Veterans Reintegration Project (HVRP) ,
prograns are currently operating in 18 cities nationwide in a
demonstration effort to determine what approaches work best with
this client group. The projects feature outreach workers who
have thamselves experienced homelessneas, linkages with other
providere of services to veterans and the homeless such as the
Department of Veterans Affairs (DVA) and social service agencies,
and all projscts are tocused on employment and training. This
HVRP project started in fiscal year 1988 with an initial
allocation of $1.9 million in McKinney funds. These were awarded
through a competitive process. The same grantees were continued
in FY 1989 with $1.8 miiiion in McKinney funds. A competition
was he’Jd recently for FY 1990 and approximately 15 grants will be
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awarded using the NcKinney allocation of $1.9 million.

At the end of FY 1988, through HVRP, 10,081 contacts were
made with homeless veterans, 5,773 were served in the program,
1,476 were placed in jobs, and 729 veterans retained those jobs
for at least 13 weeks with an average wage of $5.92 per hour,
These figuras indicate success with an overall placement rate of
38%. A formal evaluation has been undertaken by an outside
contractor to meet the McKinney Act mandate of a report to
Congress, the President and the Interagency Council on the
Homeless as to those aapects of the prbzrll design and techniques
which are most successful in accomplishing the mission of
assisting homeless veterans to participate in the labor force
again. This report will be available shortly and reflects a
successful overall program structure for replication elsewhere.

11. Do you have suggestions for additiomal programs that
might ba of help to this particular group of veterans?

In terms of additional programs to help homeless veterans,
we first of all would recommend replication of cur present
Homeluss Veterans Reintegration Project (HVRP) in areas not now
ssvviced through this program. The evaluation report mentioned
in response to Question #10 akove will highlight features that
worked well, and aid in exporting the program design beyond the
present 18 areas.

We are expanding the concepts of HVRP to a rural pilot
project that will be initiated early in FY 1991. This pilot will
explore the lessaer known needs of homeless veterans Outside of
urban areas. The Secretary of Labor is exploring a new initiative
through the combined efforts of VETS and the Employment and
Training Administration (ETA) to provide guaranteed jobs and
housing for homelass individuals including homeless veterans and
their families,

I would suggest that programs which access both housing and
jobs and meet the special treatment needs of homeless veterans
appear to be the most successful.

12. what was the total number of veteran apPlicants who
scught assistance through Employment Service Programs in Progras
Year 1988 (July 1, 1%s8 through June 30, 1989)7

According to the ETA 9002 report of Services to Veterans run
December 12, 1989, 2,335,888 veterans and eligible persons
applied for assistance during the Program Year that ended June
30, 1989.

13. What was ths total number of Vietnam era veterans who
sought assistance through the Employment Service in Program Year
19887
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According to the ETA 9002 report of Services to veterans run
December 12, 1989, 1,018,936 Vietnam ara veterans applied for
assistance during the Program Year that ended June 30, 1989,

14. What was the total numder of disabled vaterans who
sought assistance through the Employment Service in Program Year
19807

According to the ETA 9002 report of Services to Veterans run
December 12, 1989, 130,189 disabled veterans applied for
assistance during the Program Year that ended June 30, 1989.

13. What was the total number of Special Disabled Veterans
who sought aesistance through the Raployment Service in Program
Year 19a88?

According to the FTA 9002 report of Services to Veterans run
Dacember 12, 1989, 50,0.9 special disabled veterans applied for
assistance “uring the Program Year that ended June 30, 198%.

16. HNow many and what percentage from each group received
some repurted service?

According to the ETA 9002 report of Services to Veterans run
December 12, 1989:

Of the 2,335,888 veterans and eligible persons that applied
for assistance during the Program Year that ended June 10,
1989, 1,226,530 or 52.51% received some reportable service;

Of the 1,018,936 Vietnam era veterans that applied for
assistance during the Program Year that ended June 30, 1989,
546,469 or 53.63% received some reportable service;

Of the 130,189 disabled veterans that applied for assistance
during the Program Year that ended June 30, 1989, 72,188 or
55.45% received some reportable service; and

Of the 50,059 special disabled veterans that applied for
assistance during the Program Year that ended June 30, 1989,
26,164 or 56,26% received some reportable service.

17. HNow many and vhat parcentage from each group received
soRe reported service?

See Question 16,

18. Hov many and what percentage from each group weras
counseled?

According to the ETA 9002 report of Services to Veterans run
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Dacewber 12, 1989:

Of the 2,335,888 veterans and eligible parsons that applied
for assistance during the Program Year that ended June 30,
1989, 189,298 or 8.1% vere counseled;

Of the 1,018,936 Vietnam era veterans that applied for
assistance during the Program Year that ended June 30, 1989,
90,920 or 8.92% were counseled:;

Of the 130,189 disabled veterans that applied for assistance
during the Program Year that ended June 30, 1989, 23,689 or
18.2% were counselad; and

Of tha 50,059 special disabled veterans that applied for
assistance during the Program Year that ended June 30, 1989,
8,995 or 17.97% were counseled.

19. Howv many and what percentage vere referred to training?

According to the ETA 9002 report of Services to Veterans run
December 12, 1989:

Of the 2,335,888 veterans and eligible persons that applied
for assistance during the Program Year that ended June 30,
1989, 58,722 or 2.51% were referred to training;

Oof the 1,018,936 Vietnam era veterans that applied for
assistance during the Program Year that ended Tune 30, 1989,
27,079 or 2.66% were referred to training:

Of the 13C,189 disabled veterans that applied for assistance
during the Frogram Year that ended June 30, 1989, 5,347 or
4.11% were referred to training; and

Oof the %0,059 special disabled veterans that applied for
assistance during the Program Year that ended June 30, 1989,
2,349 or 4.69% were referred to training.

20. HNow many and what percentage from each group wvere
placsd in training?

According to the ETA 5002 report of Services to Veterans run
Daecember 12, 1989:

Of the 2,335,888 veterans and eligible persons that applied
for asgistance during the Program Year that ended June 30,
1989, 20,522 or .88% were placed in training:;

Of the 1,018,936 Vietnam era veterans that applied for
assistance during the Program Year that ended June 30, 1989,
9,915 or .97% were placed in training;
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Of the 130,189 disabled vaterans that applied for assistance
during the Program Year that ended June 30, 1989, 2,139 or
1.64% Were placed in training; and

Of the 50,059 special disabled veterans that applied for
assistance during the Program Year that ended June 30, 1989,
994 or 1.99% were placed in training,

21. Now many and what percentage from each group were
placed in jobs lasting 150 days or longer?

According to the ETA 9002 report of Services to Veterans run
December 12, 1989:

of the 2,335,888 veterans and sligible persons that applied
for assistance during the Program Year that ended June 30,
1989, 349,788 or 14.97% were placed in jobs lasting 150 days
or more;

Of the 1,018,936 Vietnam era veterans that applied for
assistance during the Program Year that ended June 30, 1989,
148,476 or 14.57% were placed in jobs lasting 150 days or
mOTe;

Of the 130,189 disabled veterans that applied for assistance
during the Program Year that ended June 30, 1989, 23,691 or
18.2% were placed in jobs lasting 150 days or more; and

Of the 50,059 special disabled veterans that applied for
assistance during the Program Year that ended June 30, 1989,
9,530 or 19.04% were placed in jobs lasting 150 days or
more.

22. How many job openings are listed with the employment
service for sach applicant?

The Employment Service received 7,239,823 openings during
Program Year 1988, Considering there were 18,085,692 applicants
during that Program Year, there was 0.4 of an opening for each
applicant or two openings for every five applicants.

23. How sany of these jobs were for professi .1 sanagerial
or technical positions?

We do not have this information. Although many States still
elect to maintain such data, it is not in the Federal ly-required
information collection budget to request and compile such
national data.

24. What is the median vage paid to veterans placed by the
Employment BService?
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We do not have this information. Although many States still
elect to maintain such data, it is not in the Federally-required
information collection budget to request and compile such
national data.

28, What is the median earnings of the nation's full-time
wage and salary workers?

our Bureau of Labor Statistics estimates the median earnings
of the nation's full-time wage and salary workers during calendar
year 1989 to have been approximately $399.00 per week
(Males: $468.00 per wvaek).

26. What is the median earning for men (435-34 (the median
age of the nation's veteran workforce)?

According to the data estimates by the Bureau of Labor
Statistics, the median earnings for males between the ages of 45
and 52 in calendar year 1989 was $569.00 per veek.

27. What is the average wage paid under Title IIA of the
Job Training Partnership Aot?

The average wage paid at placement to Job Training
Partnership Act, Title IIA participants in Program Year 1988 was
$5.01 per hour.

28. What is the number and percentage of unemployed
veterans that are "Rconomically Disadvantaged" and thus would
qualify for training under Title IX of JTPA?

We are unable to locate or generate data on "Economically
Disadvantaged”™ veterans. We are, however, interested in this
matter and are pursuing efforta to gain more information.

29. What employment, training counseling, and supportive
services are potentially available to veterans through ETA's
Office of Work Based Programs?

ETA's Office of Work Based lLearning is a very recent and
promising effort to consider new and consolidated approaches in
the delivery of services to groups eligible for services under
the Trade Adjustment Act, JTPA Title III as amended by the
Economic Dislocation and Worker Adjustment Assistance Act, and
the Bureau of Apprenticeship and Training (BAT). One of the
primary emphases of Work Based Learning is to prevent the
dislocation of workers from the labor force. Given that veterans
appear to account for a significant portion of the dislocated
work force, we should surely expect benefits in this regard.
Eligible veterans will be able to receive the services which can
be provided through the legislation germane to the Trade
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Adjustment Act, JTPA Title III and BAT.

30. What specific directives, guidelines and technical
assistance has VETS issued on accessing ETA's resourcass,
particularly EDWAA?

VETS is presently preparing a Veterans' Program Letter that
addresses this subject. This issuance will be distributed to all
USDOL Regions, the VETS' Directors in each State, and all State
Employment Security Agencies and JTPA Administrative Entities.
Certainly, given what appears to be certain increases in the
number of servicemambers who will separate from military service
in the next few years, more veterans vill be eligible for the
services provided through programs administered by the Employment
and Training Administration such as the Bureau of Apprenticeship
and Training (BAT) and JTPA Titles IIA and III.

31. It is estimated that only ten percent of available jobs
are listed with the Employment Service. What are you doing to
access the 90 percent that are not listed with the E8?

The number of j.ub openings received by the employment
service in Program Year 1988 increased by 1.3% from the prior
Program Year. Our efforts to develop new jobs and openings
through e¢ffective use of Disabled veterans' Outreach Program
(DVOP) specialists, through enhanced identification of Federal
Contractors, and through the provision of job search assistance
have increased.

The DVOP specialists are required to develop job openings
ARONg area employers. Rather than a "si.mtyun" or "cold-canvas
door-to-door" non-specific approach, DVOP specialists are
encouraged to perform "targeted job development® for veterans
using a caseload approach. That is to "sell®™ a number of
veterans of like interests/work backgrounds to those employers
most likely to have or create openings in those job
classifications. Through increased coordination and access to
Job Training Partnership Act, Title IV, Part C applicants, DVOP
staff can warket veterans, and develop reisbursable training
leads for JTPA IV-C follow-up. This has been shown to
productively jncrease the pool of satisfied employers who will be
receptive to considering the employment of other veterans in the
future.

Our Federal Contractor Program reporting, through the use of
the VETS 100 form, resulted in the identification of Federal
contractors who may not have listed their openings with the ES in
the past. By making the lists available to States, the number of
Federal contractors contacted by DVOP or Local Veterans'
Employment Representatives (LVERs) and apprised of their
affirmative action obligations should increase. The number that,
as a result of such contacts, begin listing their openings with
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the ES should also increase.

As we indicated in question #6 and above, we are attempting
to provide the Job Service with additional tools that will
increase the number of listed opportunities. 1In add.cion, we
have included in the curriculum at the National Veterans'
Training Institute considerable attention to technical assistance
and outreach as a way to increase job opportunities. These are
some of the ways we are looking to expand our access to the
employer community within the framawork of the existing public
employment service delivary systea.

32. Do you believe the surrent foous of the DVOP Progran
(on Vietnam era veterans, disabled veterans) adversely impacts
resources and services available for other veterans (vomen,
minority, Nispanics, Mative Americans, older veterans)?

The Veterans' Employment and Training Service never issued
policy or direction to the effect that DVOP spacialists serve
Vietnam era and disabled veterans to the evclusion of all other
veterans. DVOP specialists are, however, to give the maximum
focus to the disabled and Vietnam veterans, especially those who
are economically or educationally disadvantaged. The significant
segments (age, sex, ethnicity) of the population cut across all
veterans categories and veterans of all such categories may be
served by DVOP specialists without violating Title 38, Section
2003A, United States Codas.

We have strengthened our commitment to services to Vvietnam
Theatre, Hispanic, Black and special disabled veterans as well as
women veterans, by targeting them for JTPA, Title IV, Part C (Iv-
C) program services. In their 1987 study, the Bureau of Labor
Statistics indicated that 9.6t of the Vietnam theatre veterans
were black and 4.8% were Hispanic.

DVOP and LVER staff will be providing all pre-screening and,
in many cases, performing outreach to .dentify and serve those
potential IV-C participants. It is further required that those
veterans found job ready or eligible for other training
opportunities be provided those services. This potentially
increases the number of Hispanic, Black and women veterans that
may be served. DVOP and LVER staff will have the ability to
serve many more veterans in these target categories than will be
enrolled in IV-C. This is because they are "Economically
Disadvantaged* and thus would qualify for training under Title II
of JTPA.

33. You propose to conduct a study of the role of DVOP in
the 1990s.

Given that the current definition of “veterans of the
vietnam era" terminates December 31, 1991, and you propose to
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conduct the study, why do you oppose the 3-year extension?
Who will oconduct the stuay?
When will the study commence?
Whea 4o you anticipate the study will be completed?
Will you provide a copy of the study to this Committes?

1 stated that I proposed to study the DVOP and LVER programs
with a view to future needs. I propose to review these programs
in the process of budget submission for fiscal year 1992, which
is now in its beginning stages. Please do not construe our review
of the DVOP/LVER programs as part of our budget process as
opposition to an extension. We simply recommend that
consideration of an extension ba postponed until calendar 1991
when the results of our look at how to make DVOP most effective
for the 1990's will be avajilable.

The remaining questions assume a formal study that I did not
imply, but to answer the questions -- it will be conducted by
VETS: it has already started, since our preparations for our
budget submission for FY 1992 are in progress: and wa anticipate
our study of these programs will bs completad as we submit our
budget proposals for FY 1992 to Congress, and in particular your
Committee.

34. You said that the Advisory Committes proposec in H.R.
4087 would create redundance and duplication of the functions of
the Office of the Assistant secretary for vVeterans' Employment
and rraining and would be very costly withk its provisions for per
dies and travel and for the preparation of a separate assesument
and report.

How would the proposed Advisory Committee be redundant and
duplicative?

Do you have cost estimates wvhich support your statament that
the proposed Advisory Committas and ite related responsibilities
would be very expensive?

The Office of the Assistant Secretary for VETS is currently
charged with the responsibility of assessing, evaluating and
reporting on matters of veterans' employment. Thus, the revision
of the advisory committee would duplicate these basic operational
roles. For example, assessments of veterans' needs are carried
out reqgularly in allocation of DVOP/LVER positions according to
veterans' population and, also, each JTPA Title IV(C) grant
includes a needs assessment component. In addition, the success
of Zepartment of Labor veterans' programs is determined through
the evaluations of all full-service State Job Service offices by
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VETS field staff, continuous monitoring of compliance of State
Job Services with quantitative performance standards, and on-site
reviews of JTPA 1IV(C) grantees. Of course, the reporting
function of VETS requires the annual report to Congress per Title
38, U.8. Code, Sections 2007(c) and 2012(c). Recommendations for
lagislation and regulations are handled as part of on~going VETS
responsibilities, usually resulting from the functions mentioned
above. It appears that the three basic functions of the new
committee would duplicate the efforts of the Office of the
Assistant Secretary for Veterans' Employment and Training by
making parallel assesssents, determinations and reports.

In reacent years the funding for veterans' employmant and
training has been cnly adequate, with no surpluses. As a re:;ult,
we are preased to provide the basic services required in
veterans' employment and training. To add an expensive advisory
committee would not appear to be wise use of the current and
projected limited resources available in the veterans' employment
arena.

Also contained in the proposed amendment are costly
provisions for travel and per diem expenses which are not
incurred under the existing Secretary's Committee and thus
currently unappropriated.

Another provision not currently under the Secretary's
Committes on Veterans' Employment would require the Secretary to
provide administrative and staff support to the newly created
committee. While current administrative support provided to the
Secraetary's Committee costs less than $10,000 per year, these
costs could rise uncontrollably if chairmanship of the committe
leaves federal responsibility. If the intent is for the
Secretary to provide, through the very limited resources of the
existing veterans' Employmant and Training Service, full-time
staff personnel and an administrative budget then it would be an
unnecessary drain upon limited veterans' employment funds.

143




O

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

145

i

e e e ——

JOE D. TANNER
Commessser
Sussex Place
148 internanonal Boulevard, N E
Atlanta. Georgua 30303

i

May 10, 1990

The Honorable G.V. (Sonny) Montgomery
U.5. Houme of Representatives
Committee on Veterans' Affairs

335 cannon House Office Building
washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Representative Montgomery:
As requested in your letter of April 26, 1990, enclosed is my
regponse to the additional questions submitted by the Honorable

Timothy J. Penny, Chairman of the Subcommittee on Bducation,
Training and Employment, Committee on veterans' Affairs.

Hopefully my response is adequate, however, if additional
information is needed please let me know.

Sincerely,

Qo Yowe.
James A. Lowe

Deputy Commissioner

Enclosure
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RESPONSE TO THE HONORABLE TIMOTHY J. PENNY'S QUESTIONS

1. It has been suggested that the Transitionh Aasistance
Pilot Program be greatly expanded in order to accommodate the
numbers of individuals expected to be ssparated from active duty
military service in the next few years. I am concerned, however,
that the staffing level of LVERs and DVOPY requested by the
Mministration for FY 91 would be totally inadequate to handle an
increasnd workload. what is your assessment of the situation?

RESPONSE: Georgia is a pllot state for the Transition
Assistance Pilot (TAP) program in 1990. To participate in the
program at Ft. Benning and PFt. NcPherson for the remainder of FY
1990, we estimate our additional costs will be approximately
$34,000. The Veterans Employmsnt and Training Service has given
us verbal assurance they will provide the additional financing;
howaver, we estimate our regular DVOP/LVER program has besn
"shortfunded” about $91,000. Thus, we have serious questions
about accepting the TAP funding while concurrently having to
contribute other resources to auyment a Federal program not fully
funded for the present FY/PY.

With the foregoing as background, my assessment of a
nationwide cut in DVOP/LVER staffing with an increased workload
for the TAP is as follows:

o Only States with a separation center(s) wili be
immediately impacted with an increased workload. Such an
increase may possibly strain their ability toc get the job
donae because of limited resources.

o As released service personnel return to their homes of
record, services to veterans will be limited
significantly if there are fewer DVOP/LVER ataff.

0 Because of continued cuts in the funding of each state's
basic employment service operations, resources are not
available to "take up the slack”™ if DVOP/LVER funding is
insdequate.

o Title II1 of JTPA (EDWAA) can provide resources to assist
in TAP. However, civilian worker dislocations resulting
from overall Defense < msiring may use these resource up
vary quickly.

© Because funding for the Employment Service, including
bVOPs /LVERS, comes from a dedicated trust fund financed
by the Federal Unemployment Tax Act, there has never heen
a quesrtion of the availability of funding. The gquestion
has always been will the Department of Labor ask for, and
wiil the Congress appropriate the necessary funds.

o Not only must the authorized DVOPs/LVERS be funded, all
associated costs must be funded.

wWhat all of the above means is that State Employme:nt Security
Agencies ahould not be expectud to take on additional work
without additional funding. TAP cannot be successfully expanded
without ad atz resources. Simply funding the DVOP/LVER program
at the statutorlly authorized lavel will not necessarily get the
job done Lecause, nince 1982, the basic ES system has lost 16,000
staff and 700 offices.

2. Wrat would be the effect on services to veterans in
your state if LVERs and IWOPs were reduced nationwide by nearly
3007

RESPONSE: vVeterans will still reccive priority service,
but the fact remains that veterans’ services are overloadsi now
and will only be more so in the next five years if the proposed
defense downsizing is implemented.
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). I am very interested in your suggestion that a single
veterans specialis® classification be established. I think,
however, we could anticipate a concern for the level and gquality
of services to disabled vetorans might be expressed. How would
you respond to that?

Regarding the atudy of this issue that you suggested --
vhat areas would be encompassed by the study and whom do you
recommand to conduct the study?

RESPONSE: It is very likely that Veterans Service
Organizations will initially express concern for the level and
Qquality of service to disabled veterans if there is a single
veterans specialist classification. However, it is my judgement
the conoern will be without justification. Mo one has suggested
that combining into one classification will mean our preference
system will change. I sincerely believe that most activities of
the DVOP or the LVER are so similar the only significant
differance is in the job title of the parson delivering the
service. Even though PL 100-323 ocutlinas tha duties of sach
spacialist, in practice, job duties are not so clear. Therefore,
I 40 not see the Qquality or level of service to a disabled
veteran being decreased; to the contrary 1 believe that service
would be strengthened under a case management program.

With regard to a study of a single classification for the
Veterans Specialist, I believe the time has come for a review of
the entire subject of veterans employment and training. This is
because this subject area is far more imperrant than just an
issue of classification.

The study should be conducted by the General Accounting
Office (GMO) or some other entity without a vested interest. 1
believe the entire system for veterans employment and training
should be reviewed. Such a study or review would include the
administration of the program by USDOL and its implementation by
SESAs, and it shonld recommend what this nation must do to ensure
4 viable employment and training program for veterans.

4. I am also interested in your recommendation that DVOPs
and LVERs be authorized, but not required, to process initial
Unemployment Insurance (UI) claims for veterans and other
eligible persons.

As you describe it, it ~sems like a common sense suggestion
that would benefit veterans. [s there a "down side" to this
change t ..t isn't readily apparent?

wWhat guarantees are there to ensure veterans continu: to
receive priority service?

wWhat atates currently have or are developing the “one-stop
shopping" concept of employment services?

RESPONSE: The only "down side" we can now identify would
most likely be in loss of initial productivity resultir~ €rom
required training of the DVOP/LVER staff. Conversely, on:e the
present staff were trained, their ability to case man..ge any
veteran seeking services would likely prove to be the most
efficient and effective way to provide services to veterans.

The guarantee that veterans would continue to receive
priority service would be the same a presently in place today,
i.e., law and regulations.

I do not know which states currently have or are developing
the "one-stop shopping" concept. Howsver, 1 do know that basic
funding reductions in the Ul and ES programs nationwide have
forced a large percentage of the SESAs to combine .hese services.
I would judge that only a few SESAs now have separate Ul and ES
offices throughout their states.

.d
- v
|
QW)

Q

RIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:



148

5. 1 share your concern that ASVET staff be involved with
the JTPA program at the Service Delivery Area (SDA) level, and I
would apprecliate it if you would expand on this issue.

What steps can ASVET staff take to assure that veter-ns are
adequately served in the JTPA program?

In your view, will veterans ! - .. guately serv.d by JTPA
and other programs without the ASVh. involvement?

RESPONSE: I do not believe the ASVET staff will be able to
assure that veterans are adequately served in the JTPA programs
until the Secretary decrees that veterans will be afforded the
opportunity to participate. Should this happen, the "system"
must be so informed. Then ASVET staff must actively review local
JTPA programs to assure veterans have been provided a chance to
participate.

Vet..rans will not be adequately served by the JTPA until
the ASVE", ASETA, and the Secretary are involved,

6 Concerning automation of ES operations, what services
are . e<ently automated?

what services are in need of automation?

How would automation of tlase services benefit veterans'
employme and training services?

RE.. ONSE: A truly adequate response to the first part of
this guestion would require an in-depth survey of all states.
There are states which have some form of on-line, statewide
system for order taking and applicant referral, but in others,
automation is either archaic or non-existent. We have a long way
to go to bring all states to a productive level of automation.

In fact, we have requested $25 million in our FY 1991
Appropristions to support ES automation needs.

Any service provided by the ES that can be automated should
be autunated to ensure the most efficient smervice delivery,
However, in Georgia, as an example, we do not have sufficient
terminals avallable for all staff who need them just to carry on
normal intake and referral activities.

Veterans would benefit in the same way as any applicant

coming into an ES office -- they would receive faster and better
service and more information of a timely manner would be
available.

7. Assuming a transition assistance plan for
servicepersons within 180 days of discharge and their family
members is implemented:

Have you estimated the number of family members who might
seek assistance each year?

Have you estimated the yearly cost of such assistance?

RESPONSE: No estimate, to my knowledge, has been made of
the number of family members who might seek assistance each year.
Ncr has there been an estimate of the yearly cost of such
assistance.

8. You recommend a study of the single ES veterans
specialist:

What areas would be encompassed by the study?
Whom do you recommend to conduct the study?
RESPONSE: Please see my response to question number 3.

9. Do you agree that DOL has the right and responsibility
tc insure the proper use of its funds?

Q 15’3
ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:



149

RESPONSE: wWithout question USDOL has the . ‘ght and
responsibility to insure the proper use of its funds.

10. what is DOL's proper oversight role?

RESPONSE: USDOL's proper oversight role should be that of
assuring whatever is agreed to in grant negotiations is
accomplished. Their role should not be that of second guessing
how a State carries out its functions as long as the grantee
meets the conditions and provisions of the grant, the regulations
(if there are regulations) and the appropriate law(s).

11. Are there other examples of micromanagement in
administrative or operations areas?

RESPONSE: In Georgia we do not encounter any situations we
cannot usually resolve to mutually agreed upon satisfaction.
Thus, since I cannot provide documented recent examplas of
micrg-anagcnent in my state, my response will be a qualified
"

no.

12. You suggest on page three of your testimony
establishing “"single veterans specialist classification" to serve
veterans seeking assistance in state employment offices.

How would thiz change the delivery cf services to veterans?

What specific difficulties has the present system (LVERS
and DVOPS) caused within job service offices and in accommodating
veterans?

RESPONSE: My recommendation for the establishment of a
"single veterans specialiat classification" was for the purpose
of being able to provide all employment and training needs of
veterans by one person. The result would be each veteran could
receive the entire range of initial services from one person; the
"specialist" could take an unemployment benefit claim, provide
dislocsted workers servicea, etc., on a priority basis rather
than on a "first-come, first-aerved" basis.

The difficulty in accommodating veterans with the present
DVOP/LVER system results when a veteran needs more than basic ES
services provided by the DVOP/LVER. If a veteran is referred for
other services, very likely he/she will have to wait his/her turn
rather than receive priority service.

13. You point out in your testimony on page 3 that the
transition program ough’ to be “"family oriented" and include
employment services for the spouse of a serviceperson.

What budgetary impact do you believe this would have upon
the transition program?

Do you believe this would increase overall efficiency in
delivering job servicesa?

RESPONSE: It will cost more money if spouses are included
in the transition program and more "classes™ are required.
However, costs will not double. More likely costs will increase
in a range of 25 to 30 percent.

It should lead to an overall efficiency in delivering job
services since spouses will receive services at the gsame time the
service member receives them.

14. You describe that in Georgia local employment offices
operate under a "single point of contact system.” You also
explain that the veteran could be at a disadvantage under this
system because they are required to enlist the services of two
individuals instead of one.

1s this "single point of contact system" used frequently in
other job service offices around the country?
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vould enabling DVOPs and LVERS to process unemployment
insurance forms overburden their workloads?

RESPONSE: As stated in gquestion 4, more and more SESAs are
employing this sirgle point of service concep:.

The majority of thoss persons who have considered using
DVOPs/LVERa for initial claims do not believe their workload
would be overburdening. It is my understanding that New
Hampshire, one of two pilot states using DVOT./LVERs to take
claims, estimates the taking of initial ciaims consumes less than
15 additional minutes time of the veteran's time or, for that
matter, DVOPs/LVERs' time.
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STaTt OF NEW YORR

DERARTMENT OF LABOR

GovEnnGn W. AvERELL HARRIMAN
Statt Ovrce Buoing Cammys
ALBANY, NEW YORK 12840

THOMAS F. HARTNETY

COMm

O

SHIONER OF LABDY

May 15, 1990

The Honorable G. V. (Sonny) Montgomery
Chairman

U, S. House of Representatives
Committee on Veterans Affairs

335 Cannon House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Mr. Chairman:

I wish to thank you for the opportunity to express
our views at the subcommittee on Education, Training, and
Employment hearing on April 25, 1990.

As you requested, attached please find the answers to
the questions submitted by the Honorable Timothy J. Penny,
in the required format.

Sincergly,

Thomasa F. Hartnett
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New York Btate Departsent of Labor
Responses to OQuestions from Honorable Timothy J. Penny
From Hearing of April 25, 1990
Department of Labor Program for Veterans

1. What has been your state's sxperience with the
"single unified office™, or Community Service Center,
concept in the delivery of services to veterans?

The New York State Department of Labor's experience
in the past one and one half years with the Community
Service Centers has supported our belief that you can
deliver quality services to all persons, ensuring priority
of service to veterans, and extending preferec.ce to
special disabled veterans in the Community Service Center
setting. While the initial production figures of activity
as reflected in the Veterans Performance Standards has
remained the same or been slightly diminished during the
the initial consolidation and renovation, the quantity and
the quality of service has improved subsequent to that
initial period.

The response of veterans seeking our services mirrors
in large extent that of the general population in this
regard. As the attitude of employers, individuals, and
the general community toward our services becomes more
positive, more veterans seek our services and we are able
to provide improved services to those veterans.

As an axample, the Morris Park Avenue Community
Service Center in the Bronx now has a New YOrk State
Division of Veterans Affairs L-nefit's Counselor on site
one day per week to assist veterans with thair claims. In
addition, the American Red Cross veteran and family
services counselor is present, one day per week. The
presence of these service providers, in addition to others
such as the community college and community based job
training programs is helping us better implement the
"whole person" concept in addressing the special needs of
veterans.

The New York State Department of Labor believes that
our mission as Governor Cuomo has astated in announcing the
Veterans Bill of Rights for Employment Services, is "to
assist veterans to obtain and sustain meaningful
employment at a decent wage." We already know that the
organized veterans community and individual veterans
regard us in a more positive light than was .e case
before we started this process. As we are able to deliver
faster and more effective services to veterans in our
offices (as well as a broader range of services from other
service providers within our facilities), we believe that
the number and the percentage of veterans placed in
employment will rise and that the average wage will
increase as well. That has been the case in locations
such as Schenectady, where the reportable services to
veterans both as a percentage and as absolute numbers, has
risen dramatically since consolidation.

Has the "cross training™ of DVOPs tn do UI intake in
these Community Service Centers enhanced the delivery of
services to veterans?

Perhaps the most important empioyment security
service that we can deliver immediately to a veteran who
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has just lost their job is to assist them in securing
unemployment compensation. This enables that veteran to
sustain themselves and their family while other services
take place. Where our Veterans Resource Staff are fully
“cross trained” we are able to register the same person
for both Unemployment Insurance and for employment
services with one simple process. On the busy "walk in"
days (typically Mondays and Tuesdays), Community Service
Centers set up "Veterans Only"” lines to process veterans
immediately.

The difficulty we are currently experiencing is a '
severe shortfall of funding for administration of
Unemployment Insurance. As a consequence, we had to
suspand all cross training to vetarans staff as well as
actual "cross functioning” of DVOPs and full time LVERs
since February. Once the Conyress provides additional
resources ve plan to resume this activity.

We believe the best way for our DVOPs to understand
how the UI system works is to actually participate in the
system (on the job training). Once they understand UI
they are better able to function as an advocate to ensure
that each veteran receives the Ul compensation to which
they are entitled.

Do you think this concept is an appropriate approach
for other states?

We believe that Veterans Resource Staff (both DVOPs
and LVERs) fully participating in the full range of
services provided in our Community Service Centers is the
best approach in New York. It would be an appropriate
approach in any state that has moved to fully consoclidate
and unify their employment security service delivery
offices. We believe this for a number of reasons:

- First, veterans should be able to receive both Job
Service and Unemployment Insurance assistance from one
staff member.

- Second, DVOPs who are outstationed can provide a broader
range of services, which is often important because of
geographic distances.

- Third, it is important that local office staff be able
to function as a unit, and that everyone be able to do
their part, especially on difficult days where we
experience high volume "walk in" traffic. It is very
important to the overall office cohesiveness and
commitment to common purpose on which provision of
priority services to veterans is based on, that DVOPs
and full time LVERs be able to take original claims
especially on high volume days.

In the single unified office, how is priority of
service to veterans assured?

All of the previously existing safeguards for
monitoring the priority of referral to jobs and other
services remains intact and effective in the new
structure. Coding of veterans for priority remains the
same, and the procedures for "veterans file search" to
match veterans with open job orders first remains the
same.

We continue to first ask each person "Did you ever
serve on active duly in the United States military?" If
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the answer is affirmative, they are provided with a copy
of the New York Veterans Bill of Rights for Employment
Services immediately. Also, the New York Veterans Bill of
Rights for Employment Services poster3 and materials are
prominently displayed in all department local offices

and Coamunity Service Centers. Furthermore, the Local
Veterans Employment Representative now reviews both UI and
employment service functions as the advocate for the
individual veteran.

As noted in one of the answers to a previous
gquestion, we also often set up a "Veterans Only" line
in some locations at particularly busy times to speed the
process for veterans.

2. Has the Nev York State Veterans Bill of Rights for
Employment Services and the New York State Vaterans
Employmsnt and Training Resource Guide improved the
Quality of sarvices for the veterans in your state?

The basic premise of the New York State Veterans Bill
of Rights for Employment Services is to inform current and
potential customers who are veterans of what they have a
right to expsct from us, and to provide an effective
accountability mechanism (in the form of the toll-free
"Veterans Hotline") for them to seek redress if they
beliaeve they have not besen treated properly. What this
has accomplished is to establish & base minimum of service
in each of our offices. The reason we beslieve that it is
working is that the number of complaints from veterans in
regard to amployment services delivered by New York Labor
has diminished from a high of 56 in June of 1988, to an
average of approximately three per month for the past five
months, even though the total volume of calls has risen
dramatically.

Other forms of service, such as those measured by
the veterans performance standards have also improved over
the past two years. We also believe that this improvement
in the minimum level of service provided to veterans has
resulted in improving the quality of services to all
persons.,

The New York State Dapartment of Labor is continuing
a series of training sessions for all staff, from clerks
to typists to managers as to what the New York State
Veterans Bill of Rights Employment Services means. These
sessions also provide staff with training on what are the
special needs of vetarans and the rols and
responsibilities of every single staff person at NYSDOL to
ensure that priority of service to veterans is accorded by
the entire department,

It is too early to judge the impact of the "New York
State Veterans Employment and Training Resource Guide,"”
This "Guide" was designed and written by our Veterans
Resource Staff and Grants Management staff in association
with the staff from the Governor's Job Training
Partnership Council. We received significant assistance
and guidance from James H. Hartman, Director, Veterans
Employment and Training-United States Department of Labor
in New York State and from Mr, John Nunnery and his staff
at the National veterans Training Institute (NVTI) in
Denver.

We intend to use the "Guide" as a basic text for
training the staff of Job Training Parthership Act
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entitias in how to recognize and effectively address the
special needs of veterans. The "Guide” is designed to
also serve as a desk top quick reference. We will also
use the guide for continuing in-service training of our
own staff. A number of union and other service providers
have also expreassed interest in obtaining copies and the
accompanying training for their people.

The actual process of developing the "Guide" has
resulted in closer cooperation between individuals and
organizations than was the case prior to this effort,
s0 that we have cause to believe that this effort will be
successful.

3. You mention in your statement that you were finally
able to obtain the names and addresses of separating
service members. How did you do this? Can you share with
us your process for identifying and ocontacting veterans
who have been released due to a reduction-in-force?

Through the assistance of the Non-Commission Officers
Association (NCOA) we discovered that the New York
National Guard Recruiting Command is receiving this
information in electronic form from the Department of
Defense on a quarterly basis. We are now in the process
of accomplishing the programming necessary to secure and
utilize this data to send every returning service member
information on what entitlements and assistance are
availahle to help them effectively rejoin the civilian
workforce, with a particular emphasis on the New York
State Veterans Bill of Rights for Employment Services
provided through our local offices.

We believe that the Department of Defense and the
United States Department of Labor could set up a system
whereby other states Employment Security Agencies could
access this data in usable electronic form.

4. I'm impressed with the success of Project ANER-I-CAN,
under wvhich 32 blinded veterans were placed in full-time
esployment, and I know New York State has initiated many
other creative and successful projects assisting veterans.
How can other states be informed of these activities and
encouraged to implement similar programs?

in order for other states to implement the special
programs like Project AMER-I-CAN, that have proven to be
so successful in New York State, these states must be
shown what these programs can do for them in their
veterans population,

Our experiences to date have shown that Project
AMER-I-CAN, can bring enormous amounts of promotional
activity (locally and statewide) for the individual state
POL program and its veterans activities. This activity
almost ziw:ys includes the state political leaders,
commissioners and state program administrators. 1In
addition, large state veterans organizations cannot help
becoming involved. We have found that the success of one
program usually results into the creation of other
programs.

The success of Project AMER-T-CAN resulted in the
establishing of a follow-up program, Operation Veteran
Asset. This special outreach effort targets the veteran
population that is considered "less than fully ambulatory"
(vheelchairs-prosthetic devices-quadraplecics). In order
to successfully conduct a special program, information and
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knowledge was obtained concerning the issue or
disability. The next step usually involves the creation
of a new "network" of contacts which is the case of
Operation Veteran Asset, resulted in a previously
untouched population of disabled veterans being given
appropriate services.

There are many positive results when a special
program is conducted in an individual state, the most
important one is that of "unity" among the Veterans
Resource Program Staff. This feeling of "doing more than
the usual" carries over to the other office staff and
allows for a better understanding of individual roles.

We have found that in conducting these special
programs, we find out about your own staff's capabilities,
Some of them will standout as administrators, organizers,
media and marketing representatives, talents and skills
thace can be used in the future.

We have provided copies of the "Project AMER-I-CAN
Technical Assistance Guide" to the National Veterans
Training Institute (NVTI) and to the Rlinded Veterans
Assoclated (BVA) for dissemination.

The Honorable Elizabeth Dole, United States Secretary
of Labor has cited "Project AMER-I-CAN" for excellence
and urged replication of this type of effort elsewhere.

Perhaps the most effective way to encourage
replication of this program and additional and similar
efforts would be for th. Honorable Edward J, Derwinski,
Secretary of Veterans Affairs, to send copies of the
Project AMER-I-CAN Technical Assistance Guide to the
Directors of all Veterans Administration Medical Centers
and the Director of every "“Visually Impaired Service Team"
in the country. Should the committee wish to contact
either the State Employment Security Agencies diractly,
or through the Assistant Secretary of Labor for Veterans
Employment and Training, we can provide as many copies of
the Technical Assistance Guides for replication of this
program as you may desire,

We have also distributed copies of this information
to the ICESA Veterans Affairs Committee and the IAFES
Veterans Affairs Committee. We are open to any
suggestions the Committee may have as to what else we can
do to disseminate this information. We will also assist
the Committee in any way possible.

5. You ~vplain in your testimony that you have over 200
people waiting to attend the National Veterans Training
Institute (NVTI) in Denver.

How many of these individuals are DVOPs/LVERs?

We currently have twenty four DVOPs/LVERS waiting to
attend the Basic Skills CORE course., This does not count
approximately the same number of persons who will be
joining our staff as DVOPs/LVERs in the next four months.

How many of your local office managers, suparvisors,
or employment counselors received training at the NVTI?

Over the past three years three of ten Regional
Directors have attended NVTI, 45 out of 160 Employment
Counselors, 14 out of 91 local office managers, and 32 out
of 121 other supervisors have attended. Including four
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persons from Grants Management and five persons from our
Aftirmative Action staff, we have had 108 persons other
than DVOPs/LVERs attend NVTI. We have, as noted in my
tastimony, over 200 managers, supervisors, and smployment
counselors whom we wish to send to NVTI as soon as they
can be accommodated in the Basic Skills Core Course, as a
matter of our priority.

It is important to note that this is not a criticism
of John Nunnery on the National Veterans Training
Institute. Rather, we believe that the contract with NVTI
does not provide the resources necessary to accomplish
“the efficient and effective implementation of all
Sections of Title 38."

We believe that the law is clear that veterans
priority of service is the job of the entire New York
State Department of Labor staff, not only of the DVOPs and
LVERs. The NVTI training is excellent, and greatly
assists us in enhancing the cognitive knowledge of what to
do to effaectively assist veterans (particularly disabled
veterans) and in enhancing the personal commitment on the
part of individual staff members to use those cognitive
skills to better assist individual veterans on a daily
basis.
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*NCOA

Non Commissioned Officers Association of the United States of America
225 N. Washington Street *  Alesandria, Virginia 2234 ¢ Telephone (7030 $49-0311

May 11, 1990

Honorable Timothy Penny, Chairman

Subcommittee on Education, Training and Employsent
Committee on Veterans Affairs

U.§5. House of Representatives

335 Cannon House Off} ¢ Building

Washington, D.C. 20%81$

pear Chairman Penny:

Thank You, for the opportunity to testify before the
subcommittee on Bducation, Training and Employment, on April 25,
1990. The Non Commissioned Officera Association of the United

States of Ameir ica (NOOA) also welcomes the opportunity to respond
to your written inquiries. Our responses are attached.

Eincerely,

Tom L. Ryan
Director State/Veterans Affairs

TRL/kp

Chartered by the United States Congress
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Responses of Non Commissione] Officers Association to questions
dated April 26, 1990

Question: 1. Some of you have expressed coacern about the
Veterans Smployment emphasis under federal contracts contained in
chapter 2012 of title 38, United States Code.

Anawer: In your view, how should federal contract
compliance be enforced, who should be responsible for enforcement
and vhat legal recourse should veterans have?

The molution to the current lack of enforcement lies not in
who should be doing the enforcing, but rather in the
establiahment of some methodology by which to determine
complianoc® or noncompliance. Unlike other affirmative action

rograms, there is no value by which to hold the contractor

iable for inoconsistencies in hiring and promotion practice. It
*is our belief that given clear goals and timetable by which
contractors mnst abide the office of Federal Contract Compliance
Program (OF CP) is fully capable of enforcing the program.
Veterans should have every legal recourse available to them that
is available to others in affirmative action programs.

Question: 2. Do you believe veterans unemploymsnt and
underewployment is far more serious than the BLS statistics
suggest, and if so, on what evidence do you base that belief?

Ansver: The lack of needed data concerning both
unemploymsent and underemployment make any BLS statistics suspect.
As far as we knov the BLS has no ongoing programs to ascertain
vho is underemployed in the veterans community. The question of
the uneaployed simply boggles the mind; it seems no one can come
up with an exact figure. We do believe that if something is not
done to provide assistance to former military members leaving the
service duse to the DOD draw down, both these figures are going to
rise over the next few years.

Question: 3. If the DVOP/LVER staffing levels are reduced
in line with DOL's budget request, what will be the impact on the
delivery of veterans' employment and training services and what
wiil be the effect on the Transition Assistance Pilot Prov,cam?

Ansvec- with the Department of Defense facing large
reduct ions-.n-force one is hard pressed to understand the logic
that went into the development of a DOL bud?ct request which
vould reduce the numbers of DVOP's and LVER's. Most assuredly,
such a reduction in DVOP's and LVER's at this juncture could
cause the Transition Assistance Pilot Program to fail in many
areas. Not only will the TAP Projram be adversley effected by
all veterans assistance will be degraded.

One of the most needed aspects of TAP is the interface
between LVER's and separating servicemembers prior to their
actual separation. With a reduction in the members of LVER's it
is likely that this interface will never take place.

Question: 4. ICESA has recommended that consjderation be
given to establishing a single Veterans Specialisc Classification
in employment service offices. what is your react:ion to this
proposal?

Answer: While we are somewhat skeptical of the reasons

e
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behind this suggestion we realize that such a suggestion has
merit. However, should such a single veterans classification be
instituted it should be done s0 without a decrease in personnel
resouroes, and without a bro~dening of responsibilities beyond
those presently established for DVOP's and LVER's. The f=aling
among job service office managers that DVOP's and LVER's' should
be interjected into the rest of the office work force could
become a reality. 1If such a merging of resporsibilities were to
take place, this would lead to a degradation of services to
veterans.

Question: 5. 1'd aleo like to have your response to the
suggestion that DVZ 's and LVER's be authorized, but not
required, t~ process initial Unemployment Insurance claims for
veterans anc other eligible peradns. Do you see any
insurmountable problem irherent in this recommendation?

Answer: ¥We see no insurmountable problems in this
recommendation and in fact we think that ~uch a broadening of
responsibilities may provide benefits to DVOP's and LVER's as
well as the veteran. One stop processing provides for better
case management and at the same time allows DVOP's and LVER's an
oFportunity to gain a degree of knowledge concerning another
facet of the employment services, thereby providing increased
advancement opportunities.

Question 6. Several of you have recommended that the DvOP
Program be made permanent. If that were done would we need to
revise the DVOP/LVER staffing formula? How should DVOP/LVER
staffing requirement be determined”? What level of DVOP/LVER
staffing is required to provide adequate employment and trajining
services to veterans?

Ansvert NCOA believes the DVOP/LVER progras should be
sades peraanent. The staffing levels would have to be established
based on the total number of veterans residing in the job service
office area of responeibility. when developing staffing levels
one must co iider & number of variables contained in local ¢r
state wide veterans demographics, such as estimates of homcless
veterans and disabled veterans, and the economis outlook for the
area.

DVOP/LVER staffing must allow for a comprehensive out reach
program along with normal office coverage and the ability to
spend at least 15 percent of their time dealing with potential
veterans smployers.

Question 7. Would you describe the kind of cooperative
efforts between the Government and the private sector which you
believe are needed to insure the success of the Tr isition
Assistance Program.

If the transition g:ogru is to be succeasful, .hen the
government has to provide the private gector the opportunity to
interface with the transitioning servicemenber prior to his or
her actually leaving the service. This can be done through job
fairs such as those currently being conduciad by the Non
Comminsioned Officers Association in conjunction with the
Department of Labor, or through the establishment of an
installation job placement center. This should center contain
employment information from &cross the nation as well as
information sn local employment opportunities. It should alao
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provides a place where local employers could set up interviews
and vhere DVOP/LVER's could make their initial contacts. The key
aspect is making servicemembers accessibie to potential employers
a gotontlll employers accessible to servicemenbers. Any
barrier to this contact must be eliminated.

Quest: .n: 8, If employment and training service programs are
made permanent, can you estimate the number of individuals who
would be served during a year and the yearly cost?

It is difficult to project costa and numbers at this time
since force reduction estimate vary so widely.

Question: 9. Can you discuss the benefits of expected returns
from a permanent program?

Answer: While there are those whose measurement of such
benefits would be strictly wmonetary, we believed that it is much
more involved. Fifteen years ago the bulk of individuals
separating from the service were single, and, in many cases, in
no rush to find a job when they left the service. Today's
servicemember/veteran is different. The majority of individuals
leaving service today are married, and because of this change,
they need to find employment as rapidly as possible in order to
support their families. A permanent program provides a safety
net for those who suddenly find themselves without employment.

It also provides assistance to those who, for whatever reason,
find themselves dislocated as Amsrica's business community reacts
to the vicissitudes of a changing world's economics and politics.

Question: 10. Do " su believe that veterans participation in
JTPA and funding for such participation should be insured
statutorily?

Answer: “'  Yes, £f JTPA i8 going to become a viable
program the amount of monies to be used by various entities must
be legislated.

Question: 1l1. So you support expanding eligibility for
transition services to spouses of separating servicepeople?

Anawver: Yes, but only to the degree that it does not
degredate services to veterans.

Question: 12. Do you support the addition of the following
representations to the Advisory Committee on Veterans Employment
and Training?

o The business and industry community - yes

0 National organizations other, than vetersns organizations
- yes, if involved in Veterans Employment

© Assistant Secretary for Employment and Training - No

0 Dicteclor of the U.S. Employment Service - No
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VETERANS OF FOREIGN WARS OF THE UNITED STATES

OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR

May 21, 1990

The Homorable G.V. “Sonny” Montgomery
Chairman
Committes on Veterans' Affairs
U.5. House of Represantatives
Washington, D. C. 20515
Deaar Mr. Chairsan:
Attached are completa resronses to the additional questions
raised at the April 25, 1990, hearing of the Subcoumittee on
Education, Training and Employment.

Respectfully,

Robert D. Manhan, Special Assistant
Natiooal Legislative Service

Attachment

W WASHINGTON UFMICE W
VFW MEMORIAL BUILDING 8 200 MARY LAND AVENUL, N.E. 8 WASHINGTON, ). . 20002 5799 @ AREA CODE H02-54%-22%9
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QURSTION 1. Sowe of you have expresmsed concarn ebout the veterans'
employmant emphaeis under Federsl contracte contaised in Chapter 2012 of title
38, United States Code.

A. Ia your view, how should Federal contract complisnce be eaforced?
B. Who should be responeible for anforcement?
C. VWhat legal recourse should vaterens have?

ARSNONEE 1A. We offer the following suggestions for etrengthening OPCCP
enforceomnt of Fedarel contract compliancet

« Asend the Federal C.utractor Veterans Employment Report (VETS-100)
which each contrector sanually filee with the Secretary of Labor.
Raquire contractors to list tha number of suitable job cpeninge
lieted with the BEmploymsnt Service, tha numbar of referrale
interviewed, and the pumber actually hired from this source {Copy of
VETS-100 ia atteched).

e The reporting requirement of employment service agencies should be
appropriately amended to allow for comparison with date reported by
federal contractors.

& DOL should include oa the back of the VETS-100 report form,
epplicable penalties and sanctions for knowingly filing e felse
report, Thosa contractors deamed to be serious rapset violatores
should be subject to Federal Contract debarment.

e DOL should require that the VETS-100 raport be filed within 90 days
after contract awerd, instead of at lsaat once annually, which could
conCeivel’y coms et ths end of the comtract.

e Some Federal contractore ars raported to be adept at listing job
opaning with the Employmant Service o give the appearance of
satisfying the terme of & contract, than pull the lieting saveral
days later, shutting off referrele. This loophola has to be
rectified.

e DOL should identify faderesl contractors based on the location where
the work will be performed, eae opposed to the location of the parent
company which was ectuslly awarded the contract.

e Section 2012 (a) should be amended to require that vetarans be given
prafarance for job openings inaetead of “priority in raferrel.”

RESPONEE 18. OFCCP should be responeible for enforcement; however, the
agency sust make massive improvement in {ts coordinetion with the Employment
Service adminietretion, Vatarana Employment and Training Service (VETS), and
the Dapartment of Veterans Affaire (VA). It muet becoms much more agressive
in identifying and dsaling with those contractora found to ba in violation of
section 2012.

RESFONSE 1C. When a veteren fileaa a complaint ageinst & federel contractor
and receives en adverse ruling et the higheat lavel within OPCCP/DOL, he or
she should have the option of having an eppeal hearing before an independent
Adminiatretive Law Judge, or of going directly into the 1.S. Court of Appesl
for the Faderal Circuit.

QUESTION 2. Do you believe veteran unemployment and underemployment
pProblems ara sore serioua than the BLS etatiatice indicate? If so, on what
evideuce do you bass that beliaf?

RESPONSE 2. Ve believe unemployment and underemployment continuea to be a
problem among many veterans. The Buresau of Labor Statiastics (BLS) reported in
Novambar 1989 that while unemployment among Vietnam Era veterans is elightly
lower than that of the genaral population, there are still approxisately
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250,000 Vistnam Ere veterans who are chromfcally unemployed. An agemcy
profile show this group of veterans to cowpries largely of African-American,
Hiapanica, and womsn. Many ars homeless, educationally deficient and
underskilled. It should be soted that availeble data ou the chromically
unemployed is felt to be underatated, ae BLS does not track those veterana who
bave dropped out of the labor marker. It is much more difficult to quantify
the ousber of Viatoam Era and othar vetersas trappsd im underssploysent. To
bagin with, BLS doss not keap atetistics om underemployment. The agancy
reporte that thers is wo official goverament definition for underemploymeut.
BLS reports that sme figurse are collected on paopla who work part-time end
desira to wvork full-time; and on those ewmployed at low wages. Noone of thias
information ia veteran specific, howaver. The fact that no underesployment
statistica ere kept {s in stark contrast to the findings of Congress cited fa
title 38, Chapter 41, section 2000(1).

We are convinced that undaresploysent is a serious problem based strictly on
the volume of phons calle ad mail recaived from our members eround the
country.

QCESTION 3. 1If DVOP/LVER staffing levels sra reduced in 1ine with DOL'as
budget request, whet will be the {mpact on the delivery of veterans'
eaploymant and training servicea?

What will be tha sffsctive on the Transition Assiatant Pilot Programt

RESPONEE 3. If DVOP/LVER ataffing levels are reduced in line with DOL'a
budget request, all axisting programe would suffer ecross the board. All
delivery pointa would be forced to mcale back on vital outresch and counseling
services. We do not believe that employment service agencisa would be able to
keep pace with current vetersn populstion demande, with tha loss of nearly 300
poaitiones.

Regerding the Transitiocn Assiatance Program (TAP), we consider the 44
DVOF/LVAR staffers designated to provide sarvices under this pilot progras is
a soft eatimata of need. We are sepecially concerned that mora definitive
information as to the number of active duty personnel who will be available
for services under TAF, haa not been made aveilable by tha militery.

Wa beliave DOL/VETS should lead tha effort in seaking authority to incraase
tha DVOP/LVER ataffing level. In the aveat the demsnda of TAP participants
should axceed ataffing need projectiona, we feel gdditional personnel should
be hired and trainsd. Wa want to avoid s situation where there ia s drop-off
in axisting outfesch and counseling servicea in order to sstiafy TAP needs.

QUESTION 4. ICESA has recommended that conafdaration be given to
establishing s single vatarans apecieliat clessification in employmant service
officea. What ia your rsaction to this proposal?

RRSPONSE 4. Ve value the opinion of ICESA which is comprised largely of
employsent servica profasaionsla. If it can be demonstrated that priority
servicea in the context of sxisting programs will be maintained, we heve no
objection to thia suggestion.

QUESTION 5. 1'd also 1ike to have your response to the suggestion that
DVOPs and LVERa be authorized, but not required, to procass inftial
Unemploysent Insurance claims for veterans and other aligibla persona. Do you
sa¢ suy insursountable probleas inherent {n thie recommendetion?

RESPONSE 3. Thia fesue has to be conaidared in a broader contaxt. Several
valid poiuta hava been in favor of thia cept. Prop ta point out cross
treining of DVOPe/LVERa {n Unsmploymant Insurance syatesa would efford thea
grester job upward mobility; that many would qualify for several higher type
Jjoba that are currantly out of thei: reech.

Qur concern,howevar, ia that employment service sgancies have had to close
over 60G local officeas, end have lost over 14,000 workara over the past ten
years due to severe budget cuta. Services offered by employment services have
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declined sa well. It ias tharsfora clear that agencies naed additional workara.

¥hile we balieve that greater priority sarviceas may be provided vetarena whaun
OVOPe/LYIRe ere authorized to procasa initial Unesployment Insurance claima,
we raject afforta to use these persomnel for servicing nom-vetarans except
under very strict and weil defined guidelinse.

QEESTION 6. Saveral of you have racomsended that the DVOP program be made
parsansot.

If that were done, would we need to raviss the DVOP/LVER steffing formula?
Now should DVOP/LYER etnffing requiresanta be determined?

What Level of DVOP/LVER ataffing is required to provide adaquate esployseat
and treining servicea to veteranas?

RESPVONSE 6. The DVOP program should be made permsnent or the vital
functiona presently provided should definitely be incorporeted in any nevw
progran.

Regarding ¢ staffing formuls aud etaffing taquiremeata for providing
employment and training scrvicea to vaterana, we vill nead to study these
1esuea in greater detail. It ia clear, howevar, that with ocgoiug afforts to
saks the TAP program psrmsntnt, new suthority will be needed in order to
ezxpand existing mandated staffing lavala.

QUESTION 7. The VIV racommenda establishmant of & vatarane’ vocationsl
traiving and retrajning program, Can you dascrioe the type of program which
you envision?

AESPONNE 7. Ve eoviaion a vetarene’' specific training end retraining
progras that will catar to the eSployment naeda of veterana of ..ll eraa. Such
4 program would focua on treining veterana in a growth induatry of demand
occupationa for periode of up to ona year. The suitability for training and
duration of training would be strictly based on democvatrated need, counseling,
and sassamment. Spacial targeted participanta would imclude, but not be
limited to:

® Older diapleced workere with s remsining work life of seven yaars or
more.,

a Younger vetersna with no civilian ralated work experience and whose
only pravioua training has been in the aree of militsry combat arma.

a Disabled and theatre veterana of all araa.

a Vatersns who lose aligibility due to the sunset date of GI Bills
covering Korean and Vietnam Eraa, end vho are presently not eligible
for benefits undar the Moatgore:; GI bill.

s Vaterans receiving training under such a program would be
additiooally aligible for a saall atipend.

QUESTION 8. How would this differ from tiaining progreus available under
current GI Billa?

ARSPONSE 8. The currant GI Bill only provides service to a saail segment of
the vataren community. It doas oot provide access to a majority of veterana
described above.

QUUSTION 9. Do you support expanding eligibility for transition servicea to
apouses of separating eer/icepeople?

ARESPOMEE 9. Absolutely!

QUESTION 10. Do you support the addition of the following representatives to

Q
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»
the Advisory Committee on Vetarsns Employwent and Training:

e the business/industry comsunity

e national organizstions other than veterans organiraticns

e Assietant Secretary for Eaployment and Training

e Director of the U.5. Employment Service
RESPONSE 10. Yee, with the expectation of “National Organizations other than
veterans organisstions.” We support the Aseietant Secretary for Employmeat

and Training aod the Director of U.S5., Employment Service becoming ex-officlo
nambars of the Advisory Comaittee.

-4 =



167

1204 M Sieet, NW
Washingien, DC 20006-3183
D QIR
(300 SRMND fax
May 8, 19%0
Honorable Timothy J. + Chairman
Bouse Veterans Affaixs Suhcammigeee on
Education, Tra and Employmsnt

338 Cannon Nouse Off Building
Washington, OC 203513

Dear Chairman Penny:

This will respond to your Mghtm follow-up questions
aris from the Subcammittes’'s April 23, 1990 Mearing. The
VWA walcomes the unity to clarify its perspsctive om the
issues covered dur the hearing.

1. Same of you have expressad coacern about the veterans
employsent eaphasis under federal contracts contained in
Chapter 2012 of title 38, United States Code.

In your view, how should federal contract compliance be
enforced, who should be responsible for eaforcement and what
legal recourse should vetarans have?

The entire history of the program engendered by section
2012 of title 34, Unitad States Code has besn a continu
enigna. At the time this progran was created, there were dua
concerns with the plight of Vvietnam veterans whose
stereotypical ima was exceadingly poor causing strong
suspicion that this geaneratioa of veterans was being
discrimincted ir the private sector work place.
this lem, some felt it was necessary to simply make suc
discr tion ifllegal. For others, a more proactive approach
offering veterans & hiring preference with federal contracto:a
was the option of choioce. Interwstingly sacugh the am
sctually enmacted blended the two ozmhn by offering
affirmative action im hir. and job - t to vetarans
se+king smploymeant with federal centractors. The model
& jected for this program, with one e¢ritically important

+ was the same as that prov aftirmative action
for women and minorities. Conspicwowsly missing from the
VOterAns DrOgral Was ARy measur mothod for scoring the
performance of federal coatractor campliance.

The method of scoring private sector compliance with
affirmative action for women and minorities, on the other
hand, is hoth clear and compelling in that explicit goals and
timetables for tative hiring and job advancesant are
required. Under circumstances, vetarans were left without
4 clear enforceament mschanism. As a practical mattar, if a
woman or msmber of a protectad minority feels empl t or
advencement in loyment is hty improperly withheld, a
cc-pi:ut can be filed with the uo: o . un.l m‘l“i:“
Compliance alé (OFCCP). Upon receipt o camplaint,
the OFCCP eoimply pul&o the statemsnt of goals and timetables
for the contractor and sasily determines whether the hiring
and promotion goals are being met. If not, it falls to the
contractor to explain why the complaining individual was
either unhired or denied promotion. When a veteran fesls he
or she has been improperly overlcoked in employment or
promotion, a complaint is also filed with the OPCCP. When the
OFCCP receives the complaint, since there are no esplicit
required goals and timetables for hiring and job advancement
of veterans, all thet csn be done is a determinstion of
wvhether the contractor discriminated against the veteran.
Isportantly, the veteran rathar than the contractor as with
woman and ainorities, must prove the csse.

R
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Noreover, what was originally intended to prevent
discrimination against women snd minoritiss became in fact a
hiring and promotion preference. What was originally intended
as a hiring and promotion preferente for veterans in fact
became a rather discrimination prevention program.

Once enacied, those policy makers having favored the
affirmative action approach in formulating this progras
characterised the program as {f it were more than a
descrimination prevention program. In fact, the legislative
hiztory of this program’s origins is replete vith referenced
intentions to a goals and timetablea if the program failed
to live up to expectations. As it turned ocut, the goals and
timetables were naver added, but the program continued to be
inaccurately characterised as an affirmative action programs.

The net result for the veterans hoping to take advantage
of this program has not been surprising. Thess wvetsrans look
upon this program as just one more example of a betrayal by
the government in promising one thing and delivering
something far less.

It is well to take a few moments to explain this
progn.'l genesis prior to answering this particular hsaring
follow-up question becauss an understanding of the program’s
history is vital to appreciating the need for a legislative
fix. After having said that, contractor liance with this
prograa can only be enforced if goals and timetables are
added. With these tools in place, thare is ac good reason why
tha OPCCP should fail to assure compliance. On the question
of legal recourse, the existing provisions of the program
threatening errant contractors with loss of contract business
unln sufficient only if measurable goals and timetables are
in place.

2. Do you belleve veterans unesmployment and
underemployment problems are more serious than the BLS
statistics indicate and, if so, on what evidence do you base
that belief?

T™he p1 "olem of veteran unamploysent and most especially
veteran underemployment is far more serious than the BLS
statistics suggest. The reasoning here is based on what the
BLS statistics deliberatsly omit to tell us.

First of all, the BLS statistics fail to count na who
has dropped out of the labor market. That is, only se who
are registered with the job service are counted in the
unemployment statistics. Many individuals who are job ready
but in nesed of amployment assistance ignore the job service
knowing the jobs available through state employment offices
are typically low paying and are usually incapabls offering
eithar modest financial security or a caresr future. The fact
is the job service accesses less than 19 percent of the
employers around the nation.

The ALS statistics also fail to record, as thay once did,
the wage rates paid to employess whose jobs were secured
through the job service. Here the problem of underamployment
is ignored altogether b{ the very agency that cught to be most
interested in accurate information on undersemployment.

3, If the DVOP/LVER staffing levels are reduced in line
with DoL’'s budget request, what will be the impact on the
delivery of veterans’ employment and training services and
what v1711 be the effect on the Transition Assistance Pilot
Program

Even without having all the data available to the DoL on
which to base an accurate estimate of lost services resulting
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from the DoL’s budget request, it can still be reliably
assumad that the impact will be serious. Demand for servicas
offered bl the job service is already causing straina due to
losses of resources over the last 10 years. With fewer
- parsonnel, there will have to be less outreach and job
development by both DVOPs and LVERs. In addition, the
additional res ibilities being contamplated for DVOPs aud
LVERs in dealing with demobilized military personnel will
exacorbate current conditions.

4, ICRSA has rocommended that consideration be given to
eatablishing a singla vetarans gpecialist classification in
qlcy-:nt. servica offices. What is your reaction to this
proposal?

MIMWI is couched in expressed concerns about
BAnAQamSnt compiexities assoziated with some ambiguity in the
roles of DVOPs and LVERs. T0 some extsnt this is true, but
this alons {s insufficient reason to make a change along lines
protombytm. The real probles, on the other hand, the
problea that we are convinced is the engine bshind this
proposal, is the strain on the job service resulting from
Severes losses of personnel and resources over the last 10

years.

From a management g int, it is likely that some job
office managers are resentful that with staff shortages they
thould be forced to mmtho existence of employess whose
roles are exclusively icated to a single catego of
clients. The friction created by the presence of workers
dedicated exclusively to veterans and the need to rovide
services to all applicants 1s well known. Neverthe ass, a
desize to canabalise LVERs and DVOPs for purposes of greater
job office service utility cannot be allowed without seriously
Jsopardising the quantity and quality of services available to
vaterans.

From a politico-budgetary standpoint making the change
proposed by ICRSA is also risky. By nn’lgmtl.ng DVOPs and
LVERs into one category of wvetsrans esployment specialist, the
Office of Nanagement and Budget (OMB) would likely find an
irresistibla tqnt.lo:m to hal’ve r.l;ou nunbers -- a tu-lloro
threa prospect t the DoLs latest budget propossl for
DVOPs and LVERs.

5. 1'd also like to have your response to the suggestion
that DVOPs and LVERs be authoriszed, but not required, to
process initial Unemployment Insurance claims for veterans and
other eligible persons. Do you esee any insurmountable
problems inherent in this recommsndation.?

The VVA‘s own constitutionally mandated Standing
Committes on Vetsrans Economic Issues has taken up this issue
on at least three occasions without resolutions os the policy
questions raised by the proposal. It is our further
understanding that there is also a division of opinion among
the ranxs of the individuals who would be most affected by
this proposal, the DVOPs and LVERs.

On one side of the issue, thers are those who fear the
Carear tracks of the DVOPs and LVERs will be stunted without
experience in providing Ul services. Thers may be gomething
to this asince it is unlikely that DVOPs or LVERs could
realistically aspire to be job office sanagers without both ES
as well as UI experiance.

On the other hand, some DVOPs and LVERs are fearful that
this change would constitute a signiticanc dilution of their
exclusive rolas as veterans employment specialists. Under the
circumstances, this fear iz both real and a further

i
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illustration of the friction alluded to abovae between
sanagesent concern for provision of services to all and

Jovernment responsibility for providing priority services to
\veterans. .

6. Several of you have recommended that the DVOP prograa
be made permanent. If that were done would we need to xevise
the DVOP/LVER staffing forsmla?

In simple terms, the DVOP prograa should be made
permanant and, indeed, the staffing formula for DVOPs and
LVERs should be adjusted. In part ar, it sesms wise to add
to the formula the nusbar of recently separated veterans
residing in each stats. This would help alleviate demand for

services by wveterans released from the military turely,
through no fault of their own, as a result of ilisation,

7. You suggest in your test snhanc the GI Bill
for prematurely discharged individuals. t type of

enhancemsnts do you belisve would work best?

Since individuals leaving the military for the
convenience of the sarvices a who are enrolled in the
Montgomery GI Bill will be mostly unable to accrue the full
sducation benefits anticipated when joeining the military, the

licy question at st hers is one Oof equity. Those
viduals who joined the military intending in good faith to
serve out their entire enlistments in order to accrue the full
educetional benefits promised deserve to receive the full
benefits even if they fail to ssrve tha full enlistments for

which they signed up.

From a programmatic policy perspective, it also makes
ssnse to offer thess individuals full bonefits. The exodus
from the ailitary resulting from demobilisation will axert
extreme demand on the nation’s labor exchange services,
whether provided through job service offices or the Job
Training Partnership Act. That being so, offering full
educational benefits for those who were enrolled will tap some
of the damand on the labor exchange systam and channel some of
these recently separated veterans into scedemic and other more
structured types of training ssttings.

8. Do you support expanding eligibility for tranaition
services to spouses of separating service pecple?

There are a great wany policy options that should be
considered and adopted to address the tidal shifts in the
education and employment sectors resulting from massive
demobilization. Before ing these policies, however, it
is wise to assurr that sufficient resources will ba available
to fully carry out the intent of the policies and programs
adopted. It is axiomatic that if more i{s acthorized to be
done than rescurces will afford, all those who are served will
be served equally poorly. The VVA has no objection to the
proposal as long as it will be supported by the resources

to deliver the intended services.

9. Do you support the sddition of the following
representatives to the Advisory Committee on Vetersns
Employment and Tralning?

- The business and industry community? Yes

-~ Mational organizations other than veteran organizations?
Only if they are directly involved in providing employment
services such es ICESA.

- Assistant Secretary for Employment end Training? MNo.

- Directory of the U.5. Employmsnt Service? No.

145
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Hopefully, these responses adequately addrass your

follow-up questions. As always, your attention to the views
of the VVA is appreciated.

Sincerely,

WS;_._,

Paul S. Egan
Legislative Director
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May 9, 1990

The Honorable G.V. (Sonny) Montgomery, Cheirman
Houss Committes on Vetersna' A faire

335 Cannon House Office Building

Washington D.C. 20515

Dear Mr. Cheirwman:

This ie 1in responee to your letter of April 26, 1990, concerning the
Subcommittes on Education, Treining, and Employment hsaring lset month.

In

accordance with your letter, ! heve restated each question before the answer.

.

Soma of you have expressed concern about the vetsrans'
amploymsent semphasis under Federal contracte contained in
Chapter 2012 of title 38, United Stetes Coda. In your
view, hov should Federal contract complisnce be enforced?
Who should be responsible for enforcement? What legsl
recourse should veterens have?

Answer: As you know, veterans presently have no real
legal recoures regarding OFCCP complaints. Although OFCCP
officiels have responeibility for inveetigating such
complainte, final decisione on veterane' appsale are
rendered within the bureaucrecy. Unlika the nevly
estebliehed Court of Vaterene Anpeele which has the
suthority to overturn certain V.. deciefons, thers ie no
machanism vithin the OFCCP process for a veteran to obteirn
legal racourea. PVA recosmends that such e mechanism be
aotablished similar to thet currently provided for EEOC
complainante.

Do you balieve veteran unemployment and underemployment
probleme ars more eerious than the BLS statistics
indicate? If eo, on what evidence do you bese that
belief?

Answer: FVA balieves such statietics greatly understate
the problem, at lesst es it pertaine to ssverely dissbled
veterans. Of our 14.5 thousand tembers, only six psrcent
are swployed on a full-time bastia.

If DVOP/LVER steffing leveles sre reduced in line with
DOL's budger request, what will be the impact on the
delivary of vetersne' employment and training services?
Whet will be the offact on the TAP progrem?

Answer: It is clesr to us that DOL's budget raquest for
FY 1991 1s inadequate for that Department to fulfill 1its
mission of asaisting veterans. Vaterens’ eaployment and
training services end the DVOP/LVER programs will be
severely eroded without additional funds. PVA does not
see how the TAP progrea could sven get sterted with
exieting funding levels and the Administretion’s proposed
budget request for next fiscel ysar.

1CESA hes recommended that consideration be given to

establiehing e eingle veterans spe:zialist cleseificetion
in employment eervice offfcees. Whit {# your resction to

1"7
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The Houmorable C.V. (Sonny) Montgomery
May 9, 1990
Page Two

Anpwer: Such a apecialiet classification would benefit
vetarana to the degrea tha program is funded. Liks any
smploymant program, counsslors should not be apread ao
thin that services to existing benaficierise are diluted.

5. 1'd also 11ka to have your rasponas to tha suggastion that
DVOP'a and LVER's bs authorized, but not required, to
procesas initial Unemployment Insurenca claims for vatarane
and othar aligible persons. Do you aea any insurmountabls
problems inharant in this recommendation?

Answer: Thie ia a good initistive, but we believe 1t
should be limitad to eligible veterana.

6. Several of you have recommended that the DVOP program be
sade permanent. If that wara done, would we naad to
revisa the DVOP/LVER atsffing formla? How ehould
DVOP/LVIR ateffing requirements be datarmined? What leval
of DVOP/LVER etaffing is requirad to provide adequate
enploymetit end training sarvicea to veterans?

Answer: 1If the DVOP program ie made parmsnant, we do not
know of any compalling resson to revies the etaffing
formula othar then to say the FTEE leval muet be baaed on
a needa bsaia in order to affactivaly adminiater tha
program. According to Saction 2003A of title 38, USC, the
DVOP ataffing level should be 1,883 poaitiona. The
staffing lavel for LVER's ghould ba 1,600 poaitiona. Wa
asaustk tha current program, axcluding TAP, could provide
sdaquats employment and training servicer to vaterans if
fundad at thesa lavela.

7. Do you support axpanding eligibility for trenaition
ssrvicea to spouaas of ssparsting saervicepeopla?

Ansver: In all faitness, we believa it would be
sppropriets to expend such gervices to spouaes vho ers
vorking at time of separetion from tha servica. Premature
Separation frowm the military affacts families, not just
individuale. In wmany cases, the incoms of an active duty
pareon’a spouas haa set e cortein stenderd of living for
the family vhich may, dua to premature seperstion from the
militery, be unjuatly eroded.

8. Do you aupport the addition of tha following

reprasentatives to the Advisory Committee on Veterans

Esploysent end Treining:

»

~ the buainess/industry community

- nationsl organizationa other than VSOe

- Asaistent Secretary for Employment end Treining
- Director of tha US Employment Service

Ansver: PVA has no objection to the addition of these representetives with
the exception of other "nationaml orgenizetions.” Since we do not know what
orgenizations would be added or how many there would be, we respectfully
vithhold our andorsement of this category of reprasentetives.

Asadciata Executive Director
for Government Relations
Paralyzed Veterens of America

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:



O

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

174

& WASHINGTON OSFICE » 1808 W STREET. NW & WASHINGTON, DC 20006 *
(202) 881-2700

__0“

For Goor e Country May 9. 1990

Hon. G. V. (Sonny) Montgomery, Chairman
Subcommittee on Education, Training and Employment
House Committee on Veterans' Affairs

335 Connon House Office Building

Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Montgomery:

Attacned is The American Legion's response to the questions rais. 4 by
Congressman Penny regarding your Committee's April 25th hearing on veterans’
employment and training programs. Should you have any further questions, please have
your staff be in touch,

We appreciate the opportunity to answer Congressman Penny's questions and look
forward 1o working with both of you in the future.

Sincerely,

< James B, Hul d, Director
National Ecofomic Commission

JBH/de |
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I.  Some of you have expressed concern about the veterans' empluyment emphasis
under Federal contracts contained in Chapter 2012 of title 38, United States Code.
In your view, how should Federal contract complionce be enforced?
Who shouid be responsible for enforcement?
What legol recourse should veterans have?

A.  We believe that Dol.'s Office oi Federal Contract Complionce (OF CCP) should be
responsible for enforcement and that it should have the some enforcement powers as
EEOC, Further, we believe that if o complaint ogainst a contractor is not resolved
within 180 days, the veteron should have right of private oction ogainst the contractor

for non-compliance.

2. Do you believe vetera unemployment and underemployment problems are more
serious than the BLS statistics indicate? If 30, on what evidence do you base that belie’?

A. The Americon Legion believes that veterans' unemployment ond underemployment
are far more serious thon BLS statistics would indicate. The reason for this is that BLS
counts as "uneinployed® only those veterans who are actively seeking ¢ mployment, -
According to the forum that was conducted in 1988, *“Workforze 2000 and Amaerica's
Veterans,” over 60% of all severely disabled veterans (those rated by the VA at 60% or
more disabled) have completely dropped out of the job market.

‘We believe that many of these veterans could and would work If given the
opportunity. However, many have become discouraged and have dropped out of the job
market because employers have not made, or will not make, the job occommodations
necessary for their employment. Thus, they have stopped seeking employment and are
not represented in the BLS statistics.

Another group that we are concerned about are homeless veterans, While the
figures that we have seen regarding the total number of homeless Americans very greatly
from one study 10 the next, one thing that all researchers do ogree on is that af least
one-third of all homeless people are veterans. Furthermore, they also agree that ot least
one-third of oll homeless veterans served during the Vietnam era.

Although no one has much hard dota on these veterans ot this time, The Americon
Legion believes that very few of these men and women can seek or ore seeking
employment. As aresult. - -~ re not Included in BLS statistics.

3.  if DVOPA.VER staffing leve ., are reduced in line with Dol 's budget request, what
will be the impact on the delivery nf veterons' employment and training services?
What will be the effect on the Transition Assistonce Pilat Program?

A, On April 5th, Miles S. Epling, The American Legion's National Commander, wrote
to President Bush fo express our deep concern over Dol.'s FY 199] budget request for
veterans' employment ond training progroms. Since that leiter very clearly spelis out our
position on this matter, we ore attoching a copy of It for your reference.

4. 'CESA has recommended that consideration be given to establishing a single
veterans specialist classification in employment service offices. What is your reaction to
this proposal?

A.  While there are many similarities between the duties of the LVER and those of the
DVOP specialist, we believe that there are enough job distinctions to warrant
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continvation of the two job classifications.

S.  I'd also like 1o have your response 1o the suggestinn that DVOPs and LVERs be
authorized, but not required, 10 process initial Unemployment Insurance claims for
veterons and other sligible persons. Do you see any insurmountable problems inherent in
this recommendation?

A.  The Americon Legion feels strongly that the responsibilities of the LVER ond the
DVOP specialist should be restricted to what is currently prescribed by law. In order to
be effective, we believe, Jll of their time and ~fforts should be devoted to the job
counseling, testing, training, enroliment, and placement of veterans. Of course, in the
case of the DVOP specialist, one other major responsibility is that person's outreach to
both the employer and veteran communities.

Another argument against authorizing LVERs and DVOP specialists to process
loyment lnsurance claims stems from the proposed downsizing of America's
military. In view of the administration's plan to reduce drastically the size of the armed
forces over the next few years, we believe that the workload of the LVER and the DvOP

specialist will increase dromatically in the neor future.

6. Several of you have recommended that the DVOP program be made permanent,

if that were done, would we need to revise the DVOP/LVER staffing formula?

How should DVOP/LVER stoffing requirements be determined?

What level of DVOP/LVER statfing is required to provide adecuate employment and
training services to veterana?

A. At the present time The American Legion believes that the formulas in the law
provide adequate numbers of LVER and DVOP positions. The downsizing of the armed
forces may dictate an increase in numbers over 35 years, There are management )
rroblems with this approach, We look forward to working with the committee on this
swe,

The American Legion is still looking at the question of how LVERs and DVOPs
should be divided among the states. Although we have not come to any final conclusions,
we believe that the foliowing items must be considered in determining the number of
LUVOPs per statet

1) Number of veterans in the state

2) Number of disabled veterans in the state.

The number of LVERs should remain at 1600 as currently mandated in Title 38 USC,

7. Do vou support expanding eligibility for transition services o spouses of seporating
serviceps ple?

A.  The Americon Legion does not support providing transition assistance to spouses of
seporating servicepeople,

First, the Employment Service already has a program for assisting non-veterans
which is perfectly copable of serving the needs of thess spouses.

Second, we balieve that DVOPs and L.VERs should provide services only to veterans.
8. Do you suppai t the addition oi the following representatives to the Advisory

Committee an Veterans Employment and Training:
-~ the business/industry community
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-- national arganizations other than veterans orgonizations
-- Assistont Secretary for Employment and Training
-« Director of the US Employment Service

A.  The Americon Legion in general wouid not oppose the oppointment of additional
members fo the Advisory Committee on Veterans Employment and Training. May we
offer the following suggestions:

I._That one representotive from a large industry and one from o small business be
added. The selection of these two individuols should be left to the discretion of the
Secretary of Labor.

2. That o representative from the employment security community be asked to
serve on the committee.

3. That the Assistant Secretary for Employment ond Troining and the Director of

the US Employment Service serve on the same basis as the other federal ogencles and
that these individuals be ex officio members of the committee.
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The
American

eg on & WASHINGTON OFFICE & 1808 K STREET N W« WASHINGTON 0 € 20000 ®

oOFrtIER B TR
HATIONAL COMMANDER April 5, 1290

The President
The White House
Washington, DC 20500

Dear Mr, President:

The Amerizan Legion is increasingly concerned with the commitinent your

odministration is demonstrating toward Viet Nam Era and disabled veterans. Your
budget request from the Department of Labor underfunds by 288 positions the state
employees specifically charged with helping solve the unamployment problerms foced by
these two populations. in oddition your reques! does not camply with the law, The
formuias for the number of Disabied Veteran Outreach Plocement specialists (DVOPs)
ond Local Veterans' Emplayment Representatives (LVERs) to be emploved by the stute
empiuyment security agencies and paid with funds from the Federal Unemployment Trust
Account are contained in Title 38 USC (P.L. 100-323).

Those formulas, predicated on the number of Viet tom erc and disabled veterons in

each stote for DVOPs and a mandated nurber for LVERs, show that for FY 1991, 0
minimum of 1883 DVOP positions and 1600 LVER poasitions should have been funded to
comply with the law, Your budget requests furds for only 1730 DVOPs and 1465 LVERS,
in dollar terms this under funding armounts ta aver $12 million by one estimate, But more
ta the paint, by not funding these positions, disobled veterons ond homeless veterans of
the Viet Mam era are being consigned to a life of misery ond frustration because there is
no help available 10 assist them in becurning woge earners and toxpavers rather than
welfare recipients,

Further, deteting mone from the one progrom which is specifically designud to

ossist members of the Armed Forces in their tronsition to civilign life gf 9 time when
major reductions in active duty troop strength are being contemplated is questionable at
pesi. The souner these foriner service people can obtain civilign jobs, the less chonce
Ihere is of a rise in the unemployment rote. Our staff hus seen one pruposal for torce
reductions which would raise the unemployment rote by ot least 2.5% by 1223 unless
civilion jobs can be obtained for the service members being relegsed from active duty.

| om informed that when your Office of Monogement and Budget possed buck the

:nitial budget regusst frorn Secretary Dale, she asked for o recansideration of the
seterans’ portion Yosed on what is contained in the statute, | am aiso informed that Sec.
Tole wos told she could come to vou with ber request, but that if she dild, her entire
Sudget request fur the cest of the Deportment nt Labar would olso he reconsidered,
Siven that chowce, she dropped the motter,

aw.

sr. President, vour gdmimstration, including a0, is chueged vith upholding the
| supinit that wbhen g funiding request Jdoos not contgin pagugh meney 1o tneat the

racquirenents of the faderal statute, the law has nut been uphelid.
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| respectiully request on beholf of the 3.1 million members of The Americun
Legion, and the one miltion nembers of the Americon Legion Auxiliary, thut you instruct
your Budget Director to meet and fund the requirements of Title 38, or any other
applicable statute, when budget requests for your administration are formulated,
Sincerely,
Miles Epling

MSE /dcj
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NATIONAL SEAVICE sl LEGISLATIVE HEADQUARTERS
07 MAINE AVENUE, 8. W,
WASHINGTON, D.CC. 20024

(202) 444-3501

May 10, 1990

Honorable Timothy J. Penny, Chairman

Houme Veterans Affaira Committes

Subcommittee on Education, Training
and Employment

U. 8. Bouse of Representatives

335 Cannon Houae Office Building

Washington, DC 20515-6335

Dear Chairman Penny:

Thank you very much for providing me the opportunity to
reepond to some specific gueations that have arisen as a reeult
of the April 25, 1990 hearing on the Department of Labor's
programe.

In accordance with Chairman Montgomery'e inetructions, 1
will respond to the questiona coneecutively and repeat the
question prior to providing the answer.

i Some of you have expreeaed concern about the veterans'
employment emphasis under Federal contracta contained in
Chapter 2012 of title 38, United States Code.

In your view, how should Federal contract compliance be
snforced?

Who ehould be responsible for enforcement?
What legal recourse should veterane have?

Anewer: Currently, Section 2012 is complaint oriented rather
than compliance oriented. Wwhet that means ie unleese a covered
veteran files a complaint with the Department of Labor, it ise
unlikely any action will be teken to deatermine whether or not
contractore are complying with their requiremente under existing
law. We believe the program ehould be both comrliance orisnted
and complaint oriented. Eligible veterane shoild bhe permitted
to file complaints which would be immediately investigated.
Aleo, individuals or organizationa acting for, or on behalf of,
eligible veterans could alac file euch a complaint. Thie would
continue to protect the rights of individuals to file complainta
on their own behalf,

Additicnally, we believe the Department of Labor'a Office
of Fedaral Contract Compliance Programe (OFCCP) should step-up
their level of activity for the Affirmative Action Program
contained in Section 2012. It is our opinion and there ie
evidence to aupport thia, OFCCP's major thruat is on the program
providing protections to other covered groupe. OFCCP ale¢ needr
to provide additional training to their compliance officers
regarding Section 2012. OFCCP naads to increase compliance
reviewe on behalf of veterana.

We al’o believe the contractor annual resorts (VETS-100)
should be ueed as a compliance/enforcemant mechanism. Right now
thoee reports are uaed primarily to identify federal contractors
for the Department of Labor's VETS field staff. To our
knowledge, no employer has been investigated by OFCCP as a

o
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result of queations or apparent indicatore that a contractor may
be violating the provisiona of Section 2012. It has been
suggested in the past that the enforcement function be
transferred to VETS from OFCCP. This may not be politically
feasible or administratively achievable, but is something that
needs to be pursusd unless OFCCP increeases its level of support
for this most important program.

Currently, veterans have no legal recouree other than to
file a complaint with OFCCP. Following the filing of the
complaint, the veteran ie left to the mercy of OFCCP. Their
decision is final. Under current regulations, only OFCCP cen
pursue judicial remedies. In my April 25th statement, I
indicated, "eligible veterana alesc need to have the ability to
pursue their complaint peyond the OFCCP level without OFCCP
havine final discretion which cases will be referred for court
action.”™

2. Do you believe veteran unamployment and underemployment
problems are more eerious than tha BLS statistics
indicate? If so, on what evidence do you base tnat belief?

Answer: We do, indeed, bslieve the unemployment and
undersmployment problems are understated. We base that belief,
Mr. Chairman, on other available data identified as quarterly
repoits for the employment services programe (ETA-9002). For
example, during the period July 1, 1988 through June 30, 1989,
there were a total of 2.3 million veterans seeking assietance
through the Employment Security System. Only a little more than
half actually receivaed some reportable service that would
enhance their employment oppertunities. During that same
period, there vere a little moras than one million Vietnam era
veterans sesking those services and, again, a little more than
half received them. There were more than 130,000 disabled
veterans and more than 50,000 “"special” disabled veterans (30
percent or more), slightly more than 7,200 and 28,000,
respectively, vho received eome reportable eervices. This data,
plus the fact the BLS data doee not take into account the
"discouraged worker” nor the part time or "underemplayed”
worker, eupports our balief.

3. I1f DVOP/LVER staff levels are reduced in lin with
DOL's budget requeet, what will be the impact un the
delivery of veterans' employment and training servicee?

What will be the affect on the Transition Assistant Pilot
Program?

Answer: As indicated in queetion 2, under the current staffing
level juast a little more than half of all veterana seeking
eservices are receiving those services. With the proposed budget
cuts, an adveree impact in providing those rervices will occur.

The data previoualy cited is based on program year July 1,
1968 through June 30, 1989, and does not contain any activity
under the Transition Assistance Pilot Program. By expanding the
typea of services to be provided by DVOPs and LVERs, we will ses
a further decline of services to eligible veterans. Therefore,
we believe it ie imperative that the monies be restored for full
funding as required by law,

4. ICESA hae recommended that consideration be given to
establishing a single veterans specialist claseification in
employment service offices. What ia your reaction to this
proposal?

Answer: Our iaitial reaction is one of opposition. The DAV

has supported and fought for the continuation of the Disabled
Veterans Outreach Program and we believe without a dieabled
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veteran specislist, servicas to that class of veterans will
diminish.

5. 1'd also like to have your response to the suggestion
that DVOFPs and LVERs be authorized, but not required, to process
initial unemployment insurance claims for veterans and other
aligibla persons. Do you ses any insurmountable probleme
inhsrent in this recommendation?

Angwer: The concept of essuring this type of service is
provided is consistent with the idea of "case mansgament”
containad in Section 2003 A(c)(10). Howaver, we do have major
concarna about who provides the actual service. Wa are
reserving any position on thet proposal pending further study.

6. several of you have recommended thet the DVOP program
be made permenent.

1f that were done, would we need to ravise the
DVOP/LVER staffing formula?

How should DVOP/LVER staffing requirements be
determined?

What level of DVOP/LVER ataffing is required to
provide adequate smployment and training services to vetsrana?

Answer: At the present time, wve ses Nno need to revisa the
steffing formula. As you know, this was recently dons for LVERs
in Public Law 100-323. Quite obvicualy, the number of disahled
veterans will decline unless the United States bacomes involved
in a major militery action over a sustsined period of time. We
beliave the DVOP ghould be made persanent and the furmule
reviewed in e couple of yeers. At that time, a raview could be
undertaken to develop criteria to be used in determining staff
requirements. It is difficult to datermine the needed ataffing
leavals to provide adequate smployment and treining service to
vaterans. Given the aforementioned data, an assumption could be
made thet we would have to double the staff, in order to provids
sarvices to all of the clients. We certeinly do not believe
that to be feas'ble. However, we do believe lavels of funding
should be increased to assurs the existing formule for DVOPs and
LVERs is met end adequate funding bs provided to staff the
Employment Security System. The aystem today is approximately
one-third smaller than it wvas ten yesrs age. That diminution of
staff obviously has an sdverse impact on veterans' sarvicaes.

7. Do you support expanding eligibility for transition
services to spouses of separating servicepeople?

Answver: Yeun.

8. Do you support the addition of the following
reprasentatives to the Advisory Committes on Veterans Employment
and Training:

- the business/industry community

- netional organizations other then weterans
orgenizaticne

- Aseirtant Secretary for Employment end Treining

- Director of the US Employment Satvice

Ansver: We have no objection to the inclusion of the
aforementioned on the Advisory Committee on Veterans' Employmant
and Training. In my April 25th prepered statement, I slaborated
on some of the major concerns about the Advisory Committee. I
did, at thet time, recommand "Saction (c){(2) should ba amended
to include 'or individusls representing organizations' following
'not more than eix individuals.'"”
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Mr. Chairman, ! would again like to take this opportunity
to thank you for your continuing concern and strong support for
veterans' employment and training issues especially as they

atfect disabled veterans.
Byrcly.
“ L N

' ONALD W. DRACH
“ut;bnll Employment Director
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